

Betextrader User Manual

User guide Jan 2020

Table of contents

Introduction	5
Version History	6
Installing BetexTrader	11
Trial Software	15
Activating Your Software	16
De-Activating Your Software	
Moving Your Software To A New PC	21
Renewing Your License	
Getting Started	23
Loading Markets Pro Version	
Loading Markets Ultimate Version	
Check The Settings	
Design Your Betplan	
Attach Your Betplan To A Market	40
Click Start Trading	
Monitor Bets And Results	43
Load Betplan from a File	46
Cancel Betplans	47
Make a Selection In All Markets	48
BetexTrader – User Interface	49
Main Menu	52
Main Menu – Settings	53
Settings - Trading Options	54
Settings - Betfair Options	55
Settings - Display	57
Settings - Message Options	58
Settings - Sounds	59
Settings - Manual Trading	60
Main Menu – Calculator	63
Main Menu - Import Selections	64
Main Menu - Scheduler	
Main Menu - Export Results	69
Main Menu – Logout	70
Main Menu – Help	71
Create Support Log	72
Main Menu – About	73
Market & Selection Filters	74
Market Filters	75
General Filters	77
Market Type, Country, Competition and Venue Filters	
Market Filters - Horse Racing	
Selection Filters - Horse Racing	
Market selection Controls	
Markets List	
Selections List	
Horse Race Status	
Auto-Scroll Feature	
Forced Updates	
New Bet Plan Tab	91
Strategy	
Bet 1	

Bet 1 Stake Type	
Bet 1 Price Type	
Bet 1 Keep Bet Option	
Bet 1 Trigger Conditions	
Other Bet 1 Criteria	
Horse Racing Bet 1 Criteria	
Bet 1 Cancel Conditions	113
Betplan Settings	
'Early' Bet 1 Placement	115
Bet 2	
Bet 2 Trigger Condition	119
Stop-Loss Bet	
Stop Loss Bet Trigger Conditions	
Stop Loss Bet Placement With Offset Ticks	125
'Early' Stop-Loss Bet Placement	
Potential P&L	
Saving and Loading Bet Plans	
Recently Used Betplan Selection	129
Attaching A Bet Plan To Market(s)	130
Multiple Bet Plans Per Market	133
Cancelling Bet Plans	134
Bets & Betting Plan Summary Tabs	136
Terminating The Betting Plan	138
Manual Trading Interface - MTI	139
Market MTI Settings	140
MTI Back and Lay Buttons	
MTI P&L Display	
MII Irade Out Bet	
MII Refresh Rate	
Trading Control Bar	
Irading Modes	
Results Tab	
Stop Off Profile / Loss	
Account Datance Display	
Export Results	
Status Info Bar	
Status IIIIo Dat Section 1 Date	
Section 2 – Time	
Section 2 – Time	150
Section $1 -$ Trading Status	160
Section $6 - Currency$	161
Section 7 – Message Count	162
Section 8_ General	163
Running Multiple Instances	164
BetexTrader – Under The Hood	165
Application Structure	166
Market Update Frequency	167
Non-Runners	168
Matching Simulated Bets	169
Timezones	
	-

171
172
175
176
177
181
182
183

Introduction

Welcome to the Betextrader User Manual.

The purpose of this document is to provide you the reader with notes on how to use the BetexTrader application and some insight into how it functions.

Version History

Date	Author	Changes
2014	BetexTrader	First version.
	BetexTrader	Added new section: 5. User Provisioning & Licensing Added new section: 6. Betfair Vendor Certification Compliance Added new section: 3.2.2 Forced Updates Updated section: 4.2 Loading The Race List
	BetexTrader	Added new section: 7. Vendor Certification Request – Supporting Notes Added new section: 3.6.3 Account Balance Display
	BetexTrader	Added new section: 3.3.2.1 Bet 2 Profit Percentage
	BetexTrader	Updated sections: 3.3.1 – Bet 1 3.3.2 – Bet 2 3.3.2.1 – Bet 2 Profit Percentage Added new sections: 3.3.3.1 – Stop Loss Percentage Option 3.3.3.2 – Stop Loss Percentage With Offset Ticks
	BetexTrader	Updated section: 3.3 New Bet Plan Tab
	BetexTrader	Added new section: 3.3.1.1 Bet1 Persistence
10/07/2014	BetexTrader	Updated sections: 3.3.1 – Bet 1 3.3.2 – Bet 2 3.3.3 – Stop Loss Bet Removed sections: 3.6.1 – Estimating The Simulated P&L Result 3.8.5 – API Data Calls 3.9.1.2 – Settings – Betfair Options 4.2 – Loading The Race List 4.3 – Data Calls Per Update Cycle
28/08/2014	BetexTrader	General updates to replace references to 'Races' with 'Markets', and 'Runners'/'Horses' with 'Selections'. Updated sections: 3.2 – Races List (now Markets List) 3.3 – Runners List (now Selection List) 3.4 – New Bet Plan Tab 3.4.6.1 – Multiple Bet Plans Per Market (removed reference to data calls per second). 3.4.7 – Cancelling Bet Plans (removed the comment saying that bets from other instances of the BTX will be cancelled, this is no longer the case). 3.7 – Results Tab 4.2 – Market Update Frequency 4.3 – Non-Runners (updated description of how a non- runner is identified). 6

		 4.6 – Context Save and Restore. 5 – User Provisioning and Licensing. 5.1 – Product Versions On LimeLM.
		Added new sections: 3.1 – Market Selection 3.3.1.4 – Other Bet 1 Criteria 3.10.4.1 – Error Log
		Removed sections (these are now covered in separate documents): 6 – Betfair Vendor Certification Compliance 7 – Vendor Certification Request 8 – Appendix A – Betfair Login Source Code
29/09/2014	BeteyTrader	Added new section:
25/05/2014	Detex frader	3.4.1.3 – Bet 1 'Keep Bet' Option Deleted section: 3.4.1.6 – Bet 1 Persistence This is now covered by the new section above.
30/01/2015	BetexTrader	Updated sections: 3.2 – Markets List – new section 'Tools' 3.3 – Selections List – new section 'Tools' 3.4.1.5 – Other Bet 1 Criteria – new section 'No of Active Selections list'
03/02/2015	BetexTrader	Updated sections: 3.1 – Market Selection – added Greyhound Racing
17/02/2015	BetexTrader	Updated sections: 3.4.1.5 – Other Bet 1 Criteria – added new option 'Minimum Market Volume Traded'. Added new sections: 3.4.1.7 – Bet 1 Cancel Conditions

16/04/2016	BetexTrader	Change all references to 'BetexTrader'. <u>Added new section 3.10.1.4 – Betfair Options</u> Updated section: 3.4.1.4 Bet 1 Trigger Conditions Added the ability to have up to 3 price ranges. (now removed 1.15)
30/04/2016	BetexTrader	Added new section 3.4.5.1 – <u>Recently Used Bet Plan</u> <u>Selection</u>
14/06/2016	BetexTrader	Updated section: 3.4.1.4 Bet 1 Trigger Conditions Removed the option of 2 additional price ranges. Updated section: 3.4.1.5 <u>Other Bet 1 Criteria</u> Added the ability to have up to 3 BSP prices ranges for the selection.
08/08/2016	BetexTrader	Updated section: 3.4.1.2 <u>Bet 1 Price Type</u> Included the new option to specify offset ticks for the 'Take Available Price' type. Updated section: 3.4.1.5 <u>Other Bet 1 Criteria</u> Added new option 'Do not bet if the BSP of the first 2 faves is within x%'
08/08/2016	Betextrader	Updated section: 3 Betextrader <u>User Interface</u> Added notes on specifying Betfair login location.
20/09/2016	Betextrader	Updated section: 3.1.1.1 <u>General Filters</u> - Removed "Exchange" which is no longer required.
24/02/2017	Betextrader	Added section on Offset ticks and price increments and how to use this with Betfair best value matching.
13/03/17	Betextrader	Updated section on <u>Account Balance Display</u> for Virtual account. Updated section on <u>Settings - trading options for</u> <u>Virtual account</u> Updated section <u>Bet 1 Stake Type</u> 8

		Added new BACK bet option '% of Virtual Account Balance'. Added new LAY bet option 'Liability as % of Virtual Account Balance'.
04/04/2017	Betextrader	Added new section Export Results
20/04/17	Betextrader	Updated section <u>Markets List</u> , Mentioned the display of bet plan name when you hovers the mouse over clipboard symbol. Updated section <u>Bets & Betting Plan</u> Summary Tabs, Mentioned the inclusion of the bet plan name if known.
24/05/17	Betextrader	Updated <u>Settings – Betfair Options</u> Added new section 'Deduct Betfair Commission's Updated <u>Other Bet 1 Criteria</u> Corrected the formula used to calculate the percentage difference in prices for the 2 faves.
09/06/17	Betextrader	Updated <u>Settings – Betfair Options</u> section 'Deduct Betfair Commission' to include deduction from the virtual account.
02/08/2017	Betextrader	Added new section <u>Horse Race Status</u> Updated <u>Other Bet 1 Criteria</u> – added new sub- sections: LPM Range of the Favourite, LPM Range of Selection, Do not bet if the LPM of the first 2 faves is within x% Added new section <u>Horse Racing Bet 1 Criteria</u>
22/08/17	Betextrader	Updated section <u>Horse Racing Bet 1 Criteria</u> Included new option 'Time After Race Status'
06/10/17	Betextrader	Added new section <u>Manual Trading Interface</u> Added new section <u>Settings – Manual Trading Options</u> 9

	Updated section <u>Markets List</u> Noted that clicking on the clipboard icon will display a bet plan summary popup. Updated section <u>Selections List</u> Added a reference to the Manual Trading Interface Updated section <u>Multiple Bet Plans Per Market</u> Clarified the display of external P&L and made reference to MTI bets. Updated section <u>Bets and Betting Plan Summary Tabs</u> Noted that these tabs are not displayed if the MTI is enabled. Updated section <u>Results Tab</u> Noted that a market will be included in the Results list if it has a bet plan or MTI bet. Updated section <u>Export Results</u> Added reference to manual bets. Updated section <u>Messages Tab</u> Added reference to the reporting of MTI bets. Updated section <u>Market Update Frequency</u> Added reference to screen update rate when the MTI is enabled.
14/01/2020	Updated section New Bet Plan Tab - <u>Updated for the</u> <u>new expandable/collapsible layout</u> . Updated section Strategy - <u>Updated for the favourites</u> <u>option to included 4th to 10th</u> Updated section 3.1 Market Selection Updated for new horse racing filters. Added new section 3.4.7 Bet Plan Settings Updated section 3.2 Markets List Updated for new column Ticked Sel Added new Main Menu section 3.11.3 Import Selections Added new Main Menu section 3.11.4 Scheduler

Installing BetexTrader

Installing BetexTrader is very easy, just the same as installing any other Windows based software.

1. Download the installer file provided via the link on the <u>trial download page</u>, then save to your desktop/PC. The installer file name will be something like BetexTrader_2_00_24_Ultimate.msi and contains the version number 2.00.24

- 2. Double click the installer file to start the installation
- 3. Follow the on screen prompts to complete installation as follows:



	Deter Trades Cetur	×
15	Betex I rader Setup	
End-User License Ag	preement 🧑	
Please read the follow	wing license agreement carefully	31
End-User Lice	nce Agreement	
Please read t	his agreement carefully before using	
Betextrader.	By installing and using our software,	
understand it	and agree to be bound by its terms and	
conditions.		
This Betevtra	der End-User Licence Agreement	
("Agreement")	is a legal agreement between you	
 I accept the terms 	s in the License Agreement	
◯ I do not accept th	e terms in the License Agreement	
Advanced Installer		_
	< Back Next > Cancel	
뤙	BetexTrader Setup 🗕 🗆	×
뷵 Select Installation F	BetexTrader Setup – 🗆	×
Belect Installation For This is the folder whe	BetexTrader Setup – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – –	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe	BetexTrader Setup – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – –	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe	BetexTrader Setup – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – –	×
Select Installation For This is the folder whe To install in this folder "Browse".	BetexTrader Setup – older ere BetexTrader will be installed. r, dick "Next". To install to a different folder, enter it below or dick	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe To install in this folder "Browse".	BetexTrader Setup – older ere BetexTrader will be installed. r, click "Next". To install to a different folder, enter it below or click	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe To install in this folder "Browse".	BetexTrader Setup – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – –	×
Select Installation For This is the folder when To install in this folder "Browse". Eolder: C:\Program Files (x86)	BetexTrader Setup - older Image: Constant of the set of the	×
Select Installation For This is the folder when To install in this folder "Browse". Eolder: C:\Program Files (x86)	BetexTrader Setup - older Image: Constant of the set of the	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe To install in this folde "Browse". <u>F</u> older: C:\Program Files (x86)	BetexTrader Setup - - older Image: SetexTrader will be installed. Image: SetexTrader will be installed. r, dick "Next". To install to a different folder, enter it below or dick)\BetexTrader\ Browse	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe To install in this folder "Browse". Eolder: C: \Program Files (x86)	BetexTrader Setup - older Image: SetexTrader will be installed. rr, click "Next". To install to a different folder, enter it below or click)\BetexTrader\ Browse	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe To install in this folde "Browse". Eolder: C:\Program Files (x86)	BetexTrader Setup - older Image: Constant of the set of the	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe To install in this folder "Browse". Eolder: C:\Program Files (x86)	BetexTrader Setup - older Image: Constant of the set of the	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe To install in this folde "Browse". Eolder: C:\Program Files (x86)	BetexTrader Setup older ere BetexTrader will be installed. r, click "Next". To install to a different folder, enter it below or click O\BetexTrader\ Browse	×
Select Installation F This is the folder whe To install in this folder "Browse". Eolder: C:\Program Files (x86)	BetexTrader Setup -	

i BetexTrade	er Setup ×
Ready to Install The Setup Wizard is ready to begin the Betex	Trader installation
Click "Install" to begin the installation. If you v installation settings, click "Back". Click "Cancel	want to review or change any of your " to exit the wizard.
Advanced Installer	< Back 💮 Install Cancel



You should then see the BTX icon on your desktop as follows:



Trial Software

Activating Your Software

Trial Software

Everyone can try the software free of charge by taking the <u>7 day free trial</u>. No activation is needed. After installation you will automatically get 7 days full use.

All functions are fully available during the trial, it is simply time limited.

Activating Your Software

You can purchase an activation key then activate your software using the activation code sent to you.

Purchase a license at <u>www.betextrader.com</u>

BTX	Trial Expired	-		×
	BETEXTRADER Professional Exchange Autotrading Software			
Your trial Your optic	period for using the BetexTrader has ex ons now are:	pire	ed!	
Purchase	a Product Key			
<u>Activate E</u>	Betex Trader now with a Product Key Cancel			

€	🎋 TurboActivate	×
	Activate BetexTrader Ultimate now Your activation period has expired and BetexTrader Ultimate is no longer working. To use	
	 your software you must activate this copy of BetexTrader Ultimate. Activate BetexTrader Ultimate online now 	
	Buy a new product key online	
	Retype your product key	
	→ Other options	
	What is activation? Read the privacy statement online	
	Canc	el

Copy and paste the activation code into the box provided.

		×
۲	💦 TurboActivate	
	Type your product key The product key can be found in an email we sent you. Activation will register the product key to this computer.	
	The product key looks like this: PRODUCT KEY: XXXX-XXXX-XXXX-XXXX-XXXX-XXXX	
	What is activation? Read the privacy statement online	
	Next Cancel	

		×
۲	N TurboActivate	
	Type your product key	
	The product key can be found in an email we sent you. Activation will register the product key to this computer.	
	The product key looks like this:	
	PRODUCT KEY: XXXX-XXXX-XXXX-XXXX-XXXX-XXXX	
	Product Key: KEN6-FCK5-ZS25_VST0_DDYF-U89U-3ITA	
	What is activation? Read the privacy statement online	
	Next Cance	1

De-Activating Your Software

You can also de-activate your software should you want to move the software to another PC via the About Menu.

Bete	xTrader V2.30	.19 (Ultimate)						
<u>S</u> ettings	<u>C</u> alculator	Import Selections	Sche <u>d</u> uler	Export Results	<u>L</u> ogout	Help Abo	out	
Auto Scroll							Stop Bet Pla	an Trading
About Be	etexTrader							
		E Pr	BETI ofessional I	EXTRA Exchange Autor	ADI rading S	CR oftware		
Prod	uct Versio	on: V2.10.05 (Ult	imate)					
Prod	uct Licen	ce: Activated		_		_		
(VW5	S-		1		eactiv	ate		
Your	annual su	ubscription exp	ires on 08	8/03/2018 (359) days ro	emaining)	Renew Subs	<u>scription</u>
Сору	right 2016	8 Betex Trader		Ok				

Moving Your Software To A New PC

You can move your BetexTrader software between PC's.

Simply make a note of your activation code from the email sent to you or go to the About Screen on the Main Menu.

Betex	Trader V2.30	.19 (Ultimate)						
<u>S</u> ettings	<u>C</u> alculator	Import Selections	Sche <u>d</u> uler	Export Results	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	<u>A</u> bout	2
Auto Scroll								Stop Bet Plan Trading

Click <u>De-Activate</u> on the About Screen.

Then install the software on the new PC and Activate using your activation code.

Renewing Your License

You can renew your license by contacting support at <u>https://www.betextrader.com</u> or via the link in the software.

Getting Started

Here's a quick getting started guide for you.

Start the BetexTrader application by clicking the desktop icon



Login to Betfair using your Betfair credentials, username and password.

🖽 Betfair Login	* botfoir		-		×
	Please log in below Email / Username Password Login (Perget your username/password?)	New to Betfair? Register			
	Privacy Policy Cookie Policy Rules & Regulations Terms & C Parental S	Conditions Gambling can be addictive, please play responsibly, upervision			
Betfair Login				×	
▲ • betfair					^
Please log in bel	ow	New to Betfair?			
Email / Username	myusername				
Password	•••••				
	Login	Register			
	(Forgot your username/password?)				
Privacy Policy Cookie	Policy Rules & Regulations Terms &	Conditions <u>Gambling can be addictive, please</u>	play resp	onsib	~
Login Location: Glo	obal v				

If you are logging in from Sweden, Romania, Italy or Spain just select the correct Betfair option on the Login location as shown below.

Betfair Login			_	×
	Spelpaus	nser 🕜 Självtest		^
. ◆betfair				
Logga in nedan E-post eller användarnamn		Ny hos Betfair?		
Lösenord	•			
	Inloggning	Skapa Konto		
	Glömt ditt användarnamn / lösenord?			\sim
<				 >
Login Location: Swed Globa Italy Roma Spain	en v			

Next Step

Loading Markets Pro Version

Load the markets you want to monitor

Note: With the PRO version you can only load Win markets or match odds markets. With the Ultimate version you can load nearly all the available markets.

<u>S</u> ettings	<u>C</u> alculator	Export Results	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	<u>A</u> bout			
Auto Scroll								
Market	s:						Get Markets	🚺 🖺 New Bet Plan

Choose the sport you want then click load and choose the countries you want to load, in this case we are choosing Horse Racing and GB and Irish races PRO version shown:

10

BetexTrader - Market Selection

betextrader - Market Selec	tion						
Gene	ral Filters			Exclude	Country	Filter	Include
Sport	Horse Racing	~	AU			GB	
Markets Turning In-Play	Yes	~	US			16	
BSP Markets	Any	~	L		0		
Markets Starting In Next	0 📮 To 24	📮 Hours	L		Θ		
				-	•		
				Load			Clear

Click the Run Filters button and the events will take a few moments to load

	G	eneral Filters			Evoludo	Country Filter	Includ	0		
Sport		Horse Racing	~	AU	Exclude	GB	meruu			
Markets Turning	In-Pla	y Yes	~	FR		• • •				
BSP Markets		Any	~			0				
Markote Starting	In No		24	Hours		•				
markets starting	in Ne		24 🖵	nours					_	
					Load		Clea	r		
Only Match Odds a	wailab	le in this version. V	Vant more n	narkets? Upp	rade to Ultimate n	low.				
		-		(1.01		
Event Type	Ctty	Time	Competition	Venue	Event	Market Name	BSP	InPlay	Market Type	
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:00		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m1f Mdn Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:10		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	or Nursery	Tes	Tes	WIN	
Horse Racing	GD	21/09/2016 14:20		Peru	Perun Zist Sep	Zm4r Nov Hrd	Tes	Tes	WIN	
Horse Racing	IE CD	21/09/2016 14:30		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	of Claim Stks	res	res	WIN	
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:35		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	7f Cond Stks	res	res	WIN	
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:45		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	/f Mdn Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:55		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	2m Nov Hcap Chs	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 15:05		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	6f Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:10		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m3f Hcap Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:20		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	5f Hcap	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:30		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	2m Claim Hrd	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 15:40		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	5f Mdn	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:45		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m2f Listed	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:55		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	1m Nursery	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 16:05		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	3m Hcap Chs	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 16:15		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	5f Nursery	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 16:20		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m6f Hcap Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
	-				<u>n 1 04 - 0</u>					
Run Filters	Found	d 37 Ma	rkets Ir	sert Ticked I	Markets	Run Filters and I	nsert N	larkets		Reset Filters

Click the Insert Ticked Markets button to insert the markets into the main window. You can edit the auto ticked races as you like.

BetexTrader - Market Selection



Only Match Odds available in this version. Want more markets? Upgrade to Ultimate now

×.	Event type	Ctry	Time	Competition	Venue	Event	Market Name	BSP	InPlay	Market Type
	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:00		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m1f Mdn Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN
	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:10		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	6f Nursery	Yes	Yes	WIN
2	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:20		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	2m4f Nov Hrd	Yes	Yes	WIN
V	Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 14:30		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	6f Claim Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN
2	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:35		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	7f Cond Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN
	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:45		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	7f Mdn Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN
	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:55		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	2m Nov Hcap Chs	Yes	Yes	WIN
2	Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 15:05		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	6f Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN
2	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:10		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m3f Hcap Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN
2	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:20		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	5f Hcap	Yes	Yes	WIN
\checkmark	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:30		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	2m Claim Hrd	Yes	Yes	WIN
~	Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 15:40		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	5f Mdn	Yes	Yes	WIN
\checkmark	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:45		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m2f Listed	Yes	Yes	WIN
	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:55		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	1m Nursery	Yes	Yes	WIN
	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 16:05		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	3m Hcap Chs	Yes	Yes	WIN
	Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 16:15		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	5f Nursery	Yes	Yes	WIN
	Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 16:20		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m6f Hcap Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN
_		-				D 1 04 1 0	70.000			

If you know the markets you want already you can just click the button which says Run Filters and Insert Markets, all with one click to save time.

The markets will then show in the main panel as below.

Settir	ngs <u>C</u> alcul	ator <u>L</u> ogout	Help A	bout										
Auto Scro	o bll 🗖													
Mar	rkets:												Get Mark	tets
	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/I	larket	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Tools		^
	21/09/201 14:00	GB Goodwood	1m1fMdn To Win	Stks	10	3.50		113039	OPEN			۵		
	21/09/201 14:10	GB Redcar	6f Nursenj To Win	/	19	7.60		26994	OPEN			۵		
	21/09/201 14:20	GB Perth	2m4f Nov To Win	Hrd	5	2.80		27691	OPEN			٥		
	21/09/201 14:30	IE Naas	6f Claim S To Win	Stks	5	2.02		10671	OPEN			٥		
	21/09/201 14:35	GB Goodwood	7f Cond S To Win	tks	8	3.10		34382	OPEN			۵		
	21/09/201 14:45	GB Redcar	7f Mdn Sti To Win	s	10	2.46		24854	OPEN			۵		
	21/09/201 14:55	GB Perth	2m Nov H To Win	cap Chs	5	2.58		17449	OPEN			٥		Ţ
<u> </u>	A 4 10 A 10 A 4		AL 0.1		-	A AA			0051					
Sele	ections: (C	GB 21/09/2016	5 14:00 Go	oodwoo	d - To	Win)								
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	1	P&L	Tools	^					
	Oick	Tracy	3.50 130	3.55 367	3.50	(0.00	۵						
	(2nd	archs Glen	3.80 137	3.85 148	3.85	(0.00	\$						
	Cele	estial Sphere	5.90 169	6.00 59	6.00	(0.00	۵						
	e Sir	Nigel Gresley	9.80 69	10.00 130	9.80	(0.00	۵						
	of See	of Rome	13.00 13	14.00 41	13.00	(0.00	\$						
	O° Ettil	nadi	14.50 58	15.00 16	15.00	(0.00	\$						
	O* City	Limits	28.00 5	30.00 12	27.00	(0.00	\$						
	Contraction Sustained	sex Ranger	110.00 6	150.00 7	150.0	0 (0.00	۵						
	1 Juk	ebox Jive	190.00 3	240.00 4	220.0	0 0	0.00	۵						
	🀠 Nip	Down The	1000.0		1000.	0 0	0.00	¢	v					14

Example of Football Markets - Remember Match odds only in the Pro Version.

port arkets Turr									
port arkets Turr	(General Filter	rs		Exclude	Filter Inc	lude		
arkets Turr		Football		EC	^	G8			
arriero rarr	ning In-P	lay Yes	~	EE	0				
SP Markets		Any	~	FI FR	•				
arkets Star	rtina In N	ext 0	To 24 🕒 Hours	GI GT	•				
		• •		HN	¥ 🛛				
					Load	0	lear		
ly Match Oo	dds availa	ble in this vers	sion. Want more markets	s? Upg	rade to Ultimate now				
Event Type	Ctry	Time	Competition	Venue	Event	Market Name	BSP	InPlay	Market Type
Soccer	GB 21/	9/2016 19:45	EFL Cup		Fulham v Bristol City	Match Odds	1	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Soccer	GB 21/	9/2016 19:45	EFL Cup		Northampton v Man Utd	Match Odds		Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Soccer	GB 21/	9/2016 19:45	EFL Cup		QPR v Sunderland	Match Odds		Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Soccer	GB 21/	9/2016 19:45	EFL Cup		Southampton v C Palace	Match Odds	•	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Soccer	GB 21/	9/2016 19:45	EFL Cup		Swansea v Man City	Match Odds	•	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Soccer	GB 21/	9/2016 19:45	EFL Cup		West Ham v Accrington	Match Odds	•	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Soccer	GB 21/	9/2016 19:45	Scottish League Cup		Celtic v Alloa	Match Odds	•	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Soccer	GB 21/	9/2016 20:00	EFL Cup		Stoke v Hull	Match Odds		Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Soccer	GB 21/	9/2016 20:00	EFL Cup		Tottenham v Gillingham	Match Odds		Yes	MATCH_ODDS

Next Step

Loading Markets Ultimate Version

click the get markets button to open the Market Selection Window

<u>S</u> ettings	<u>C</u> alculator	Import Selections	Sche <u>d</u> uler	Export Results	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	<u>A</u> bout						
Auto Scroll								Stop Be	t Plan	Tradi	Ig		
Market	5:										Get	t Markets	



Select Your Sport or Event

Select your Event/Sport like Horse Racing, Soccer, Tennis etc

Choose Win Market or other market types

Choose to load win markets or place markets...

Choose Country ie GB races.

Only load races from certain countries ie GB & IE or Aus

Choose other filters if required, race type, handicap, jockey or trainer

You can even filter races for only HCap or Flat races etc Also select certain Jockeys or Trainers.

5 Click to run the filters

4

6

Click to run the filters to see a list of races/events

Click Install ticked Markets

Clcik to install the events into the main trading window. You can also skip the last two steps and just click once the Run Filters and Install Makrets button.

Football Markets type & Competition filters

BetexTrader - Market Selection			– 🗆 X
General Filters	Exclude Market Type Filter Include	Country Filter Exclude Include	
Sport Horse Racing	0	0	
Markets Turning In-Play	0	0	
BSP Markets Any V	۵	۵	
Markets Starting In Next 0 🛉 To 24 🚔 Hours	Load Clear	Load Clear	
	Competition Filter	Venue Filter	
		Exclude Include	
	0	0	
	ő	ő	
		<u> </u>	
	Load	Load	
Run Filters Found Markets Insert Ticke	d Markets Run Filters and Insert Markets	Reset Filters Save Filters Load Filters	Cancel

General Filters	Exclude Market Type Filter Include	Exclude Country Filter Include
Sport Football Markets Turning In-Play Yes BSP Markets Any Markets Starting In Next 0 + To	GOAL BOTH HALVES HALF_TIME HALF_TIME FULL_TIME HALF_TIME_SCORE HALF_WITH_MOST_GOALS LAST_GOALSCORER MATCH_ODDS_AND_GUTS MATCH_ODDS_AND_GUTS MATCH_ODDS_AND_GUTS MATCH_ODDS_AND_GUTS Clear	ECCOURT OF Clear
	Exclude Competition Filter Include	Exclude Venue Filter Include
	Scottish League Cup	Clear
Event Type Ctry Time Competition Venue	Event Market Name BSP InPlay Market Typ	ie
Soccer GB 21/09/2016 19:45 EFL Cup Fulha	nam v Bristol City Match Odds Yes MATCH_O	DDS
Soccer GB 21/09/2016 19:45 EFL Cup North	thampton v Man Utd Match Odds Yes MATCH_O	DDS
Soccer GB 21/09/2016 19:45 EFL Cup QPR	R v Sunderland Match Odds Yes MATCH_O	DDS
Soccer GB 21/09/2016 19:45 EFL Cup South	thampton v C Palace Match Odds Yes MATCH_O	DDS
Soccer GB 21/09/2016 19:45 EFL Cup Swar	ansea v Man City Match Odds Yes MATCH_O	DDS
Soccer GB 21/09/2016 19:45 EFL Cup West	st Ham v Accrington Match Odds Yes MATCH_O	DDS
Soccer GB 21/09/2016 20:00 EFL Cup Stoke	ke v Hull Match Odds Yes MATCH_O	DDS
Soccer GB 21/09/2016 20:00 EFL Cup Totte	enham v Gillingham Match Odds Yes MATCH_O	DDS

Greyhound Markets

Genera	ıl Filters		Market T	/pe Filter	nclude		Exclude	Country Filter	Include
Sport C	Freyhound Racing	ANTEPOST_	WIN	WIN		AU	LAGIGG	GB	
Markets Turning In-Play	iny .	FORECAST PLACE						•	
BSP Markets A	unv .		0					0	
Markets Starting In Next	••••	Hours	0					•	
markets starting in Next	■ 10 24							•	
			Load	<u> </u>	Clear		Load		Clear
		E	Competiti xclude	on Filter I	nclude		Exclude	Venue Filter	Include
			C C					o	
			C					•	
)				0	
			Load		Clear		Load		Clear
Event Type Ctry	Time Co	ompetition Venue	Event	Market Name	BSP	InPlay Market Type			
Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 13:58	Newcastle	Newc 21st Sep	A2 480m	Yes	WIN			
Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:08	Hove	Hove 21st Sep	A6 515m	Yes	WIN			
Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:18	Belle Vue	BVue 21st Sep	A0 470-					
Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:27			A9 470m	res	WIN			
Greyhound Racing GB		Hove	Hove 21st Sep	A9 470m A5 515m	Yes	WIN			
	21/09/2016 14:37	Hove Belle Vue	Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep	A5 515m A3 470m	Yes Yes Yes	WIN			
Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47	Hove Belle Vue Hove	Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m	Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN			
✓ Greyhound Racing GB✓ Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:57	Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue	Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN			
✓ Greyhound Racing GB ✓ Greyhound Racing GB ✓ Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:57 21/09/2016 15:07	Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove	Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m D3 285m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN			
 ✓ Greyhound Racing GB ✓ Greyhound Racing GB ✓ Greyhound Racing GB ✓ Greyhound Racing GB 	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:57 21/09/2016 15:07 21/09/2016 15:17	Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue	Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m D3 285m A4 470m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN			
 ✓ Greyhound Racing GB ✓ Greyhound Racing GB ✓ Greyhound Racing GB ✓ Greyhound Racing GB 	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:57 21/09/2016 15:07 21/09/2016 15:17 21/09/2016 15:28	Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove	Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m D3 285m A4 470m A4 470m A11 515m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN			
✓ Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:57 21/09/2016 15:07 21/09/2016 15:17 21/09/2016 15:28 21/09/2016 15:38	Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue	Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m D3 285m A4 470m A11 515m A7 470m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN			
 Greyhound Racing GB 	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:57 21/09/2016 15:07 21/09/2016 15:17 21/09/2016 15:28 21/09/2016 15:38 21/09/2016 15:48	Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove	Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m D3 285m A4 470m A11 515m A7 470m A8 515m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN			
 Greyhound Racing GB 	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:57 21/09/2016 15:07 21/09/2016 15:17 21/09/2016 15:28 21/09/2016 15:38 21/09/2016 15:48 21/09/2016 15:58	Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue	 Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep 	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m D3 285m A4 470m A11 515m A7 470m A8 515m A6 470m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN			
✓ Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:57 21/09/2016 15:07 21/09/2016 15:17 21/09/2016 15:28 21/09/2016 15:48 21/09/2016 15:58 21/09/2016 15:58	Hove Belle Vue Hove Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove	 Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep 	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m D3 285m A4 470m A11 515m A7 470m A8 515m A6 470m A5 515m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN			
✓ Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:57 21/09/2016 15:07 21/09/2016 15:17 21/09/2016 15:28 21/09/2016 15:38 21/09/2016 15:58 21/09/2016 16:08 21/09/2016 16:18	Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue	 Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep 	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m D3 285m A4 470m A11 515m A7 470m A8 515m A6 470m A5 515m A7 470m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN			
✓ Greyhound Racing GB ✓ Greyhound Racing GB	21/09/2016 14:37 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 14:47 21/09/2016 15:07 21/09/2016 15:17 21/09/2016 15:28 21/09/2016 15:38 21/09/2016 15:58 21/09/2016 16:08 21/09/2016 16:18 21/09/2016 16:27	Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue Hove Belle Vue	 Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep BVue 21st Sep Hove 21st Sep 	A5 515m A3 470m A6 515m A4 470m D3 285m A4 470m A11 515m A7 470m A8 515m A6 470m A5 515m A7 470m A7 515m	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN			

Cricket Market types

Run Filters Found 85

Markets Insert Ticked Markets



Run Filters and Insert Markets

Reset Filters

Save Filters

Load Filters

Tennis Market Filters

		General Filter	s	Exclude Market Ty	ype Fi	ilter Include	Exclude	Country Filter	Include	
Sport		Tennis	~	GAME_BY_GAME_03_10	MAT	TCH_ODDS		BR		^
Markets Tu	rning	In-Play Any	~	GAME_BY_GAME_03_11 GAME_BY_GAME_03_12	2					
BSP Marke	ets	Any	~	GAME_BY_GAME_03_13 HANDICAP				W KR		
Markets St	arting	In Next 0 🚊	To 24 📑 Hours	PLAYER_A_WIN_A_SET				O RO		
				PLAYER_B_WIN_A_SET				• •		× 1
				Load		Clear	Load		Clear	
				Exclude Competit	ion Fi	ilter Include	Exclude	Venue Filter	Include	
					. –					
				9	2			0		
				(C				Ø		
				0				0		
)			0		
				Load		Clear	Load		Clear	
Event Type	Ctry	Time	c	ompetition	Venue	1	ivent	Market Name	BSP InPlay	Market Type
🗹 Tennis	RO	21/09/2016 13:54	Sibiu Challenger 2016			Gaio v Puetz		Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	CN	21/09/2016 13:58	WTA Guangzhou Intern	national Women's Open 2016		Rae/Smith v Hingis/Ja	nkovic	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	TR	21/09/2016 14:00	Izmir Challenger 2016			Chiudinelli/Copil v Iva	shka/Vasilevski	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	TR	21/09/2016 14:00	Izmir Challenger 2016			Hanfmann/Sieber v D	oumbia/Hemery	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	TR	21/09/2016 14:00	Izmir Challenger 2016			Jaloviec/Konecny v A	gabigun/Celikbilek	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	MA	21/09/2016 14:00	Morocco Tennis Tour 2	016		Krawietz/Marterer v N	lartinez Po/Roca Batall	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	FR	21/09/2016 14:01	Moselle Open 2016			Benneteau/Roger-Vas	seli v Daniell/Demoliner	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	RO	21/09/2016 14:30	Sibiu Challenger 2016			Anagnastopol/Cornea	v Neuchrist/Pel	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	RO	21/09/2016 14:30	Sibiu Challenger 2016			Eysseric/Lamasine v L	uncanu/Majchrzak	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	RO	21/09/2016 14:30	Sibiu Challenger 2016			Haase/Puetz v Dembe	k/Olejniczak	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	FR	21/09/2016 14:41	Moselle Open 2016			Pavic/Venus v Gonzal	ez/Marrero	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	MA	21/09/2016 14:43	Morocco Tennis Tour 2	016		Margaroli/Safwat v Ig	natik/Linzer	Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Tennis	FR	21/09/2016 14:50	Moselle Open 2016			Mahut v Halys		Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	US	21/09/2016 15:00	Columbus Challenger	2016		Groth v J Hiltzik		Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	BR	21/09/2016 15:00	Santos Challenger 201	6		Junior v T Monteiro		Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
🗹 Tennis	BR	21/09/2016 15:00	Santos Challenger 201	6		Mena v Andreozzi		Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
Tennis	MA	21/09/2016 15:08	Morocco Tennis Tour 2	016		Gigounon v S Diez		Match Odds	Yes	MATCH_ODDS
	-					** ******				
Run Filte	rs	Found 99	Markets Insert Tic	ked Markets Run Fi	lters a	ind Insert Markets	Reset Filters	Save Filters	Lo	ad Filters

Plus Basket Ball and Ice Hockey is available

Click the Run Filters button to load the filtered markets, then click Insert Ticked Markets to insert them into the main application window.

You can click the Run Filters & Insert Button to do this in one click to save time.

	G	eneral Filters			I	Market Type Fi	lter .					Country Filter	
Sport		Horse Racing	×		Exclude		lr ~	iclude			Exclude		Include
Markets Turning	I- DL		_	EA	CH_WAY	0	UE			ã		💽 😐	
markets lurning	IN-PR	ay Any		MA	TCH_BET	0				FR NZ		0	
BSP Markets		Any	~	OT	HER_PLACE V_FORECAST					US ZA			
Markets Starting	In Ne	ext 0 ෫ To	24 📮	Hours WI	N THOUT_FAV	<u> </u>						<u> </u>	
					Lond			Clear			land		Clear
					Load			crear		<u> </u>	Load		Clear
					Exclude	Competition Fi	lter Ir	clude			Exclude	Venue Filter	Include
				— Г		_							
						<u> </u>						×	
						0				1		0	
						0				I		0	
						0						©	
					Load			Clear			Load		Clear
Event Type	Ctry	Time	Competition	Venue	Event	Market Name	BSP	InPlay	Market Type				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:00		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:10		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:20		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 14:30		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:35		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:45		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:55		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 15:05		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:10		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:20		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:30		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 15:40		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:45		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:55		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 16:05		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	IE	21/09/2016 16:15		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
Horse Racing	GB	21/09/2016 16:20		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	To Be Placed	Yes	Yes	PLACE				
	-					T D D I			D1 1 0 5				

Run Filters and Insert Markets

Reset Filters

Save Filters

Load Filters

Next - Check The Settings

Run Filters Found 37

Markets Insert Ticked Markets

Check The Settings

Check the settings option by clicking the settings menu at the top

BetexTrader V2.30	.19 (Ultimate)						
<u>Settings</u> <u>C</u> alculator	Import Selections	Sche <u>d</u> uler	Export Results	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	<u>A</u> bout	
Auto Scroll							
Markets:							

Select either Real Money or Simulation Modes.

Set any profit or loss stop settings

Trading Controls	Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
tting Mode:					
teal Money 🔎					
imulated O					
e following controls apply	to Bet Plan trading :				
top At Profit >= 10000	00 🛋				
10000	00 0				
top At Loss >= 10000					
lax Bet Liability 2000.0	0				
irtual Account Start Palar	1000.00				
Retain Closing Balance Fo	Next Session:				
crosing buttines i v					

You can also change any other settings you wish to suit your requirements. **Next Step**
Design Your Betplan

Design your betting plan to implement the bets required. Choose from

Back then Lay - Place a back bet first then place a lay bet (Traditional trading bet used to green up, you are aiming for the price to drop from the back price to a lower lay price for profit)

Lay then Back - Place a Lay bet first then place a back bet (You are aiming for the price to rise above the lay bet price to profit.)

Straight Lay - Place a straight lay bet

Straight Back - Place a straight back bet

Example: Lay Then Back 1st Favourite between 1.57 and 7.00 odds, take current price at Anytime before the race start or inplay 60 sec before the start.

Strategy - LAY then BAC	K with Stop Loss 🔗
BTX Strategy	Lay Then Back 🛛 🗸 🗸 🗸
With Stop Loss Bet	✓
Selection(s)	Favourite(s) 🗸 🗸 🗸
	1st 🗸
Bet 1 - LAY	<u> </u>
Stake Type	Fixed Stake \sim
Stake Value	5.00 📮
Price Type	Take Available Price 🛛 🗸
Price Offset Ticks	0
Keep Bet	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime 🗸 🗸
Time Before Start	🗹 00:01:00 🗦 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched 🗸 🗸 🗸
Trigger Price Range	1.57 v To 7.00 v
Bet 2 - BACK	×
Stake Type	Set For Profit % 🗸 🗸 🗸 🗸 🗸 🗸
Profit%	80.00
Stop Loss - BACK	*
Stake Type	Set For Loss % 🗸 🗸 🗸
Loss%	55.00 🚔
Place Bet With Offset Ticks	4
Other Bet1 Conditions	*

Other Bet1 Conditions The Back bet will be triggered for a 80% profit and there is a stop loss bet for a 55% loss. So we win 80% or lose 55%.

Other criteria can be set as below, like the total number of bets, in this case 1. If betting on two horses then bets would be 2.

Bet 2 - BACK	8
Stop Loss - BACK	≷
Other Bet1 Conditions	*
General Conditions Max No of Bet 1's 🛛 1 🚽 Max No of Non-Runners 📄	*
No of Market Winners 🗹 1 📮 To 1	•
Range V 2 To 99 List	4
Min Market Volume Tr 🔳	
Last Price Matched (LPM)	≷
Betfair Starting Priced (BSP) - In-Play Only	
Conditions For The Other Selections	≷
Horse Racing Conditions	8
Bet 1 Cancel Conditions	≷
Bet Plan Settings Enable Bets Below Mini 🔽	*
Bet1 + B Bet1 + Selection Wi 4.00 -2.75 Selection Los 4.00 -2.75	*

The potential profit and loss is also shown, although this is an estimate and will depend on the final bets that were managed to be placed and matched. Next Step

Attach Your Betplan To A Market

Attach your betplans to a race or multiple races in two ways using the buttons at the bottom of the betplan.



Either tick the required races and click - Attach To All Ticked Markets

Settir Auto Scro	ngs <u>C</u> alcul)) <mark> </mark>	lator <u>L</u> ogout <u>I</u>	<u>∃</u> elp <u>A</u> bout						Start 1	Trading (Simu	ilated Bets)
Ma	rkets:										Get Markets
	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	^
	09/09/2014 14:10	GB Worcester	2m Hcap Chs To Win	6	2.54		28764	OPEN			
•	09/09/2014 14:20	GB Leicester	7f Mdn To Win	9	1.68		24431	OPEN		<u>6</u>	
	09/09/2014 14:30	GB Redcar	7f Nursery To Win	14	4.50		25685	OPEN			
•	09/09/2014 14:40	GB Worcester	2m7f Hcap Chs To Win	7	3.10		11874	OPEN		8	
Q	09/09/2014	GB Leisoster	7f Mdn To With 1	11	1.89		26809	OPEN			

Or Select an individual race and click - Attach To Highlighted Market

Settin	ngs <u>C</u> alcul	ator Logout I	<u>H</u> elp <u>A</u> bout									
Auto Scro) NI 🗖								Start 1	radin	ıg (Simulated Bets)	
Ma	rkets:										Get Markets	٦
Γ	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan		^
	09/09/2014 14:10	GB Worcester	2m Hcap Chs To Win	6	2.56		29293	OPEN				
	09/09/2014 14:20	GB Leicester	7f Mdn To Win	9	1.67		24868	OPEN				
	09/09/2014 14:30	GB Redcar	7f Nursery To Win	14	4.40		26161	OPEN		6		
	09/09/2014 14:40	GB Worcester	2m7f Hcap Chs To Win	7	3.10		11878	OPEN				
	09/39/2014	.GP	7f Mdm	11.0	1.88	-	26844	OPEN	C. and	and the second	the second second	e.

You can also click the top check box to select all markets:

BTX	BetexTrade	er V2.30.19 (Ultimat	e)																- 🗆		\times
<u>S</u> etti	ngs <u>C</u> alcu	ulator <u>I</u> mport Sel	ections	Sche <u>d</u> uler	<u>E</u> xpo	rt Resu	ts <u>L</u> o	gout <u>H</u> e	lp <u>A</u> bout												
Auto Scro	o oll 🗖							Star	t Bet Plan	Tradi	ng (S	imula	ted B	ets)							
Ma	rkets:	V230.19 (Uthrmat) - □ · × Julio 1 Import Selections Schedule Export Results Logout Start Bet Plan Trading (Simulated Bets) - □ · × Country/Venue RescalMarket No FLPM Fiss Messages Country/Venue RescalMarket No FLPM Fiss Traded Status InPlay Plan Ticked Tool State Sel Implay Plan Ticked Tool State Sel Implay Plan Ticked Tool State Sel Implay Plan Implay Plan																			
	ate/Time	e Country/Venue	Rac	e/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Ticked Sel	Tools	^							↓
	03/03/20	2 IE Navan	2m6f M To Win	ldn Hrd	10	1.01	2.140	594461	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)	J	6		\$		L	Strategy - LAY th	en BACK				
	03/03/202 15:20	2 GB Newcastle	2m7fH ToWin	cap Chs	5	1.01	3.178	726882	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		\$			Bet 1 - LAY	Fi	xed Stake			
	03/03/20 15:30	2 GB Exeter	2m1f M To Win	ldn Hrd	12	1.01	3.000	581935	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵			Stake Value	1	0.00 📮			
	03/03/20 15:40	2 IE Navan	2m Grd To Win	3 Nov Chs	7	1.01	3.595	661575	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵			Price Type	Т	ake Availabl	e Price	~	
	03/03/20 15:50	2 GB Newcastle	2m Hca To Win	ap Hrd	8	1.01	2.945	749449	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		\$			Price Offset Ticks	5	🗘 Bet	ter 🗸		
	03/03/20 16:00	2 GB Exeter	2m3f H To Win	cap Chs	7	1.01	3.300	816779	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		\$			Keep Bet	V				
	03/03/20 16:10	2 IE Navan	2m1fH To Win	Icap Chs	10	1.01	3.827	476110	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		\$			Bet 1 Trigger Setting Bet Trigger Time Pe	js: riod In	-Play Only		~	
	00/00/00	0.00	o 100					500000	01.0050					×		Time After Start		00:00:00	🛋 hh:m	m:ss	
Sele	ections: ((IE 03/03/2020 16	i:10 Nav	van - To W	/in) St	atus: V	VEIGH	ed in								Trigger Price Type	L	ast Matched		\sim	
		Name	Back	Lay L	.PM	P&I		^	Betting P	lan	Bet	s		7		Trigger Price Range	1.	22 ~	To 20.00	• •	
┢╸	od 🎓	ds Or Evens		1(00	10.0	0 A	. J. N	Spare Plan Be	Brakes	; 10.	00	at 6	.40							
	Co (Int	nright Boy		1(00	10.0	0 N	Ars C. Jonag	Plan Be	Ful t2 Bac	1 mat k 7.5	ch 0	at 6 at 8	.39		Bet 2 - BACK				≷	
	膏 Gre	ey Atlantic Way		1(00	10.0	0 E	. D. I Barry I		Unm	atche	^q Placed: (03/03/2	020 16		Stop Loss - not re	equired				
	On Sp. (3rd	are Brakes		1	.01	-53.9	0 F F	Robert	<					>			ave to File	load fu	om File		*
<	D-	D-L- FIL		41	00	10.0		> 	Ľ							Attach To Highlight	ed Market	Attac	To All Tick	ed Ma	irke
03/0	3/20	17:49:05 Bettin	g Mode	: SIMULA	TED	Tradir	ig: Sto	pped By	Us							GBP (min sta	ke 2 🛛 N	/lsgs 12			

Next Step

Click Start Trading

Once a betplan is attached to a race, the Start Trading button will show and be red in colour.

Click to start the trading button so that BetexTrader can monitor the races selected with betplans and place any bets that meet your criteria.

BTX	Betex Trader	V2.30.19 (Ultimat	e)												— [
<u>S</u> etti	ngs <u>C</u> alcul	lator <u>I</u> mport Se	ections Sche <u>d</u> uler	<u>E</u> xpo	rt Resul	ts <u>L</u> o	gout <u>H</u> e	lp <u>A</u> bout								
Aut Scr	o oll 🗖						Star	Bet Plan	Tradiı	ng (S	imulat	ted B	ets)			
Ma	rkets:										Get N	Market	5	🔁 New Bet Plan 📃 🔙 R	esults 🛛 🕂 Messa	ges
	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Ticked Sel	Tools	^			
	03/03/202	IE Navan	2m6f Mdn Hrd To Win	10	1.01	2.140	594461			6		۵		Strategy - LAY then BAC	к	
	03/03/202	GB	2m7f Hcap Chs	5	1.01	3.178	726882	CLOSED		6		\$		Bet 1 - LAY	Fixed Stake	
	03/03/202	GB Exeter	2m1f Mdn Hrd To Win	12	1.01	3.000	581935	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵		Stake Value	10.00 ÷	
	03/03/202 15:40	IE Navan	2m Grd 3 Nov Chs To Win	7	1.01	3.595	661575	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵		Ргісе Туре	Take Available Price	~
	03/03/202 15:50	GB Newcastle	2m Hcap Hrd To Win	8	1.01	2.945	749449	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵		Price Offset Ticks	5 🛉 Better 🗸	
	03/03/202 16:00	GB Exeter	2m3f Hcap Chs To Win	7	1.01	3.300	816779	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		\$		Keep Bet	V	
	03/03/202 16:10	IE Navan	2m1f Hcap Chs To Win	10	1.01	3.827	476110	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		\$		Bet 1 Trigger Settings: Bet Trigger Time Period	In-Play Only	~
L	00/00/000	<u></u>	o 1/11 - Ol					01.0050						Time After Start	☑ 00:00:00	mm:ss
Sel	ections: (I	E 03/03/2020 16	:10 Navan - To Wi	n) Sta	atus: V	VEIGH	ED IN							Trigger Dries Type		

Once clicked the Start Trading button will turn Green, click again if you want to stop trading. If you want to change a betplan then

stop trading first, delete the betplan by clicking cog or tools menu, then re-attach a new betplan.

BTX	stackTrader V2.30.19 (Ultimate)																		
<u>S</u> ettin	gs <u>C</u> alcu	lator <u>I</u> mport Sel	ections Sche <u>d</u> uler	<u>E</u> xpo	rt Resul	ts <u>L</u> o	gout <u>H</u> e	lp <u>A</u> bout											
Auto Scro	🗖							Stop	Bet Pl	an Ti	rading								
Mar	kets:										Get I	Marke	ts		🖺 New Bet Plan	🗐 Results	遵 Messa	ages	
	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Ticked Sel	Tools	^						~
	03/03/202 15:10	IE Navan	2m6f Mdn Hrd To Win	10	1.01	2.140	594461	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵			Strategy - LAY the	en BACK		Ň	
	03/03/202 15:20	GB Newcastle	2m7f Hcap Chs To Win	5	1.01	3.178	726882	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵			Bet 1 - LAY Stake Type	Fixed St	ake		
	03/03/202 15:30	GB Exeter	2m1f Mdn Hrd To Win	12	1.01	3.000	581935	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵			Stake Value	10.00			l
	03/03/202 15:40	IE Navan	2m Grd 3 Nov Chs To Win	7	1.01	3.595	661575	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵			Price Type	Take Av	ailable Price	~	
	03/03/202 15:50	GB Newcastle	2m Hcap Hrd To Win	8	1.01	2.945	749449	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		٥			Price Offset Ticks	5	Better ~		
	03/03/202 16:00	GB Exeter	2m3f Hcap Chs To Win	7	1.01	3.300	816779	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		٥		ļ	Keep Bet	7			
	03/03/202	IE Navan	2m1f Hcap Chs To Win	10	1.01	3.827	476110	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		ß		۵			Bet 1 Trigger Setting	s:	Date		
E	otional (I	E 02/02/2020 16						01.0050							Time After Start	In-Play C	00:00 🗦 hh	~ mm:se:	
Sele	ctions: (I	E 03/03/2020 16	navan - To Wi	nj Sta	atus: v	VEIGH	ED IN								Trigger Price Type	Last Ma	tched	\sim	

Next Step

Monitor Bets And Results

Monitor the bets and results in the Bets tab window and Results tab

A summary of the bet plan is shown on the Betting Plan tab, when you click the race with the attached bet plan.



Sele	ection	s: (GB 10/01/2020 1	17:15 W	olverha	ampton	- To Win) S	itatus: WEIGHED IN				
Γ		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L	Trainer Jockey	Betting Plan	Bets		
	<u></u>	Orange Suit			100	4.00	Ed de Giles	Orange Su	uit		
		(1st fav)					Barry McHugh	Plan Betl 1	Lay 5.00	at 4.40	
	•	Rockesbury			100	4.00	David Loughnane Richard Kingscote	Plan Bet2 H	Back 1.00	at 4.40 at 22.00	Placed: 10/01/2020 17:14:00
	۵ °	Pioneering (3rd fav)			100	4.00	Roger Fell Callum Rodriguez	I '	full match	at 22.00	Placed: 10/01/2020 17:14:00
	٩	Ballet Red			1.01	4.00	Harry Dunlop Elisha Whittington				
	۴	Onebaba			100	4.00	Tony Carroll Franny Norton				
	•	Scorched Breath			100	4.00	Charlie Fellowes Aled Beech				
	働°	Tiercel			100	4.00	Rebecca Bastiman Phil Dennis				
	٢	Totally Committ			100	4.00	Rod Millman Oliver Searle				
	۲	Lope De Loop			100	4.00	Aytach Sadik Sophie Ralston	<			>
<							>	8			

Bets placed 1min before race start time, the first bet is matched very quickly although we have to wait for the second bet

to be matched assuming the stop loss doesnt get hit.

Bete	ex Trader V2.30.13 (Ultimat	e)															-	
Settings Auto	<u>Calculator</u> Import Sel	ections Sche <u>d</u> ul	er <u>E</u>	xport R	lesults	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp <u>A</u> bou	t		Stor	Ret Plan	Trading						
Scroll Market										Diop	beerran	indunig	C. Male		New Pat Plan	Posulte	للا الم	
	ata/Time CountriBlanue	Dage Market	No	CI PM	CD 80	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Tieked	Teels		Get Marke	ts	Time Challenus	Base Market		ssages
	Country/venue	Rade/market		FLFM	гваг	Traded	Status	Пігіаў	Fian	Sel	IOUIS				Time Ctry/venue	Race/market	RediroL	SIII FOL
10 17	/01/202 IE :00 Dundalk	5f Hcap To Win	14	1.01	4.260	283411	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)				\$				17:15 GB Wolverhamptor	1m Class Stks To Win	0.00	4.00
<mark>⊠ 10</mark> 17	/01/202 GB :15 Wolverhampton	1m Class Stks To Win	9	1.01	4.500	417724	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		\$				17:30 IE Dundalk	1m2f Mdn To Win	0.00	-3.34
✓ 10 17	/01/202 IE 30 Dundalk	1m2f Mdn To Win	12	1.01	3.250	395085	CLOSED (RESULT)		6		\$							
✓ 10 17	/01/202 GB	1m Hcap	5	2.38		285697	OPEN		6		\$							
✓ 10	/01/202 IE	2m Hcap	10	3.95		25713	OPEN		ß		¢							
18 ☑ 10	/01/202 GB	1m4f Nov Stks	7	1.28		48542	OPEN		B		0							
18 10	:15 Wolverhampton /01/202 IE	To Win 1m Mdn	14	5.60		14199	OPEN				~ ~							
18	:30 Dundalk	To Win	-				0051				*			~				
Selecti	ons: (GB 10/01/2020 1	7:15 Wolverha	mpto	n - To	Win)	Status: V	VEIGHED IN											
	Name	Back Lay	LPM		P&L	·	Trainer	В	etting	Plan	Bets							
	Orange Suit		100		4.00	Ed de	Jockey Giles		Oran	ge Sui	it				5			
	(1st fav)		100	_	4.00	Barry I David I	McHugh		Plan E	letl L F	ay 5.00 ull match	at 4.40 at 4.40	Placed: 10/01/2020	17:14:00				
	(2nd fav)		400		4.00	Richar	d Kingscote	->	Plan E	let2 B F	ack 1.00 ull match	at 22.00 at 22.00	Placed: 10/01/2020	17:14:00				
	(3rd fav)		100		4.00	Callum	Rodriguez											
	Ballet Red		1.01		4.00	Harry I Elisha	Dunlop Whittington											
	Onebaba		100	. '	4.00	Tony C Franny	arroll Norton											
- 1	Scorched Breath		100	. '	4.00	Charlie Aled B	e Fellowes leech											
	C Tiercel		100	. 4	4.00	Rebec Phil De	ca Bastiman											
	Totally Committ		100		4.00	Rod M	illman Seorle											
	🕈 Lope De Loop		100		4.00	Aytach	n Sadik	<	-					>	l			
						Sophie	Raiston	8									Export	Results
<)										Total P&L	.66
10/01/2	0 17:41:37 Bettin	g Mode: SIMUL	ATEC) Tra	ading:	In Progre	ess					GBP (min stake :	2 Msgs 8					

Race showing trades on 1st fav. Ela Katrina was stopped out as it went on to win.

Sele	ection	s: (IE 10/01/2020 17	:30 Dui	ndalk -	To Win	Status: WE	ighed in						
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L	Trainer ^ Jockey		Betting Pla	in	Bets		
	() °	Ela Katrina (1st fav)			1.01	-3.34	G. M. Lyons C. T. Keane		Ela Katr Plan Bet	ina 1 Lay	7 5.00	at 3.25	Plana da 40/04/2020 47, 20, 04
	(2) *	Longbourn (2nd fav)			100	-2.75	Edward P. Harty M. A. Gallagher		Plan Bet:	2 Bao Car	rk 1.00 celled Plac	at 3.25 at 16.50 red: 10/01/2020 17:2	Placed: 10/01/2020 17:29:01
	()°	Narynkol (3rd fav)			100	-2.75	Denis Hogan K. J. Leonard		Stop Los:	s Bad Ful	ck 7.75 1 match	at 2.02 at 2.02	Placed: 10/01/2020 17:33:32
	() *	Lets Get Started			100	-2.75	Oliver McKiernan N. G. McCullagh						
	•	Wajaaha			100	-2.75	Denis Hogan James J. Doyle						
	•	Tham Luang			100	-2.75	Liam Lennon Declan McDonogł						
	8	Ballykelly Ventu			100	-2.75	Peter Fahey K. J. Manning						
	Ø	Double Talkin Ji			100	-2.75	Patrick Martin R. C. Colgan						
		Amaira			100	-2.75	R. P. Cody C. P. Hoban		<				>
■	C. P. Hoban C. P. Hoban Demophon 1002.75 Gavin Patrick								8				

Results Panel shows race outcomes and total profit/loss figures.

📔 Ne	w Bet Plan	🗐 Results	承 Me	essages	
Time	Ctry/Venue	Race/Market	Real P&L	Sim P&L	
17:15	GB Wolverhampton	1m Class Stks To Win	0.00	4.00	
17:30	IE Dundalk	1m2f Mdn To Win	0.00	-3.34	
17:45	GB Wolverhampton	1m Hcap To Win			
			Export	Results	
			Total P&L	0.66	

Load Betplan from a File

You can easily load a betplan from a saved file.



Cancel Betplans You can cancel betplans using the tools/cog buttons in the Markets window.

Mai	kets:											Ge	t Markets	
	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Ticked Sel	Tools		
	03/03/202 17:30	GB Southwell	1m4f Sell Stks To Win	6	1.01	2.671	888998	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		ß		۵		
	03/03/202 18:00	GB Southwell	1m4f Hcap To Win	10	1.86		622624	OPEN (GOING		6	I	٩		
	03/03/202 18:30	GB Southwell	1m Hcap To Win	5	3.00		60300	OPEN		6		٩		
	03/03/202 19:00	GB Southwell	7f Hcap To Win	7	4.60		33976	OPEN		6		٩		~

Make a Selection In All Markets

Click the tools button in the selections panel to make multiple manual selections

Example: Tick selection 1 in all markets or Selecting the Draw in all matched odds Football markets

	Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L	Trainer Jockey	Tools
۹ ۲	Going Native (1st fav)	1.85 356	1.86 439	1.85	0.00	Olly Williams Ben Curtis	¢
€	Howardian Hills (2nd fav)	5.00 469	5.10 354	5.00	0.00	Victor Dartnall Luke Morris	۵
() *	Warriors Spirit (3rd fav)	8.40 112	8.60 272	8.40	0.00	Peter Niven Barry McHugh	۵
۴	Sellingallthetime	e 27.00 31	28.00 25	27.00	0.00	Mark Usher William Cox	¢
••	Cape Hideaway	20.00 79	21.00 76	21.00	0.00	Michael Appleby Alistair Rawlinson	\$
@ *	Daniel Dravot	60.00 7	65.00 183	60.00	0.00	Michael Attwater Andrew Mullen	\$
۲	Chelseas Boy	46.00 14	46.00 48.00 48.00		0.00 Donald McCain Graham Lee		\$
@ *	Beautiful Artist	310	330 8	300	0.00	Robyn Brisland Kieran O'Neill	₽

BetexTrader – User Interface BetexTrader – User Interface

The purpose of BetexTrader (BTX) is to enable you to fully automate some relatively simple but powerful market trading strategies on the Betfair exchange. This is achieved by setting up Betting Plans which are then attached to one or more markets.

The BTX runs on a Microsoft Windows platform (XP or newer) and requires an internet connection.

When the BTX is started you are required to login to their Betfair account.

Please note that in certain locations it is a Betfair requirement to login via a specific internet endpoint. The login location is selected via a dropdown list at the bottom of the Betfair Login screen.

In most cases you can select 'Global', but in the following locations you should select that location from the list and he will be presented with the appropriate login page:

Betfair Login Please log in below Email / Username Password Log In Join Now	_ [~
Detfair Please log in below Email / Username Password Log In Join Now		^
Please log in below New to Betfair? Email / Username		
Email / Username		
Password		
Log In Join Now		
(Forgot your username/password?)		
		\sim
<		>

Betfair Login			_	×
▲ • betfair				^
		1		
Inicia sesión a cor	ntinuación	¿Nuevo en Betfair?		
Correo electrónico / Nombre de usuario				
Contraseña				
	Iniciar sesión	Registrar		
	(¿Olvidaste tu usuario/contraseña?)			
				~
<				>
Login Location: Spai	n v			

After successful login you will be presented with the main trading screen which is divided into 9 functional areas:

- Markets list
- Selections list
- New Bet Plan tab
- Trading Control bar
- Bets and Betting Plan summary tabs
- Results tab
- Messages tab
- Status Information bar
- Main Menu bar

BTX	Betex Trad	ler V2.30.19 (Ultimat	e)												-	· 🗆 🗙
<u>S</u> ettir	ngs <u>C</u> al	culator <u>I</u> mport Sel	ections	Sche <u>d</u> u	uler <u>E</u> xp	ort Resu	ts <u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp <u>A</u> bout								
Auto Scro	o bil 🗖							Stop	Bet Pl	an Tr	ading					
Ma	kets:											Ge	et Markets][資 Messages	_
	Date/Tin	ne Country/Venue	Rac	e/Marke	et N	o FLPM	FBSP Trade	d Status	InPlay	Plan	Ticked	Tools	^	11.	New Bet Plan 😨 Results	
	03/03/2	02 GB Southwell	1m4fS	ell Stks	6	1.01	2.671 88899	3 CLOSED		6		۵			Strategy - LAY then BACK	
	03/03/2	02 GB Southwell	1m4f H	lcap	10	1.84	71784	2 OPEN (GOING		6		٥			Bet 1 - LAY	 [¥]
	03/03/2 18:30	02 GB Southwell	1m Hca To Win	ар	5	3.05	62416	OPEN		6		۵			Bot 2 BACK	
	03/03/2 19:00	02 GB Southwell	7f Hcap To Win)	7	4.70	35076	OPEN		6		٥	J		Step Loss pet required	
			0.00.0								~		· · · ·		Stop Loss - not required	
Sele	ections:	(GB 03/03/2020 1	8:00 Sc	outhwe	II - IO V	vin) Sta	tus: GOING E								Other Bet1 Conditions	
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&I		Betting	Plan	Bet	s		_		Bet 1 Cancel Conditions	×
	G (II	oing Native st fav)	1.84 79	1.85 553	1.84	0.00	Olly W Ben Cu	BetPlan:	egy Marks L2B	BetPla	n.bp		Â	1	Bet Plan Settings	V
	10° H	owardian Hills	5.30 174	5.40 11	5.30	0.00) Victor Luke N	Eay then	Back, No	Stop Lo	oss		_	Ш	Potential P&L	×
	()* (X	Arriors Spirit	7.80 179	8.00 151	7.80	0.00) Peter N Barry N	3rd Favo	urite				-			
	🕐 ^S	ellingallthetime	23.00 28	24.00 2	23.00	0.00) Mark L Willian	Bet1 Keep Bet	Lay 1 1:Yes	0.00 at	available p	price pl	us 5 ticks better	Ш		
	()	ape Hideaway	20.00 99	21.00 62	20.00	0.00) Michae Alistair	Bet2	Condit	tions	e tor 25.00	% prot	n.			
	() D	aniel Dravot	55.00 62	60.00 54	55.00	0.00) Michae Andrev	Period	0 secs	after st	art and 20.00					
	🌒 C	helseas Boy	44.00 28	46.00 12	46.00	0.00) Donald Grahar	Min Activ	a Salaction	10 1	0 0		>		Save to File	V
<	A R	oautiful Artiet	370	300	380	0.00	Robyn ` >				Nodify		Cancel		Attach To Highlighted Market	Attach To All Ticke
03/0	3/20	18:03:09 Bettin	a Mode	e: SIMU	LATED	Tradir	a: In Proares	s						G	3P (min stake 2 Msgs 12	

Main Menu

The Main Menu runs horizontally across the top of the BTX trading screen. It has the following options:

Beter	Trader V2.30	.19 (Ultimate)						
<u>S</u> ettings	<u>C</u> alculator	Import Selections	Sche <u>d</u> uler	Export Results	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	<u>A</u> bout	
Auto Scroll							Stop Bet P	lan Tra
Markets	s:							

Main Menu – Settings

Displays the BTX Settings screen. The Settings options break down into 4 sections:

BetexTrader V2.30.19 (Ultimate)				
Settings Calculator Import Selections	Sche <u>d</u> uler <u>E</u> xpor	t Results <u>L</u> ogout <u>H</u> e	elp <u>A</u> bout	
Auto Scroll			Stop Bet	Plan Tra
Markets:				
BetexTrader Settings				- 0 X
Trading Controls Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
Betting Mode: Real Money ● Simulated ● The following controls apply to Bet Plan trading : Stop At Profit >= 10000.00 ● Stop At Loss >= 10000.00 ● Max Bet Liability 2000.00 ● Max Bet Liability 2000.00 ● Retain Closing Balance For Next Session: ♥				
		Ok		

Settings - Trading Options

• Betting Mode – Select between Real and Simulated betting.

• **Stop At Profit** – The BTX will automatically stop trading if the Results tab shows a total profit of at least the specified amount.

• **Stop At Loss** - The BTX will automatically stop trading if the Results tab shows a total loss of at least the specified amount.

• Max Bet Liability – Before attaching a bet plan to a market the BTX will check the values of each **individual** bet and if the amount being risked on any of these bets exceeds the specified amount then the bet plan will be rejected. This is a safety net to prevent you accidently entering large risk bets.

• Virtual Account Start Balance – Available with BTX Ultimate - One of the Bet1 stake options is to use a percentage of a virtual (custom) account balance. This Setting is used to specify the initial value of that virtual account before trading starts. It will be reset each time the BTX is started. When trading is in progress the updated virtual account balance can be found on the Results tab Account Balance Display.

• **Retain Closing Balance** - *Available with BTX Ultimate* - When this is ticked the Virtual Balance is retained for the next day or session when restarting the software.

Trading Controls	Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
tting Mode:					
eal Money 🔎					
Simulated O					
e following controls apply	to Bet Plan trading :				
top At Profit >= 40000	00				
10000 At Profit >= 10000	.00				
top At Loss >= 10000	.00				
lax Bet Liability 2000.0	0				
irtual Account Start Bala	nce 1000.00 📮				
Retain Closing Balance Fo	r Next Session: 🛛				
			Ok		

Settings - Betfair Options

Contains options for enabling/disabling specific types of reporting profit and loss.

• **Real Bets P&L Display Mode** – If you are trading the same markets with more than 1 session of the BTX, or he is using other trading apps, or maybe the Betfair website, then he may have placed real money bets in more than one trading session for the same market. This setting enables you to choose how he wants the P&L to be displayed on the BTX screen. This applies to both the Bets and Results panels.

• Internal Bets Only will display the P&L resulting from only those bets placed in the current session of the BTX.

• External Bets Only will display the P&L resulting from only those bets that have been placed in trading sessions other than the current session of the BTX being viewed.

• Both will display the combined P&L resulting from both internal and external bets.

• Deducting Betfair Commission – The display and export of P&L results can optionally have commission deducted. Your Betfair commission rate will depend on his country location and on the number of Betfair points you have earned. For simplicity the BTX enables you to enter your commission rate on the Settings page. There are two tick-boxes to optionally instruct the BTX to deduct commission from the P&L values displayed on the Results tab (and virtual account) and/or output to the exported results spreadsheet. Note that Betfair commission is paid on the overall net P&L result of all bets placed on a market. So in the case of the exported results, any commission due on a profitable market is divided equally over each profitable selection in that market.

• Auto-retry on Betfair error – Occasionally there may be an internet communication error between the BTX and the Betfair API. If this occurs the BTX will display a message for you and wait for you to respond and indicate whether or not to attempt continuing trading. In most cases such an error is just a temporary situation and trading could continue. If you is not at the screen then the BTX will just wait indefinitely. This setting implements a default 30 second auto-timeout feature such that the BTX will automatically attempt to resume trading after the timeout has elapsed. You may adjust this timeout if required, or set it to zero to instruct the BTX to wait for you to respond.

BetexTrader Settings					- 0
Trading Controls	Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
Real Bets P&L Display Mod	le:				
Internal Bets Only 🧿					
External Bets Only 💮					
Both					
Deduct Commission From	P&L Results Display 🛛	1			
Deduct Commission From	P&L Results Export	1			
Betfair Commission Rate	(%) 5.00				
Auto-retry on Betfair API e	error after 10 💻 seco	nds			
			Ok		

Settings - Display

• **Display Recent Bet Plan List At Start** – When the BTX starts up it will display a pop-up list of recently used Bet Plans from which you can choose if he wishes to load one. If you do not want this pop-up list to appear then set this option to 'Off'.

BetexTrader Settings					- 🗆 X
Trading Controls	Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
		or			
Display Recent Bet Plan I	List At Start-Up	on			
			Ok		
			UK		

Settings - Message Options

Contains options for enabling/disabling specific types of information to be written to the Messages tab. Display Recent Betplan list at start gives you the option to display the last 15 or so betplans loaded for ease of use.



Settings - Sounds

Contains a list of options for enabling/disabling an audible notification of various events.

BetexTrader Settings					– 🗆 X
Trading Controls	Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
Market With Bet Plan Is /	About To Start				
Market With Bet Plan Is	Suspended On				
A Bet Has Been Matched	On On				
			Ok		

Settings - Manual Trading

Contains options for the Manual Trading Interface (MTI).

The MTI is enabled via the 'Enable Manual Trading' option (see section 3.7 for more details).

Below the 'Enable Manual Trading' option there are a group of MTI settings which will be the defaults for any newly loaded markets. Each individual market can also have it's own specific MTI settings which are described in the section 'MTI Betting Interface'.

• **1-Click Betting** – If this option is selected then you will not be prompted to confirm each manual bet that he places.

• Back Bet Stake – The stake amount to use for manual Back bets.

• **Back Bet Offset Ticks** – With zero offset ticks an MTI Back bet will be placed at the current available market Back price.

With offset ticks set at a Better price, the MTI Back bet will be placed at the current market Back price plus the set number of ticks.

This adjusted price will also be displayed on the Back bet button. With offset ticks set at a Worse price, the MTI Back bet will be placed

at the current market Back price minus the set number of ticks.

Placing a bet above the current price may not get matched, while placing a bet at or below the current price will likely get matched.

This is due to the way Betfair use best value matching.

• Lay Bet Stake – The stake amount to use for manual Lay bets.

• Lay Bet Offset Ticks – With zero offset ticks an MTI Lay bet will be placed at the current available market Lay price.

With offset ticks set at a Better price, the MTI Lay bet will be placed at the current market Lay price minus the set number of ticks.

This adjusted price will also be displayed on the Lay bet button.

- With offset ticks set at a Worse price, the MTI Lay bet will be placed at the current market Lay price plus the set number of ticks.
- Placing a bet below the current price may not get matched, while placing a bet at or above the current price will likely get matched.

This is due to the way Betfair use best value matching

• **Trade Out Bet Offset Ticks** – If the Trade Out bet is a Back bet then it will be calculated and placed at the current available market

Back price after adjusting for any trade out offset ticks.

If the trade out offset ticks are zero then no adjustment is made.

If the offset ticks are for a Better price then the bet is calculated and placed at the market Back price plus the specified ticks.

For a Worse price it will be calculated and placed at the market Back price minus the ticks.

Similarly if the trade out bet is a Lay then it will be calculated and placed at the current available market Lay price after adjusting for ticks.

• Keep Bet - With this option selected, MTI bets that are placed pre-event and are unmatched when the market is turned in-play will be

retained for the in-play period (otherwise they will lapse and be automatically canceled by Betfair).

For Football markets that are managed by Betfair, when a goal is scored (or other significant event occurs), any unmatched bets will be

canceled by Betfair unless the 'Keep Bet' option has been ticked.

• Cancel Bet Plan On Market – It is possible to place manual bets on a market that also has an active bet plan attached.

This option allows you to specify that the bet plan is automatically canceled when a particular situation occurs:-

Never: The bet plan will not be canceled.

When any manual bet is placed: The bet plan is canceled as soon as a manual bet is placed on any selection.

When any manual bet is fully matched: The bet plan is canceled as soon as a manual bet on any selection becomes fully matched.

When any manual bet is part matched: The bet plan is canceled as soon as a manual bet on any selection becomes at least partially matched (or fully matched).

Update All Loaded Markets – If you make changes to the default MTI settings and wants to apply them to all currently loaded markets, then you can do so by clicking this button.

BetexTrader Settings					– 🗆 X
Trading Controls	Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
Enable Manual Trading					
Manual Trading Settings					
1-Click Betting	On				
Stake	Offset Ticks				
Lav Bet 10.00					
•	• • • Worse i				
Trade Out Bet Offset Tick	is 1 🌻 Worse I	Price 🗸			
Keep Bet M Cancel Bet Plan On Mark	et Never	×			
	Update All Load	ded Markets			
			OK		

When enabled you will see the Manual trading interface

BetexTra	der V2.20.10 (Ultimat	e)														- 0 ×
ttings <u>C</u> a	iculator Export L	ogout	Help A	bout												
uto croll																
larkets:										-	Get I	Markets	🔋 New Bet Plan	99 Results	₩ Messages	🖬 Bets
Date/To	me Country/Venue	Rate	Market	140	FUPM FBSP	Traded	Status	Inflay Plan	Tests			^	1			
23/100	201 GB 5 Windsor Th	Nov Sti	ced (3)	11	1.57	3008	OPEN		0							
23/100	201 GB 5 Windsor T	Nov Str	3	11	3.45	36899	OPEN		0							
23/100	201 GB 1 Windsor B	m2f Hca	p ced (4)	14	1.86	3051	OPEN		0							
23/100	201 GB 1 Windsor B	m2fHca	p	14	5.70	33146	OPEN		0							
23/100	201 GB 1 Pontefract B	m Nurse b Be Pla	ced (3)	13	2.46	1533	OPEN		0							
23/100	201 GB 1 Pontefract 1	m Nurse b Win	HY.	13	6.60	11146	OPEN		0							
23/100	201 GB 2 Plumpton B	m Mdn H b Be Pla	ed (3)	13	1.27	4447	OPEN		0							
								_	<u></u>			•				
elections	(GB 23/10/2017 1	13:40 W	indsor -	To Be	Placed)				Gand	el Bet Plan When r	: Keej V 1-	Bet 20 Click 20				
	Name	Back	Lay	LPH	P&L #WinsiLose	Tools	Beck (0 to	Bet A A	(+1 tick)	Tradeout Bet • (1 tick worse) •	P&L If Wins	P&L If Loses				
<u>۱</u> ۳	ord Riddiford	1.58	1.59	1.57	0.00	0	1.5		1.60		0.00	0.00				
a • <i>i</i>	axe Cap	1.97	2.04	2.18	0.00	0	1.9	7	2.06		0.00	0.00				
	conic Knight	1.93	2.08	2.02	0.00	0	1.5		2.10		0.00	0.00				
0 -1	lite Shadow	2.46	2.62	2.42	0.00	0	2.4	16	2.64		0.00	0.00				
0.	vy Leaguer	2.92	3.00	2.72	0.00	0	2.5	2	3.05 10		0.00	0.00				
	Sovereign State	4.90	5.30	4.80	0.00	0	4.9	0	5.40 10		0.00	0.00				
* *	Big Brave Bob	5.70	6.20 3	5.60	0.00	0	5.7 N		6.40 10		0.00	0.00				
	Cool Baby	9.40 13	11.50 5	11.00	0.00	0	9.4	0	12.00 10		0.00	0.00				
1.	Shamrock Emma	7.80	16.00 2	12.00	0.00	0	7.8	0	16.50 10		0.00	0.00	c			,
140.00	12.40.39 Buttie	a Mode	SMU	ATED	Trading N	lot Starte	a			GBP (min st	ake 2	Msas 3				

Main Menu – Calculator

Displays a screen containing a bet calculator. This enables you to experiment with price and stake values for back-then-lay and lay-then-back trading strategies.

There are buttons for automatically calculating the required stake for a trade-out bet in order to equalise the profit no matter which selection wins, or to breakeven if a selection wins or loses.

There is also an option to include a stop-loss bet if required. If you produce a set of bet values that you like then there is a button to automatically copy these values to the New Bet Plan tab on the main screen.

<u>S</u> ettings	<u>C</u> alculator	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	<u>A</u> bout				
Auto Scroll								
Markete.								

				Greening Calculator	Mode:	Back Then Lay	0
	(20.00% Chan	ce)	(33.33%)	Chance)		Lay Then Back	
Back Price	5.00 🗸	Lay Price	3.00	✓ Price Ticks -30	•		
Back Stake	2.00						
	2.00						4.00
Lay Stake Ra	ange						\supset
					Display "Gree	n" Stake Range O	nly 🔽
Lay Stake	2.00	lf Wins	4.00	Breakeven If Wins	l		
		If Loses	0.00	Breakeven If Loses			
With Stop-Lo	oss Bet 🔳			Equalise	Í		
Copy Value	es To Bet Plan			Close			

Main Menu - Import Selections

<u>S</u> ettings	<u>C</u> alculator	Import Selections	Sche <u>d</u> uler	Export Results	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	<u>A</u> bout	
Auto Scroll								Stop Bet P

Provides you with the ability to import Selection names from an external file and automatically tick them on the BTX screen.

In order to use this utility, you must have already loaded the Market(s).

When the import screen is displayed, there are 2 tick box options available:

Import Selections			_	\times
Selections File				
Tick Matching Selections on Main Screen⊠ Tick Markets of Matching Selections on Main Screer⊠		Import		
- Matched		Not Matched		
	^			^
< >>		<		 >
	los	e		

Tick Matching Selections on Main Screen

If this option is selected then all Market Selections that match with selection names in the import file, will be automatically ticked.

Tick Markets of Matching Selections on Main Screen

If this option is selected then the corresponding Markets of all Selections that match with selection names in the import file, will be automatically ticked.

This enables you to easily attach a bet plan to only these markets.

Import File - Format

The BTX supports 2 formats of import data file, text (.txt) and csv (.csv).

The file should contain a list of Selection names, for example Horse names for racing markets.

In the case of .csv files the selection names must be in the first column.

In the case of .txt files the selection name must be the first item on each line. If the line contains additional text then this must be separated from the selection name by a comma.



File Edit Format View Help

Parallel World Masham Star

Import File - Loading

To specify the import file, either enter the full path manually, or click on the open folder button at the right hand side of the filename box (navigate to the location of the import data file and open it).

When the filename has been entered, click on the Import button to start the Selection name matching process. You will be notified when the processing is complete and the screen will display 2 lists of selection names, those that were matched and those that were not matched.

Import Selections			_	\times	
Selections File C:\Users\mark\Desktop\selections.txt					2
Tick Matching Selections on Main Screen☑ Tick Markets of Matching Selections on Main Screen☑		Import			
Matched (2)		Not Matched (0)			ľ
Parallel World Masham Star	~			^	
					P
					n

Selection Name Matching

The Selection names must match exactly after ignoring upper/lower casing.

Sele	Selections: (GB 03/03/2020 18:30 Southwell - To Win)						
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L	Tra Joi
) }*	Parallel World (1st fav)	2.96 94	2.98 82	2.96	0.00	K. R. Bui Harrison
	۲	Silverturnstogold (2nd fav)	4.10 22	4.20 148	4.10	0.00	Tony Car Elisha W
	٣	Motawaafeq (3rd fav)	4.20 249	4.30 25	4.20	0.00	Michael / Alistair R
Ľ	b .	Masham Star	6.40 88	6.60 51	6.60	0.00	Mark Joh P. J. Mc[
	₿*	Zeyzoun	29.00 17	30.00 23	30.00	0.00	Alexandr Daniel M
<							>

Main Menu - Scheduler

This utility provides you with the ability to load markets, attach a bet plan to each market and start trading, all with just a single button click.

This can be set to run as a single session, or repeated on a daily basis.

The Scheduler set up screen is divided into 5 sections:

Scheduler – Actions

- **Load Market Filters From Saved File** – Specify the name and location of a previously saved market filters file for loading the required markets.

- **Use Bet Plan From Saved File** – Specify the name and location of a previously saved bet plan. This will be attached to all loaded markets.

- Set Betting Mode – Specify if you want the trading session(s) to be run in Real or Simulation mode.

BTX Scheduler			_	\times
				↑ ↓
Actions				<u>^</u>
Load Market Filters	From Saved File	C:\Users\mark\AppData\Roaming\BetexTrader\MarketFilters\WinGB E	<u>S</u>	
Use Bet Plan From Saved File		D:\OneDrive - Buzzsoft\Betextrader\MyBetplans\L2B 60sec 50PercPri	<u>S</u>	
Set Betting Mode	Real Money Simulated			

Scheduler – Schedule

- Start Time – Specify the date and time at which you require the Scheduler session to start.

- **Frequency** – Specify the whether you want the Scheduler to run just once, or repeated at the same time each day.



Scheduler – Conditions

- All Previously Loaded Markets Must Be Closed – If this condition is ticked when a Scheduler session is due to start and there are already markets loaded,

then the Scheduler will wait until these markets are all closed before starting the session. **NOTE** that if you have opted to export results

(see the Options section below) then the Scheduler will **always** wait for currently loaded markets to close. This is because a full set of results cannot be generated until the outcome of each market is known.



Scheduler – Options

- Set Auto-Scroll Mode for the Market List – If ticked then when the session is started and markets have been loaded, the "Auto Scroll" option on the main screen will be ticked.

- **Automatically Tick Selections** – For users who have a bet plan that places bets on a ticked selection, this option provides a couple of simple

methods for automatically ticking selections when markets are loaded by the Scheduler. **By Name** – for example you may have a plan that places a bet on the draw outcome of football Match Odds markets. To automatically tick this selection you can specify "The Draw" here. **By Selection Order** – for example you may have a plan that places a bet on the away team of football Match Odds markets.

The away team is always listed as the second selection in the market. So to automatically tick this selection you can specify order number 2 here.

Options			*
Set Auto-Scroll Mode for the Markets List Automatically Tick Selections	•	♥ By Name ♥ By Selection Order	

- **Export Results of each Scheduler Session** – This option provide the ability to generate a results file when a Scheduler session is complete and all markets are closed.

Two report formats are supported. **Excel Report** – This is an Excel file with the same content as that produced if you clicks on the "Export Results"

button at the bottom of the Results tab on the main screen. **Text Summary** – This is a more simple text format and the content is very similar to that

displayed on the Results tab on the main screen. For both formats you needs to specify the folder in which he wants the file to be generated.

The filenames will be of a standard format but you can optionally specify a prefix that will be added to the front of the filename so that he can

easily recognize particular reports.

1.1.1.5 Scheduler – Buttons

- **Save to File** – This button enables you to save the content of the Scheduler configuration screen to file.

- **Load from File** – This button enables you to load a previously saved Scheduler configuration. When loading a previous configuration **ensure you check** that the schedule start time is brought up to date.

- **Start Scheduler** – Clicking this button will activate the Scheduler. The status bar at the bottom of the main screen will display a green panel to indicate that the Scheduler is active. The panel size adjuster sliders will also

be coloured green. The progress of the Scheduler will be updated on the Messages tab. To stop the Scheduler you can click on the "STOP SCHEDULER TRADING" button at the top of the screen, or simply close the BTX.

BTX Scheduler		- 🗆 ×
		^ ↓
Actions		× ^
Schedule		×
Conditions		×
Options		*
Set Auto-Scroll Mode for the Markets List		
Automatically Tick Selections	•	
Export Results of each Scheduler Session	🛛 Format 🛇 Excel Report 🌘 Text Summary	
	Folder C:\Users\mark\AppData\Roaming\BetexTrader\Res	sults 🔄
	Prefix	
		v
Save to File	Start Scheduler	Close
Load from File		

Main Menu - Export Results

Provides you with an alternative option to the results tab to use the Export utility. See section <u>Results tab - Export</u> <u>Results</u>

New fold	er		
^	Name	Date modified	Туре
-	🗐 BTX_Results_20191220_203447.xls	20/12/2019 20:34	Micros
*	BTX_Results_20191221_154333.xls	21/12/2019 15:43	Micros
F 🖈	BTX_Results_20191223_232054.xls	23/12/2019 23:20	Micros
5 🖈	BTX_Results_20200103_203618.xls	03/01/2020 20:36	Micros
*	BTX_Results_20200107_192053.xls	07/01/2020 19:20	Micros
/al 🖈	BTX_Results_20200114_193441.xls	14/01/2020 19:34	Micros
*	BTX_Results_20200206_200528.xls	06/02/2020 20:05	Micros
*	BTX_Results_20200207_203418.xls	07/02/2020 20:34	Micros
*			
*			
irojec			
(16)			
·			

e: BTX_Results_20200303_182203.xls

Main Menu – Logout

Provides you with an option to logout from Betfair and close the BTX.

Scroll							•	
Auto							Stop Bet Plan	
<u>S</u> ettings	<u>C</u> alculator	Import Selections	Sche <u>d</u> uler	<u>Export Results</u>	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	<u>A</u> bout	
Beter	xTrader V2.30	.19 (Ultimate)						

Main Menu – Help

Displays a basic help screen. This includes links to web pages containing further information.



Create Support Log

A button is available on the Help screen called 'Create Error Log'. If you experiences a problem or error while using the BTX, he can click this button to generate an BTX log file.

This file should be attached to an email and sent to BTX support. The content of this log may help to trace or explain the problem.


Main Menu – About

Displays a screen containing BTX version, license status and copyright information.



You can de-activate the software here if you want to move it to another PC.

	About BetexTrader							
BETEXTRADER Professional Exchange Autotrading Software								
Product Version: V	2.00.24 (Ultimate)							
Product Licence: A	ctivated							
(KEN	U-3ITA)							
	Deactivate							
Copyright 2015 Be	texTrader							
	Ok							

Market & Selection Filters

Run Filters

Found 37

Markets

Insert Ticked Markets

You can load the the Markets List via the "Get Markets" button on the main trading screen. This will display the Market Selection screen.

The Market Selection screen consists of 3 areas:

-Market/Selection Filters -Market List (initially blank) -Control Buttons - run filters, insert ticked markets etc.

<u>S</u> ettings	<u>C</u> alculator	Import Selections	Sche <u>d</u> uler	Export Results	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	<u>A</u> bout					
Markat								-		New Pet Dies		W ••
Market	5.								Get Markets	New Det Plan	Se Results	
										,		
										Strategy - LAY		
										Bet 1 - LAY		

		G	eneral Filters			Exclude	Country Filter	Includ	e		
S	oort		Horse Racing	~	AU	Literate	GB	mora			
м	arkets Turning	In-Pla	av Yes	~	FR		• • •				
R	CD Markote		Any				0				
	or markets		Any	×			o				
M	arkets Starting	In Ne		24 📮	Hours						
						Load		Clea	r		
_									_		
On	y Match Odds a	wailat	le in this version. V	Vant more r	narkets? Upg	rade to Ultimate n	ow				
_		0.0	1	0		Double 1					
\checkmark	Event Type	Ctry	Time	Competition	Venue	Event	Market Name	BSP	InPlay	Market Type	
⊻ ⊻	Event Type Horse Racing	GB	Time 21/09/2016 14:00	Competition	Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks	esp Yes	Yes	WiN	
N N N	Event Type Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB	21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10	Competition	Goodwood Redcar	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery	Yes Yes	Yes Yes	WIN WIN	
2	Event Type Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB	1009/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20	Competition	Goodwood Redcar Perth	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd	Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN	
N N N N	Event Type Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB IE	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30	Competition	Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Win	
N N N N N N	Event Type Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB IE GB	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35	Competition	Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Win Win Win Win Win Win	
<u> </u>	Event type Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB IE GB GB	1/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:45	Competition	Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Warket type WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	
S S S S S S S	Event type Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB IE GB GB GB	1/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:55	Competition	Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Warket type WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	
S S S S S S S	Event Type Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB IE GB GB GB IE	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:45 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 15:05	Competition	Venue Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs 6f Stks	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	
S S S S S S S S	Event Type Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB IE GB GB GB IE GB	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 15:05 21/09/2016 15:10	Competition	Venue Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs 6f Stks 1m3f Hcap Stks	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Warket type WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	
S S S S S S S S S S	Event lyps Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB IE GB GB IE GB GB GB	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 15:05 21/09/2016 15:10 21/09/2016 15:20		Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs 6f Stks 1m3f Hcap Stks 5f Hcap	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Warket type WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	
E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E	Event lyps Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB IE GB GB IE GB GB GB	1000 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 15:55 21/09/2016 15:10 21/09/2016 15:20 21/09/2016 15:30		Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs 6f Stks 1m3f Hcap Stks 5f Hcap 2m Claim Hrd	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIRE Hype WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	
S S S S S S S S S S S S S	Event lyps Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB E	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:45 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 15:05 21/09/2016 15:10 21/09/2016 15:20 21/09/2016 15:30 21/09/2016 15:40		Venue Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep	Market Name Im1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs 6f Stks 1m3f Hcap Stks 5f Hcap 2m Claim Hrd 5f Mdn	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIN	
<u></u> 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	Event lyps Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 15:05 21/09/2016 15:10 21/09/2016 15:20 21/09/2016 15:30 21/09/2016 15:40		Venue Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas	Good 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep	Market Name 1m1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs 6f Stks 1m3f Hcap Stks 5f Hcap 2m Claim Hrd 5f Mdn 1m2f Listed	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIRE Type WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	
<u></u> 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	Event lyps Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 15:05 21/09/2016 15:10 21/09/2016 15:20 21/09/2016 15:30 21/09/2016 15:30 21/09/2016 15:40 21/09/2016 15:45 21/09/2016 15:45		Venue Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Raas 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Sedc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep	Market Name Im1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs 6f Stks 1m3f Hcap Stks 5f Hcap 2m Claim Hrd 5f Mdn 1m2f Listed 1m Nursery	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Market type WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	
<u></u> 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	Event lyps Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB IE GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 15:05 21/09/2016 15:10 21/09/2016 15:20 21/09/2016 15:30 21/09/2016 15:40 21/09/2016 15:45 21/09/2016 15:55 21/09/2016 15:55 21/09/2016 15:55		Venue Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth	Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep	Market Name Im1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs 6f Stks 1m3f Hcap Stks 5f Hcap 2m Claim Hrd 5f Mdn 1m2f Listed 1m Nursery 3m Hcap Chs	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIRE Type WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	
.	Event lyps Horse Racing Horse Racing	GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB GB G	Time 21/09/2016 14:00 21/09/2016 14:10 21/09/2016 14:20 21/09/2016 14:30 21/09/2016 14:35 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 14:55 21/09/2016 15:05 21/09/2016 15:20 21/09/2016 15:20 21/09/2016 15:30 21/09/2016 15:40 21/09/2016 15:45 21/09/2016 15:55 21/09/2016 15:55 21/09/2016 15:55 21/09/2016 15:55 21/09/2016 16:05 21/09/2016 16:55		Venue Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth Naas Goodwood Redcar Perth	Good 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Good 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep Naas 21st Sep Radc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Redc 21st Sep Perth 21st Sep	Market Name Im1f Mdn Stks 6f Nursery 2m4f Nov Hrd 6f Claim Stks 7f Cond Stks 7f Mdn Stks 2m Nov Hcap Chs 6f Stks 1m3f Hcap Stks 5f Hcap 2m Claim Hrd 5f Mdn 1m2f Listed 1m Nursery 3m Hcap Chs 5f Nursery	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes	WIRE Hype WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN WIN	

Run Filters and Insert Markets

Reset Filters

Market Filters

This is where you can choose the criteria that will determine which markets are loaded onto the BTX trading screen.

Pro Version - only main markets available, win markets, match odds etc.

		G	eneral Filters			Exclude	Country Filter	Includ	le		
Sport			Horse Racing	~	AU		GB GB				
Market	s Turning	In-Pla	ay Yes	~	FR US		••••				
BSP M	arkets		Any	~			0				
Market	s Starting	In Ne	ext 0 🗖 To	24	Hours		•				
market	o otarting			•			•	-		_	
						Load		Clea	ar		
Only Ma	tch Odds a	wailab	le in this version. V	/ant more n	narkets? Upg	rade to Ultimate n	ow				
	vent Type	Ctry	Time	Competition	Venue	Event	Market Name	BSP	InPlay	Market Type	
	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:00		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m1f Mdn Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	4
Hor	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:10		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	6f Nursery	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Hor	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:20		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	2m4f Nov Hrd	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Hore	e Racing	IE	21/09/2016 14:30		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	6f Claim Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Hore	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:35		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	7f Cond Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Hors	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:45		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	7f Mdn Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	-
✓ Hore	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 14:55		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	2m Nov Hcap Chs	Yes	Yes	WIN	
🗹 Hor	e Racing	IE	21/09/2016 15:05		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	6f Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Hore	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:10		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m3f Hcap Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
🖂 Hors	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:20		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	5f Hcap	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Hore	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:30		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	2m Claim Hrd	Yes	Yes	WIN	
✓ Hore	e Racing	IE	21/09/2016 15:40		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	5f Mdn	Yes	Yes	WIN	
🗹 Hor	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:45		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m2f Listed	Yes	Yes	WIN	
🗹 Hor	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 15:55		Redcar	Redc 21st Sep	1m Nursery	Yes	Yes	WIN	
🗹 Hor	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 16:05		Perth	Perth 21st Sep	3m Hcap Chs	Yes	Yes	WIN	
🗹 Hor	e Racing	IE	21/09/2016 16:15		Naas	Naas 21st Sep	5f Nursery	Yes	Yes	WIN	
🗹 Hor	e Racing	GB	21/09/2016 16:20		Goodwood	Good 21st Sep	1m6f Hcap Stks	Yes	Yes	WIN	
Run	Filters	Foun	d <mark>37</mark> Ma	rkets In	sert Ticked I	Markets	Run Filters and I	nsert N	Aarkets		Reset Filters

Ultimate version

Horse racing example - click the arrows <> to include the markets you want like Win markets or place markets, then choose the countries like GB or AUS

Select run filters to see the list of markets before inserting them.

BetexTrader - Market Selection



 \times

_

Soccer example - click to include the market you want ie Match odds or Over Under etc, click run filters or run and insert.

BetexTrader - Market Selection		- 🗆 X
Conoral Filters		
Sport Football	Market Filters - General	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Markets Turning In-Play Any ~	Market Type Filter	ude Country Filter
BSP Markets Any ~		0
	HALF_TIME_SCORE	0
Markets Starting Today 🛛	OVER_UNDER_05	0
	OVER LINDER 25	ad Clear
		Vanua Eiltar
	Exclude Exclude Exclude	de Include
	0	0
	0	0
	0	0
	Load Clear	ad Clear
	Market Filters - Horse Racing (GB and IE only)	
	Selection Filters - Horse Racing (GB and IE only)	
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Event Type Ctry Time Competition	Venue Event Market Nam	e BSP InPlay Market Type RaceType 1 RaceType 2 Furlong
Soccer BY 15/04/2020 14:00 Belarusian Reserve	s Energetik - BGU Minsk (Res) v Gorodeya (Res) Match Odd	s Yes MATCH_ODDS
Soccer NI 15/04/2020 23:00 Nicaraguan Primer	Division CD watter Ferreti v Deportivo Las Sabanas FC Match Odd	s Tes MAICH_ODDS
		>
Run Filters Found 2 Markets Install Tick	ed Markets Run Filters and Install Markets Reset Filters	Save Filters Load Filters Cancel

General Filters

• **Sport** – Select which sport you want to load the market for. The following Sports are supported: Basketball, Cricket, Football, Golf, Horse Racing, Greyhounds, Ice Hockey and Tennis.

• Markets Turning In-Play – Select whether or not you require markets that will be turned in-play.

• BSP Markets – Select whether or not you require markets that support BSP (Betfair starting price).

• **Markets Starting In Next** – Specify a time range in hours for the required market start time. Note that the values can be negative allowing loading of markets that have already started if required.

#Horse Racing – This filter is applicable only to horse racing markets taking place in GB or Ireland. you can filter the markets by race distance in furlongs (1 mile = 8 furlongs). If no distance filtering is required then set the range as 1 to 99 furlongs.



Tick markets starting today for just the days races

Genera	al Filters
Sport	Horse Racing \sim
Markets Turning In-Play	Any ~
BSP Markets	Any ~
Markets Starting Today	
Horse Racing - G Race Distance (Furlongs)	B and Ireland Only 1 🕂 To 99 🖨 🕜

Market Type, Country, Competition and Venue Filters

These 4 optional filters all function in the same way.

Note that the Market Type, Competition and Venue filters are only available with BTX Ultimate.

If the filter is Clear (empty) then no market-filtering of that information type will be applied.

Clicking the 'Load' button will populate the filter. Initially all items will be listed on the 'Exclude' side of the filter. In order to include an item for market selection you need to move the required filter item(s) to the 'Include' side. This can be done in one of two ways: either by using the buttons in the centre of the filter panel, or by doubleclicking a filter item.

With BTX Ultimate the Market Type Filter is automatically loaded when you select a different Sport (see General Filters). With BTX Pro the Country filter is auto-loaded.

BetexTrader - Market Selection		
General Filters	Exclude Market Type Filter Include	Exclude Country Filter Include
Sport Horse Racing ~	DAILY_WIN_DIST PLACE	AU GB
Markets Turning In-Play Any 🗸	FORECAST	
BSP Markets Any ~	OTHER_PLACE	US Za
Markets Starting In Next 0 🚔 To 24 🚔 Hours	WIN O	•
	Load Clear	Load Clear
	Exclude Competition Filter Include	Venue Filter Exclude Include
	Clear	Clear

With BTX Ultimate all market types are available.



With BTX Pro only the following market types are supported:

Sport	Market Type
Basketball	MONEY_LINE, MATCH_ODDS
Cricket	MATCH_ODDS
Football	MATCH_ODDS

Golf	WINNER
Greyhound Racing	WIN
Horse Racing	WIN
Ice Hockey	MONEY_LINE, MATCH_ODDS
Tennis	MATCH_ODDS

Football example

BetexTrader - Market Select	tion						
Gene	ral Filters			Exclude	Country	Filter	Include
Sport	Football	~	EC		^	GB	
Markets Turning In-Play	Any	~	ES		<u> </u>		
BSP Markets	Any	~	FR		0		
Markets Starting In Next	0 📮 To 24	📮 Hours	GT		. 0		
				Load	• •		Clear
				Load			Citan

Market Filters - Horse Racing

Ultimate Only

These filters are only available for horse racing markets taking place in GB or Ireland. The BTX will examine the Betfair market names and identify 2 categories of race type



RaceType1

This is the top level category and each race will be one, and only one, of the following:

Flat Chase Hurdle NHF

If this filter is loaded then only horse races with a RaceType1 category that is on the 'Include' list will be installed by the BTX.



RaceType2

This is the second level category and each horse race can have 1 or more of the following types:

None Amateur Apprentice Arabian Auction Beginner Claiming Conditional Group Handicap Hunter Juvenile Ladies Listed Maiden Novice Nursery Selling Stakes

If this filter is loaded then only horse races **with at least 1** RaceType2 category that is on the 'Include' list will be installed by the BTX.

Note that if the Include list is empty then no RaceType2 filtering will be applied.

Selection Filters - Horse Racing (GB and IE only)	×.
Available Trainers Filter Include Clear	Include 🕜
Trainer / Jockey Filter Available Trainer/Jockeys	Automatically Tick Matching Selections on Main Screen

Selection Filters - Horse Racing

Ultimate Version Only

These filters are only available for horse racing markets taking place in GB or Ireland.

Trainer and Jockey name filters are applicable to the Market Selections (Runners),

therefore since each market will have more than 1 Selection, it will have multiple Trainer and Jockey names.

Trainer Filter

When loaded the Available Trainers list will contain all Trainer names associated with the GB and IE horse racing markets

that satisfy the other filters on the Market Selection screen. Only those markets that have at least 1 Trainer name on the filter 'Include' list

will be installed by the BTX. If the Include list is empty then no Trainer name filtering will be applied.

Jockey Filter

When loaded the Available Jockeys list will contain all Jockey names associated with the GB and IE horse racing markets that

satisfy the other filters on the Market Selection screen. Only those markets that have at least 1 Jockey name on the filter 'Include' list will be installed by the BTX.

If the Include list is empty then no Jockey name filtering will be applied.

Trainer/Jockey Filter

When loaded the Available Trainer/Jockey list will contain all Trainer and Jockey name pairings associated with the GB and IE horse racing markets

that satisfy the other filters on the Market Selection screen. Only those markets that have at least 1 Trainer/ Jockey name pairing on the filter 'Include' list

will be installed by the BTX. If the Include list is empty then no Trainer/Jockey name filtering will be applied.

Automatically Tick Matching Selections

If any Trainer and/or Jockey name filtering has been applied, you can optionally have the matching selections ticked on the main screen Selections list.

This enables him to then attach a bet plan to these markets which is to be applied only to ticked Selections. This makes it possible to have bet plans for specific Trainers, Jockeys or Trainer/Jockey combinations.



Market selection Controls

The market selection controls are located at the bottom of the Market selection screen.

								1	
Run Filters	Found	Markets	Insert Ticked Markets	Run Filters and Insert Markets	Reset Filters	Save Filters	Load Filters		Cancel

•Run Filters – Click this button to apply the filters and display a list of markets that match the filter criteria.

•Insert Ticked Markets – When this button is clicked, all markets that have been ticked on the market result list will be loaded onto the main BTX trading screen.

•Run Filters and Insert Markets – This button combines the functions of the above two buttons. When clicked the filters will be applied and all markets that are returned will be automatically loaded onto the main BTX trading screen.

•**Reset Filters** – This button will reset all filters to a default configuration which is Horse Racing markets for the next 24 hours on the UK exchange.

•Save Filters and Load Filters – These buttons enable you to store and retrieve a particular configuration of filters to and from file. This is useful if you want to load the same markets on a regular basis.



Markets List

Markets that satisfy the Market Selection filters (see previous section) will be loaded onto the main trading screen with the following columns:

Markets:												Get Mark
Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Ticked Sel	Tools	
✓ 10/01/20: 17:30	2 IE Dundalk	1m2f Mdn To Win	12	1.01	3.250	395085	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		۵	
✓ 10/01/20: 17:45	2 GB Wolverhampton	1m Hcap To Win	5	1.01	2.174	649476	CLOSED (WEIGHED IN)		6		٩	
✓ 10/01/20: 18:00	2 IE Dundalk	2m Hcap To Win	10	1.01	3.350	403525	CLOSED (RESULT)		6		٩	
✓ 10/01/20: 18:15	2 GB Wolverhampton	1m4f Nov Stks To Win	7	1.27		164412	OPEN		6		٩	
✓ 10/01/20: 18:30	2 IE Dundalk	1m Mdn To Win	14	5.40		19815	OPEN		6		٩	
✓ 10/01/20 18:45	2 GB Wolverhampton	6f Hcap To Win	7	3.85		43708	OPEN		6		٥	
✓ 10/01/20: 19:00	2 IE Dundalk	1m Stks To Win	8	2.20		46895	OPEN		6		٥	
40/04/00	0.00		~	0.40		05007	0000				\frown	

•Date/Time: The scheduled start time of the market as provided by Betfair. Note that the date and time will reflect your local timezone settings so you will see the correct time for your location. The BTX obtains the local timezone information from your's PC settings.

•Country/Venue or Country/Competition: The 2 character code for the country in which the market will be taking place and either the Venue or Competition name. Venue is only applicable to horse racing markets.

•Event/Market or Race/Market: The Betfair names of the event and market. In the case of horse racing the race name and market name is displayed.

•No: The number of active selections in the market (excludes any non-runners).

•FLPM: The last price matched (LPM) of the current favourite selection in the market (i.e. the selection with the lowest LPM). This value will be continuously updated during both the pre-event and in-play periods of the market.

•**FBSP:** The Betfair Starting Price (BSP) of the favourite selection in the market. Betfair calculate their starting price for each selection in the market and publish this information just after the market is turned in-play. The value in this column will be the lowest BSP in the market. This column will therefore be blank during the pre-event period. Note that Betfair do not support BSP for all markets in which case these will be denoted by "N/A" in this column.

•Traded: The total volume that has been traded on the market in the currency of your account.

•Status: The current Betfair market status.

•InPlay: Will display the text "In-Play" with a green background when the market has been turned in-play. If the market will not be turned in-play then it will display "N/A".

•Plan: Will display a clipboard symbol if this market has a betting plan attached to it. . If the name of the bet plan is known then this will be displayed if you hover the mouse cursor over the clipboard. Clicking on the clipboard icon will display a popup summary display of the bet plan. This column will have a yellow background if the BTX is currently in Simulated betting mode.

•Ticked Sel: Indicates which Markets have at least one Selection ticked.

•**Tools:** Displays a button that you can click to obtain a popup menu of options available for the Markets list. This popup menu can also be displayed by right-clicking a row in the Markets list.

Ma	rkets:												G	et Market
	Date/Tim	e Country/Venue	Race/	/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Tools		
	23/10/20 13:40)1 GB Windsor	5f Nov Stk To Be Plac	ced (3)	11	1.60		5113	OPEN		6	\$		
	23/10/20 13:40	01 GB Windsor	5f Nov Stk To Win	S	11	3.75		77773	Bet Plan fo	r: GB 23	/10/20	17 13:40 Windsor To Be P		1 ×
	23/10/20 14:10	01 GB Windsor	1m2f Hca To Be Pla	p ced (4)	14	1.98		4757	Strategy BetPlan: None					^
	23/10/20 14:10	01 GB Windsor	1m2f Hca To Win	р	14	5.90		43666	Straight Back Selections	, No Stop	Loss			-
	23/10/20 14:20	01 GB Pontefract	1m Nurse To Be Pla	ery ced (3)	13	2.66		2211	2nd Favourite Bets					
	23/10/20 14:20	01 GB Pontefract	1m Nurse To Win	ery	13	6.40		15496	Bet1 Bac Keep Bet1: Yes	ck 2.00 a s	at availa	ble price		
	23/10/20 14:30	01 GB Plumpton	2m Mdn H To Be Pla	Ird ced (3)	13	1.24		5400	Bet 1 Condi	tions Nav				_
			<u> </u>		40	0.00		10050	Available Price	Betwe	een 1.0	1 and 10.00		
Cale	ational	100 22/40/2041	7 42.40 10	Indeer	To Do	Diago	-1)		Min Active Sele	ctions	2			
Sele	ections:		13:40 VV	musor -	TODe	Flace	aj		Max Active Sel	ections	99			
									Min Winners		1			
		Name	Back	Lav	I DM	D	<u>.</u> 1	Too	Max Non-Runn	ers	99			
		Name	Dack	Lay	L.L.W.	If Wins	s/Lose	s	Max Bet 1's		1			
		ord Riddiford	1.60	1.67	1 60	5	50	~	Min Vol Traded		0			
	(1s	t fav)	14	50	1.00	-10	0.00	2	Favourite BSP	Range	1.01	to 1000.00		
	🐴 - A:	ke Cap	1.93	2.00	1.94	0	.00		Favourite LPM	kange Range	1.01	to 1000.00		
	🤎 (3r	d fav)	85	5		0	00	~	Selection LPM	Range	1.10	to 1000.00		
	🚁 lc	onic Knight	1.85	1.92	1.85	0	00	Ö	Race Status		0 se	cs after race status "Going Behi	nd"	~
	🥗 (2r	d fav)	78	97		0	.00	Ĩ				Ok		
	🚓 e El	ite Shadow	2.50	2.68	2.50	0	00	5				UK		

Selections List

When the Markets list is loaded the BTX will start a background process that will retrieve the Selections information for each Market, including the jockey silks if applicable. The Selections for the currently selected Market (highlighted in orange in the Markets List) are displayed in the Selection List area. A different Market can be viewed by clicking on it in the Markets List. The Selections list is loaded with the following columns:

Selections: (GB 12/03/2015 13:30 Cheltenham - To Be Placed)												
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Loses	Tools					
	¢	Vautour (1st fav)	1.33 458	1.34 108	1.34	0.00 0.00	۵					
	@°	Ptit Zig (2nd fav)	1.89 21	1.90 231	1.88	0.00 0.00	۵					
	٠	Valseur Lido (3rd fav)	1.96 777	1.97 226	1.96	0.00 0.00	۵					
	•	Apache Stronghold	2.42 729	2.46 239	2.42	0.00 0.00	۵					
	ð	Irish Saint	3.35 118	3.45 5	3.40	0.00 0.00	۵					
	•	Splash Of Ginge	4.80 44	4.90 103	4.80	0.00 0.00	۵					
	@ °	Colour Squadron	5.00 435	5.20 80	5.10	0.00 0.00	۵					
	٠	Tango De Juilley	9.60 28	10.00 103	9.80	0.00 0.00	۵					
	<u>/</u> *	The Tullow Tank	NR	NR	NR		٥					

•Name (and BSP): The name of the Selection. The 1st, 2nd and 3rd favourites in the market are indicated in smaller text below the selection names. The favourite is the selection that has the lowest last price matched (LPM) during the pre-event period. Long selection names may be abbreviated to accommodate the 'favourite' text, but you can hover the mouse cursor over the selection name to display it in full along with the Betfair Starting Price (BSP) for the selection if available.

•Back: The current available Betfair market Back price. Will display "NR" if the selection is a non-runner.

•Lay: The current available Betfair market Lay price. Will display "NR" if the selection is a non-runner.

•LPM: The last price matched on Betfair. Will display "NR" if the selection is a non-runner.

•Win Mkt: This column is only displayed for horse racing PLACE markets if the bet plan option to refer to the prices in the corresponding WIN market has been selected. This column will contain either the Back, Lay or LPM price (depending on the bet plan option selected) of the same Selection in the WIN market.

•**P&L:** Your current profit and loss position on each Selection. In Simulated Betting mode this is displayed with a yellow background. Note that in real betting mode this will also include any 'external' P&L, i.e. from bets placed outside of the BTX session being viewed. Note also that in the case of markets where there is more than one winner (for example horse racing PLACE market), this column will display 2 values, the first is the P&L result if the selection wins and the second of it loses.

•**Tools:** Displays a button that you can click to obtain a popup menu of options available for the Selections list. This popup menu can also be displayed by right-clicking a row in the Selections list

•Manual Trading Interface: If this has been enabled in Settings then addition columns will be displayed that support manual betting, see section <u>Manual Trading Interface</u>.

Horse Race Status

If the market is a horse racing market that is taking place in countries GB or IE then the Selections screen heading will also include the race status as reported by Betfair.

The following possible values will be displayed:

DELAYED	The start of the race has been delayed
PARADING	The horses are in the parade ring
GOING DOWN	The horses are going down to the starting post
GOING BEHIND	The horses are going behind the stalls
AT THE POST	The horses are at the post
OFF	The race has started
FINISHED	The race has finished
FALSE START	There has been a false start
PHOTOGRAPH	The result of the race is subject to a photo finish
RESULT	The result of the race has been announced
WEIGHED IN	The jockeys have weighed in
RACE VOID	The race has been declared void
NO RACE	The race has been declared a no race
MEETING ABAND	ONED The meeting has been abandoned
RERUN	The race will be rerun
ABANDONED	The race has been abandoned

Ma	rkets:										Get N	larkets	
	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Tools		ľ
	22/10/201 15:15	GB Kempton	2m Listed Hrd To Win	5	1.73		509592	OPEN (AT THE POST)			۵		
	22/10/201 15:30	IE Leopardstown	7f Grp3 To Win	7	2.50		79343	OPEN			۵		
	22/10/201 15:40	GB Southwoll	6f Hcap To Min	12	5.20		29826	OPEN			₽		

Selections:	(GB 22/10/2017	15:15 Kempton	- To Win)	Status: AT	THE POST
-------------	----------------	---------------	-----------	------------	----------

	Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L	Tools
□ ⊖• A	mour De Nuit st fav)	1.73 381	1.74 130	1.73	0.00	\$
- 💕 L	isten To The Ia	3.45 106	3.50 241	3.45	0.00	٩
🗌 🏶 🖁	lew Agenda ard fav)	9.40 45	9.60 44	9.40	0.00	\$
□ @ ^C	ockney Wren	55.00 83	60.00 5	60.00	0.00	۵
🗖 👀 s	axo Jack	55.00 71	60.00 28	55.00	0.00	\$
🗆 💣 S	tuccodor	NR	NR	NR		\$

Auto-Scroll Feature

When the Markets List has been loaded, the Auto Scroll tick box will be displayed in the top left corner of the main screen.

If this is ticked by you then the market that is displayed will be automatically progressed by the BTX.

As each market finishes then the next one that is due to start will be selected.

Priority is given to markets that have a bet plan attached and these will be displayed in preference to markets that have no bet plan.

This feature is intended for users who want to keep an eye on the BTX running on a separate screen say, but not have to keep clicking on the market list to select the next one to view.

The feature can be deactivated by unticking the Auto Scroll box or by manually selecting a specific row on the Markets List.

Se	ttin	igs <u>C</u> alcul	ator Logout I	elp <u>A</u> bout								
A S	uto cro									Sto	o Trad	ling
I	Mai	rkets:										Get Markets
ſ	~	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	^
ľ	•	09/09/2014 14:10	GB Worcester	2m Hcap Chs To Be Placed (2)	6	1.57		4059	OPEN		6	
ľ	~	09/09/2014 14:20	GB Leicester	7f Mdn To Be Placed (3)	9	1.11		5896	OPEN		6	
	~	09/09/2014 14:30	GB Redcar	7f Nursery To Be Placed (3)	14	1.94		4213	OPEN		6	
I	~	09/09/2014 14:40	GB Worcester	2m7f Hcap Chs To Be Placed (2)	7	1.83		956	OPEN		6	
I	~	09/09/2014 14:50	GB Leicester	7f Mdn To Be Placed (3)	11	1.25		5311	OPEN		6	
	•	09/09/2014 15:00	GB Redcar	5f Mdn To Be Placed (3)	13	1.79		3244	OPEN		6	
	~	09/09/2014 15:10	GB Worcester	2m4f Nov Hcap Chs To Be Placed (2)	5	2.24		1539	OPEN		6	
L			AA	210.200	10			100	0.0511			`

Forced Updates

When you left-click on a row in the Markets List then this will also force an update of the prices and bets displayed for that market.

This is a requirement for Betfair vendor certification.

Ma	rkets												
☑	Date/	Time	Country/Venue	Race	/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	St	atus	InPlay	Plan
☑	09/09 14:10	/2014	GB Worcester	2m Hcap To Be P	o Chs Placed (2	e) 6	1.56		4113	OPEN			6
⊻	09/09 14:20	/2014	GB Leicester	7f Mdn To Be P	f Mdn 9 o Be Placed (3)		1.11		5945	OPEN			6
⊻	09/09 14:30	/2014	GB Redcar	7f Nurse To Be P	ery Placed (3	14 3)	1.94		4376	OPEN			6
⊻	09/09 14:40	/2014	GB Worcester	2m7fHc To Be P	ap Chs Placed (2	2) 7	1.84		970	OPEN			6
⊻	09/09 14:50	/2014	GB Leicester	7f Mdn To Be P	Placed (3) ¹¹	1.26		5327	OPEN			6
Sele	ectio	ns:	(GB 09/09/201	14 14:2	0 Leic	ester -	To B	e Pla	ced)				
			Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P	8L			Betti	ing Plan	E
╞		Outl	aw Country	1.11	1.12	1.11	If Win	s/Lose	s		🔁 St	rategy	
		(1st f	av)	18	42		Ő	.00			Stra	hight Lay	, No Stop
	٣	Alna (2nd	shama ^{fav)}	1.73 4	1.76 10	1.77	0	.00 .00			C Se Any	Selection	a n
	۰	Man	olito	2.34 13	2.44 16	2.34	0	.00 .00			Bet1	ets I L	ay 10.00
	۵	Kisu (3rd f	imu lav)	2.30 25	2.36 21	2.32	0	.00 .00			E Beri	et 1 Cone od In	litions -Play
	۴	Mas	ter Choice	3.55 4	3.85 2	3.45	0	.00 .00			LPM	5 Price B	secs after etween 1.
	•	The	Olympus Man	4.00 13	4.90 131	4.40	0	.00 .00			Min / Max	Active Se Active S	elections elections
	<u>گ</u>	Bas	000	10.00 0.9	46.00 2	10.00	0	.00 .00			Min Max	Winners Winners	
	0°	Little	e Riggs	10.50 2	12.50 52	12.50	0	.00			Max	Bet 1's	P Rance
	•	Pray	ver Time	55.00 7	75.00 2	75.00	0	.00			Sele	ction BSI	P Range tween 1 a
	() *	Cha	mpagne Bob	NR	NR	NR					🔁 St	op Loss	Conditio
	Ľ	Arat	bian Ruler	NR	NR	NR					<		
\vdash													

New Bet Plan Tab

This area is where you setup a betting plan that you want to attach to one or more markets in the market list.

The area is organized into a set of expandable/collapsible sections. Each section has a button on the right-hand side of the header to expand/collapse the section.

Alternatively, you can also double-click on the section header. At the top of the New Bet Plan tab there are 2 buttons that enable you to expand/collapse all sections.

In general (with the exception of the top 4 sections) the section header text is displayed in orange if it contains active (used) settings.

Similarly on each section panel, a setting is highlighted in orange if it is active.

🖺 New Bet Plan	😵 Results	遵 Messages	
		1	↓
Strategy - LAY t	nen BACK with St	op Loss 🛛 🛛 🛛] ^
Bet 1 - LAY		₹]
Bet 2 - BACK		≷]
Stop Loss - BAC	ĸ	₹]
Other Bet1 Cond	litions	*]
Bet 1 Cancel Co	nditions	*	
Bet Plan Setting	s	*]
Potential P&L		*]

📔 New Bet Plan 🛛 🗐 🖡	Results 🛛 🕸 Messages
	^ ↓
Strategy - LAY then BAC	K with Stop Loss 🛛 🖄
BTX Strategy	Lay Then Back 🛛 🗸 🗸
With Stop Loss Bet	
Selection(s)	Favourite(s) ~
	1st 🗸
Bet 1 - LAY	×
Stake Type	Fixed Stake 🗸 🗸
Stake Value	5.00
Price Type	Take Available Price 🛛 🗸
Price Offset Ticks	0
Keep Bet	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime 🗸 🗸
Time Before Start	🗹 00:01:00 🚖 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched 🗸 🗸 🗸
Trigger Price Range	1.57 v To 7.00 v
Bet 2 - BACK	*
Stake Type	Set For Profit % 🗸 🗸 🗸
Profit%	80.00

The following describes the content of each section.

Strategy

The betting plan supports 4 basic trading strategies, each of which can have an optional stop loss bet.

•Back Then Lay - Bet1 will be a back bet and Bet2 a lay bet. The BTX expects that Bet1 will be at a higher price than Bet2 in order to have the potential to make a profit and will not allow the plan to be attached to a market if this is not the case. If a Stop-Loss bet is included in the plan then this will be a lay bet which should be at a price that is higher than that of Bet1.

•Lay Then Back - Bet1 will be a lay bet and Bet2 a back bet. The BTX expects that Bet1 will be at a lower price than Bet2 in order to have the potential to make a profit and will not allow the plan to be attached to a market if this is not the case. If a Stop-Loss bet is included in the plan then this will be a back bet which should be at a price that is lower than that of Bet1.

•**Straight Back** - Bet1 will be a back bet. There is no Bet2. If a Stop-Loss bet is included in the plan then this will be a lay bet which should be at a price that is higher than that of Bet1.

•Straight Lay - Bet1 will be a lay bet. There is no Bet2. If a Stop-Loss bet is included in the plan then this will be a back bet which should be at a price that is lower than that of Bet1.

🖺 New Bet Plan	🧐 R	esults	驳 ₩	essages	
					∱
Strategy - LAY th	ien BACI	K with Sto	op Loss		∛
Bet 1 - LAY				[∛
Bet 2 - BACK					*
Stop Loss - BAC	(*
Stake Type		Set For Lo	oss %	`	7
Loss%		55.00			
Place Bet With Offs	et Ticks	4 🛉			
Other Bet1 Cond	itions				*
General Con	ditions			<i>^</i>	
Max No of Bet 1's	V	1 📮			
Max No of Non-Run	iners 🔳				
No of Market Winn	ers 🔽	1	То	1	
No of Active Select	tions 📝				
R	lange 📝	2	То	99 🚊	1
	List 🔳				
Min Market Volume	e Tr 🔳				

Simple back bet example.

🖺 New Bet Plan	🗐 Results	漸 Messages	
			^ ↓
Strategy - BACK			🔊 🄶
BTX Strategy		Straight Back	~
With Stop Loss Bet			
Selection(s)		Any Selection	~

Having selected a strategy you must select which Selections the plan is applicable to:

•Ticked Selection(s) – The bet plan applies to all selections that have been ticked in the Selections list for the Market(s) that the plan is attached to. Note that Selections cannot be ticked/unticked while trading is in progress.

•Any Selection – The bet plan applies to any selection in the market that satisfies the required conditions for betting.

•**Favourite(s)** – # The bet plan applies to any mix (singular or multiple) of the top 10 favourite selections. The Favourite being identified by the lowest last price matched. On the Selections list the first 3 favourites are always identified. If the market has a bet plan attached that has the Favourites option and has any of

the favourites from 4th to 10th ticked, then these will also be identified (only those included on the bet plan). During the pre-event period the favourite(s) may change as the market moves. You should be aware that this could result with betting on more than one 1st favourite say, but you can control this via the Max No of Bet 1's setting. When the market turns in-play the last set of pre-event favourites are frozen and will not change as the market progresses. So betting on the favourite during in-play applies to the selection that was favourite at the end of the pre-event period according to the last prices matched.

Depending on the chosen strategy you is required to specify values and settings for up to 3 separate bets, Bet 1, Bet 2 & Stop Loss. Bet 1 is the only mandatory bet, bet 2 and stop loss are optional.

Bet 1

There will always be at least one bet in the plan so this bet will always be required. The stake and price values are specified by you in the Bet1 section.

There are various options available for the stake and price depending on the BTX edition being used.

Bet 1 Stake Type

For BACK bets there are 2 options for the stake type:

•Fixed Stake – choose a specific stake amount in in your account currency.



•% Of Account Balance – Available with BTX Ultimate. Enter a percentage value. The stake amount will be this percentage of the your available to bet account balance.

The time at which the account balance is obtained is dependent upon when the bet is placed. If pre-event, the account balance is obtained at the time the bet is placed. If in-play, the account balance is

obtained when the market has been turned in-play.

Bet 1 - BACK	×
Stake Type	% of Betfair Account Balance \sim
Account %	5.00
Price Type	Fixed Price ~
Price	1.90 ~
Keep Bet	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime 🗸
Time Before Start	✓ 00:20:00
Trigger Price Type	Available Price \sim
Trigger Price Range	1.01 \checkmark To 2.00 \checkmark

•% Of Virtual Account Balance – Available with BTX Ultimate. Enter a percentage value. The stake amount will be this percentage of the current virtual account balance.

The starting value of the virtual account is set on the Settings screen <u>Settings – Trading Options</u>.

The current value of the virtual account is displayed on the Results tab Account Balance Display .

Bet 1 - BACK	*
Stake Type	% of Virtual Account Balance $$
Account %	5.00
Price Type	Fixed Price ~
Price	1.90 ~
Keep Bet	·
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime ~
Time Before Start	🛛 00:20:00 🚔 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Available Price \sim
Trigger Price Range	1.01 V To 2.00 V

BetexTrader Settings					– 🗆 X
Trading Controls	Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
Betting Mode: Real Money Simulated The following controls a Stop At Profit >= 10 Stop At Loss >= 10	ıpply to Bet Plan trading : 000.00 ♀ 000.00 ♠				
Max Bet Liability 20	00.00				
Virtual Account Start E Retain Closing Balanc	Balance <mark>1000.00 ÷</mark> e For Next Session: V				
			Ok		

For LAY bets there are 3 options for the stake type:

•**Fixed Stake** – Enter a specific stake amount in your account currency. With Lay bets the amount risked will be dependent upon the price at which the bet is matched.

Bet 1 - BACK	∧
Stake Type Fix	ed Stake 🗸 🗸
Stake Value 10.	.00
Price Type Fix	ed Price 🗸 🗸
Price 1.9	0 ~
Keep Bet 🗸	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period Any	ytime ~
Time Before Start	00:20:00 主 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type Ava	ailable Price 🗸 🗸
Trigger Price Range 1.0	1 🗸 To 2.00 🗸

•**Fixed Liability** – *Available with BTX Ultimate*. You enter a specific liability amount in his account currency. This will be the amount risked by you whatever the price the bet is matched at.

Bet 1 - LAY	×
Stake Type	Fixed Liability \sim
Liability	5.00
Ргісе Туре	Fixed Price \sim
Price	1.90 🗸
Keep Bet	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime ~
Time Before Start	🛛 00:20:00 🗦 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Available Price \sim
Trigger Price Range	1.01 V To 2.00 V

•Liability As % Of Account Balance – Available with BTX Ultimate. You enter a percentage value. The liability amount will be this percentage of your available to bet account balance. The time at which the account balance is obtained is dependent upon when the bet is placed. If pre-event, the account balance is obtained at the time the bet is placed. If in-play, the account balance is obtained when the market has been turned in-play.

Bet 1 - LAY	*
Stake Type	Liability as % of Betfair Account Balanc $ \sim $
Liability %	5.00
Price Type	Fixed Price ~
Price	1.90 ~
Keep Bet	7
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime ~
Time Before Start	✓ 00:20:00
Trigger Price Type	Available Price \checkmark
Trigger Price Range	1.01 V To 2.00 V

•Liability As % Of Virtual Account Balance – Available with BTX Ultimate. You enter a percentage value. The liability amount will be this percentage of the current virtual account balance. The starting value of the virtual account is set on the Settings screen <u>Settings – Trading Options</u>. The current value of the virtual account is displayed on the Results page <u>Account Balance Display</u>.

Bet 1 - LAY	×
Stake Type	Liability as % of Virtual Account Balanc $ imes $
Liability %	5.00
Ргісе Туре	Fixed Price \sim
Price	1.90 ~
Keep Bet	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime ~
Time Before Start	🛛 00:20:00 📄 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Available Price \sim
Trigger Price Range	1.01 V To 2.00 V

BetexTrader Settings					- 🗆 X
Trading Controls	Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
Betting Mode: Real Money 🔹 Simulated O					
The following controls a Stop At Profit >= 10	opply to Bet Plan trading :				
Stop At Loss >= 10 Max Bet Liability 20	000.00 × 00.00 ×				
Virtual Account Start E Retain Closing Balanc	Balance 1000.00 🛓				
			Ok		

Bet 1 Price Type

There are 3 options available for the price type:

•Fixed Price – Enter a specific price value from the drop-down list of valid Betfair prices.

Bet 1 - BACK	<u>^</u>
Stake Type	Fixed Stake 🗸
Stake Value	5.00
Price Type	Fixed Price \checkmark
Price	1.90 ~
Keep Bet	7
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime 🗸
Time Before Start	☑ 00:20:00 🗧 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Available Price \checkmark
Trigger Price Range	1.01 V To 2.00 V

•Take Available Price – This options instructs the BTX to place the bet at whatever price is currently available (Back or Lay as appropriate) at the time when the Bet 1 trigger conditions are satisfied. Note that you can limit the range of acceptable prices on the Bet 1 trigger conditions section. With *BTX Ultimate* there is an additional option to place Bet1 at the available price plus a specified number of offset price ticks. The offset ticks can be in the direction of either a better or worse price (i.e. for a Back bet a better price would be higher but for a Lay bet it would be lower).

Bet 1 - BACK	8
Stake Type	Fixed Stake \sim
Stake Value	5.00
Price Type	Take Available Price \sim
Price Offset Ticks	0
Keep Bet	7
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime ~
Time Before Start	🛛 00:20:00 🚔 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Available Price \sim
Trigger Price Range	1.01 V To 2.00 V

See this for explanation of Offset Ticks

•Betfair Starting Price (BSP) – Available with BTX Ultimate. This option will place a starting price bet. The actual price matched will not be known until the market is turned in-play and Betfair have calculated the starting prices. BSP bets can only be placed pre-event and therefore the period trigger will be automatically set to Pre-Event if this option is selected. You should note that once a BSP bet has been placed it cannot be cancelled. You can however, specify a minimum Back price or a maximum Lay price. If the actual BSP does not satisfy this setting then Betfair will not match the bet and it will effectively be cancelled.

Bet 1 - BACK	×
Stake Type	Fixed Stake \checkmark
Stake Value	5.00
Price Type	Betfair Starting Price (BSP) \sim
Min BSP Price	1.90 ~
Keep Bet	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Pre-Event Only 🗸 🗸
Time Before Start	Ø0:20:00
Trigger Price Type	Available Price \lor
Trigger Price Range	1.01 V To 2.00 V

Bet 1 Keep Bet Option

When Bet 1 is placed you have the option to place it as a 'Keep' bet. If this option is ticked then this will have the following effects:

-Bets that are placed pre-event and are unmatched when the market is turned in-play will be retained for the in-play period (otherwise they will lapse and be automatically canceled by Betfair).

-For Football markets that are managed by Betfair, when a goal is scored (or other significant event occurs), any unmatched bets will be canceled by Betfair unless the 'Keep' option has been ticked.



•**Pre-Event Only** – Unmatched Bet1's will be canceled when the market is turned in-play Unless Bet 1 Keep Bet is selected.

Bet 1 - BACK	
Stake Type	Fixed Stake \checkmark
Stake Value	5.00
Price Type	Fixed Price \checkmark
Price	1.90 🗸
Keep Bet	V
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Pre-Event Only
Time Before Start	🛛 00:20:00 🔽 m:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched \checkmark
Trigger Price Range	1.01 V To 2.00 V

•In Play Only - For Football markets that are managed by Betfair, when a goal is scored (or other significant event occurs), any unmatched bets will be canceled by Betfair unless the 'Keep' option has been ticked

×
Fixed Stake \checkmark
5.00
Fixed Price \lor
1.90 🗸
V
In-Play Only
🛛 00:10:00 📑 nn:mm:ss
Last Matched \checkmark
1.01 🗸 To 2.00 🗸

•Anytime - Bet1's that are triggered pre-event and are unmatched when the market is turned in-play, will be canceled unless Bet 1 Keep Bet is selected.

Bet 1 - BACK	A 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1					
Stake Type	Fixed Stake \sim					
Stake Value	5.00					
Price Type	Fixed Price ~					
Price	1.90 ~					
Keep Bet	☑					
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:						
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime 🗸 🗸					
Time Before Start	✓ 00:10:00					
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched \checkmark					
Trigger Price Range	1.01 🗸 To 2.00 🗸					

Bet 1 Trigger Conditions

Bet 1 will only be placed when the specified trigger conditions have been satisfied. These are set on the "Bet 1 Trigger Conditions" panel and consist of:

•The **Period** in which the bet is to be placed.

With the Pre-Event and Anytime options you can optionally specify a time period before the scheduled start time during which the bet can be placed. So for example if he specifies 30 minutes then the bet can only be placed from within 30 minutes before the market start time. If you have selected 'Take Available Price' then the price available at 30 minutes before the market start time will be used.

Bet 1 Trigger Settings:					
Bet Trigger Time Period	Pre-Event Only				
Time Before Start	V 00	:10:00	•	hh:mm:ss	
Trigger Price Type	Available Price				
Trigger Price Range	1.01	~	То	2.00	\sim
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:					
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime				\sim
Time Before Start	0 0):10:00	▲ ▼	hh:mm:ss	
Trigger Price Type	Available Price				~
Trigger Price Range	1.01	~	То	2.00	~

With the In-Play option you can optionally specify a time period after the market in-play time when the bet can be placed. So for example if you specify 20 seconds then the BTX will wait for 20 seconds after the market is turned in-play before attempting to place the bet. If you have ticked 'Take Available Price' then the price available at 20 seconds after the market has been turned in play will be used.

Bet 1 Trigger Settings:				
Bet Trigger Time Period	In-Play Only			
Time After Start	🛿 00:20:00 🚔 hh:mm:ss			
Trigger Price Type	Available Price ~			
Trigger Price Range	1.01 v To 1.80 v			

Note: if you have selected Betfair Starting Price (BSP) for the Bet1 price type then the BTX will force the Period setting to Pre-Event.

Bet 1 - BACK	×					
Stake Type	Fixed Stake \sim					
Stake Value	5.00					
Price Type	Betfair Starting Price (BSP) 🔶 🗸					
Min BSP Price	1.80 ~					
Keep Bet						
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:						
Bet Trigger Time Period	Pre-Event Only 🔶 🗸 🗸					
Time Before Start	🗹 00:20:00 🚔 hh:mm:ss					
Trigger Price Type	Available Price ~					
Trigger Price Range	1.01 🗸 To 1.80 🗸					

A **Price Trigger** condition. Here you can specify which price type and what range of price values will trigger the bet. The trigger price type can be:

Back - the current market Back price for the Selection.

Lay - the current market Lay price for the Selection.

Last Matched - the last price matched in the market for the Selection.

Available Price – the price that is currently available at the time when the Period condition is satisfied.

Bet 1 Trigger Settings:				
Bet Trigger Time Period	Pre-Event Only	~		
Time Before Start	✓ 00:20:00 + hh:mm:ss			
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched			
Trigger Price Range	1.01 🗸 To <mark>1.80 ·</mark>	~		

Having selected the price type you then specify the range of price values that you want to trigger the bet. To specify a particular exact price (i.e. not a range) you should set both the low and high values to that

price.

If you do not care what the price is then you should set the low value to 1.01 and the high to 1000.00

Other Bet 1 Criteria

The bet plan section provides a further set of criteria that can be specified to control when Bet1 can be placed:

No of Active Selections Range (Number of runners etc) Bet1 will only be placed if the number of active selections in the market (i.e. excluding non-runners) is within the specified range. ie. Horse races with a min and max number of runners. Soccer match odds markets would have 3 active selections, home, away and draw.

Strategy - BACK						×
Bet 1 - BACK						≷
Bet 2 - not required						
Stop Loss - not required						
Other Bet1 Conditions						*
General Conditions						*
Max No of Bet 1's	V	3	•			
Max No of Non-Runners	V	99	-			
No of Market Winners Range	V	1	•	То	1	
No of Activo Coloctions	1071					
NO OF ACTIVE SELECTIONS	V	2		-	00	
Kange	V	2	-	10	99	
List						
Min Market Volume Traded	V	0	▲ ▼			

No of Active Selections List – *Available with BTX Ultimate* – Specify the number of active selections or number of runners as a list of specific values, for example: 1,3,5. In this example Bet1 will only be placed if the number of active selections or runners in a race is one of these values. IE. In a horse race with 1,3,5 runners only.



No of Market Winners Range - Bet1 will only be placed if the number of winners for the market is within the specified range. Most markets have only one winner and therefore this range should be set as 1 to 1. With multiple winner markets, however, (such as horse racing PLACE markets) you may wish to limit the markets traded based on the number of winners. For example, if you do not want to bet on markets with 2 winners or less then he can set the range as 3 to 99. Or if you only want to bet on markets with 4 winners then he should set the range as 4 to 4.

Max No of Non-Runners – Bet1 will only be placed if the number of non-runners in the market is less than or equal to this value.

Max No of Bet 1's – This specifies the maximum number of selections that Bet1 can be placed on. So, for example, a value of 1 will limit the number of bets to 1 and if more than one selection qualifies under the bet plan criteria only the first one identified will receive a bet.

Minimum Market Volume Traded - *Available with BTX Ultimate*. This specifies the minimum that must have been traded on the market before Bet1 can be placed. The value is in the currency of the your account. If this option is not required then set the value to zero.

LPM Range of the Favourite - Available with BTX Ultimate. This condition specifies the range of acceptable Last Price Matched (LPM) of the current market favourite. The favourite being the runner with the current lowest LPM. If the LPM price falls out of this range then Bet1 will not be placed. If you are not concerned about the LPM of the current favourite then you should specify the price range 1.01 to 1000.00. <u>Note</u> that if the bet plan has the Selection '1st Fav', the Bet1 price trigger is 'Last Matched' and the Bet1 period is not 'In-Play Only', then this condition is already catered for in 'Bet 1 Trigger Conditions' and will not be displayed here.



LPM Range of Selection - Available with BTX Ultimate. This condition specifies the range of acceptable Last Price Matched (LPM) values for the selection on which we wish to place Bet1. Only those selection(s) that have a LPM that falls within the specified range will be eligible for Bet1. If you are not concerned about the LPM of the selection then you should specify the price range 1.01 to 1000.00. you also has option to specify up to 3 additional LPM prices ranges if required. <u>Note</u> that if the bet plan has the Bet1 price trigger is 'Last Matched' then this is effectively a 4th LPM price range.


Do not bet if the LPM of the first 2 faves is within x% - *Available with BTX Ultimate*. This is an optional condition and will only be applied by the BTX if you has ticked the box to enable it. If enabled the BTX will examine the Last Price Matched (LPM) of the top 2 favourites in the market (the favourite in this case being the selection with the current lowest LPM). If the percentage difference in the top 2 LPM prices is less than or equal to the specified amount then Bet1 will not be placed. The calculation of the percentage difference is a simple method using the actual LPM prices and is equal to 100*(LPM2-LPM1)/LPM2 where LPM1 and LPM are the LPM prices of the first and second favourites respectively.

BSP Range of the Favourite – This condition only applies if the Period setting for Bet1 is In-Play (as the BSP price is not known until this time). It specifies the range of acceptable Betfair starting price values of the favourite in the market. If the BSP of the favourite (i.e. the lowest BSP value) falls out of this range then Bet1 will not be placed. If you are not concerned about the BSP of the favourite then he should specify the price range 1.01 to 1000.00

Other Bet1 Conditions			*
General Conditions			×
Last Price Matched (LPM)			≷
Betfair Starting Priced (BSP) -	In-Play Only		*
For The Selection:			
BSP Ranges			
Range 1 🔽	1.01 ~	То	3.05 🗸 🗸
Range 2 📕			
Other:			
BSP Range of the Favourite	1.01 ~	То	1000.00 🗸
No bet if BSP of Top 2 Favourites			
Is Within (%) 🗖			

BSP Range of Selection - This condition only applies if the Period setting for Bet1 is In-Play (as the BSP price is not known until this time). It specifies the range of acceptable Betfair starting price values for the selection on which we wish to place Bet1. Only those selection(s) that have a BSP that falls within the specified range will be eligible for Bet1. If you are not concerned about the BSP of the selection then he should specify the price range 1.01 to 1000.00. With the *BTX Ultimate edition* you have the option to specify up to 2 additional BSP prices ranges.



Do not bet if the BSP of the first 2 faves is within x% - *Available with BTX Ultimate*. This is an optional condition and will only be applied by the BTX if you tick the box to enable it. This condition only applies if the Period setting for Bet1 is In-Play (as the BSP price is not known until this time). If enabled the BTX will examine the BSP prices of the top 2 favourites in the market (the favourite in this case being the selection with the lowest BSP). If the difference in the top 2 BSP prices is less than or equal to the specified amount then Bet1 will not be placed. The calculation of the percentage difference is a simple method using the actual BSP prices and is equal to 100*(BSP2-BSP1)/BSP2 where BSP1 and BSP2 are the BSP prices of the first and second favourites respectively.



Conditions for Other selections - *Available with BTX Ultimate*. This is an optional condition and will only be applied by the BTX if you have ticked the box to enable it. This option allows you to specify that the bet is only to be placed if other selection(s) in the market satisfy certain price conditions. you specifies a price range and the type of price (Back, Lay or Last Price Matched). He also specifies a count of other selections that must satisfy this price range condition. Here are some examples to clarify how the count range is applied:

Count 0 to 0 : There are no other selections with a price in the specified range.

Count 1 to 1 : There is 1, and only 1, other selection with a price in the specified range.

Count 0 to 1: There is no more than 1 (could be none) other selection with a price in the specified range.

Count 0 to 2: There are no more than 2 (could be zero or 1) other selections with a price in the specified range.

Count 2 to 2 : There are exactly 2 (no more, no less) other selections with a price in the specified range. **Count 3 to 5** : There are between 3 and 5 other selections with a price in the specified range.



So to summarise, Bet 1 will only be placed during the specified period, when the specified price trigger condition is satisfied and each of the other criteria are also all satisfied.

Horse Racing Bet 1 Criteria

As the name suggests, the bet plan section titled 'Horse Racing Conditions' contains Bet1 trigger conditions that are applicable to horse racing markets only. The following options are available:

•Race Status - Available with BTX Ultimate. This is an optional condition and will only be applied by the BTX if you have ticked the box to enable it. A bet plan with this condition selected, can only be attached to a Horse Racing market that is taking place in countries GB or IE. The Betfair API reports the current status of each race in these countries and this option enables you to specify a particular status value that you require before placing a bet. The following values are supported by this option: "Going Down", 'At The Post", "Going Behind" and "Off". Please note that the status "Going Behind" only occurs with races where the horses are loaded into starting stalls, this will usually be flat races.

Other Bet1 Conditions			×.
General Conditions			×
Last Price Matched (LPM)			×
Betfair Starting Priced (BS	P) - I	In-Play Only	
Conditions For The Other	Sele	ctions	×
Horse Racing Conditions			×
Horse Race Status (GB, IE only)	V	Going Behind	~
Time After Race Status	V	00:00:05	🗧 hh:mm:ss
For PLACE Markets Only:			
Check Selection Price in WIN M			

•**Time After Race Status** When the Race Status option has been selected on the bet plan, an additional option is made available: . This enables you to optionally specify a time period to elapse after the Race Status has occurred before placing the bet, for example it could be 30 seconds after 'At The Post'.

•This Condition is for Horse Racing PLACE Markets Only - Available with BTX Ultimate. This is an optional condition and will only be applied by the BTX if you have ticked the box to enable it. A bet plan with this condition selected, can only be attached to a Horse Racing PLACE market. This option enables you to place a Bet1 condition on a selection in the PLACE market that is based on the price of that same selection in the corresponding WIN market. You can specify a price range in the WIN market that must be satisfied before a bet will be made on that selection in the PLACE market. Note that you **does not** need to load the WIN markets with the PLACE markets in order to use this feature, this is carried out by the BTX behind the scenes.



Bet 1 Cancel Conditions

Available with BTX Ultimate. This bet plan section contains optional conditions which can be used to specify when an unmatched Bet1 is canceled.

•Cancel After Timeout – If this option is selected then the use can specify a timeout period. If Bet1 has not been matched when this period expires then it will be canceled. The timeout periods starts from the time at which the BTX sends the Bet1 placement instruction to Betfair. If Bet1 has been partially matched when the timeout expires then it will only be canceled if you have also selected the 'Cancel Partial Match' option.

•Cancel After No Of Bet 1s Have Been Matched – If this option is selected then you can specify a matched count. If Bet1 has not been matched, but at least the specified count of other Bet 1s HAVE been matched, then it will be canceled. If Bet1 has been partially matched at this time then it will only be canceled if you have also selected the 'Cancel Partial Match' option. *Note: In fast moving markets such as in-play horse racing, there is always the chance that a bet will get matched before the cancel instruction is sent.*

Bet 1 Cancel Conditions			*
Cancel Bet 1 After Timeout	V	00:00:20	😫 hh:mm:ss
Cancel Partial Matched Bet 1	V		
Cancel After No of Bet 1s Matched	V	2	
Cancel Partial Matched Bet 1	V		

Betplan Settings

Available with BTX Ultimate.

Enable Bets Below Minimum Stake – If this option is selected then the BTX will be permitted to place bets with a stake below the minimum amount (i.e. less than £2 for UK users). **Please Note** that this option should be used with caution, particularly if the undersized bet is to be placed during the in-play period of an event.



'Early' Bet 1 Placement

In order to place Bet1 into the market 'early', i.e. before the required price is available, you can set the price trigger condition appropriately.

For example say you want to lay a selection at 2.50 but the current lay price is 3.00. You would set the Bet1 price to 2.50 and in order to put the bet into the market immediately you could set the price trigger to the Lay price having the range 2.50 to 3.50 say. The bet would be placed but it would not be matched until the market Lay price reduces to 2.50.

Strategy - LAY	×.
BTX Strategy	Straight Lay \checkmark
With Stop Loss Bet	
Selection(s)	Any Selection \checkmark
Bet 1 - LAY	×
Stake Type	Fixed Stake \checkmark
Stake Value	10.00
Price Type	Fixed Price \checkmark
Price	2.50 ~
Keep Bet	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime 🗸
Time Before Start	☑ 00:00:10 🚔 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched \checkmark
Trigger Price Range	2.50 V To 3.60 V

If on the other hand if the current lay price is 2.10 but you do not want to place the bet until the price is 2.50 then it cannot be placed early as doing so would result in an immediate match at 2.10.

So in this case you would have to set the Lay price trigger to 2.50 to 2.54 say and the BTX would not place the bet until the price reached this range.



Similar examples also apply to Back bets.

Bet 2

If the strategy is **Back-Then-Lay** or **Lay-Then-Back** then it will include Bet2. The values and settings for Bet2 are specified in the Bet2 section of the plan. There are 4 types of bet that can be specified for Bet2:

•Fixed Stake And Price – Enter specific values for the stake and price.

Strategy - BACK then LAY	¥
Bet 1 - BACK	♦
Bet 2 - LAY	*
Stake Type	Fixed Stake and Price \checkmark
Stake	10.00
Price	2.50 ~

•Set For Profit % - You can specify a required profit percentage value you want to achieve when both bets 1 and 2 are matched. For this feature there is an internal BTX function that will automatically calculate the values for Bet 2 on-the-fly in order to achieve a specific profit whichever selection wins. When you have specified a profit percentage value for Bet 2, and Bet 1 has been fully matched, the BTX with calculate the stake and price for Bet 2 in order to achieve the required profit.

The profit will be based on the stake amount placed on Bet1, except for cases where Bet1 is a Lay and the stake has been specified as a Liability value, in this case the profit is based on the liability amount.

Note that in many cases the precise price required to achieve the profit target will not be an exact Betfair price, so in these cases the BTX will select the nearest Betfair price that gets closest to the required profit. In addition the bet will only be placed if it satisfies the minimum stake requirement. For example if the Bet 1 stake is £10 and you want to achieve a profit of £4 then he would specify a profit of 40%.

Bet 1 - BACK	×
Stake Type	Fixed Stake V
Stake Value	10.00
Price Type	Fixed Price 🗸 🗸 🗸
Price	3.00 ~
Keep Bet	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime ~
Time Before Start	🗹 00:00:59 🔶 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched \checkmark
Trigger Price Range	3.00 🗸 To 6.00 🗸
Bet 2 - LAY	×
Stake Type	Set For Profit % 🗸 🗸 🗸 🗸 🗸 🗸
Profit%	40.00 •

•Ticks From Bet1 With Same Stake - Available with BTX Ultimate. This option enables you to specify that the Bet2 price is a specific number of Betfair market ticks away from the Bet1 matched price. In the case of Bet1 being a Back bet, the Bet2 Lay bet price will be the specified number of ticks lower than the matched Bet1 price. In the case of Bet1 being a Lay bet, the Bet2 Back bet price will be the specified number of ticks higher than the matched Bet1 price. The stake will be the same amount as that matched on Bet1 which (if matched) will result in a profit on the selection and break-even on all other selections. For example, with a Back then Lay strategy, let's say Bet2 has been specified at 10 ticks. If Bet1 is matched with £3 at 1.50 then Bet2 will be placed with £3 at 1.40

Bet 1 - BACK	*
Stake Type	Fixed Stake \vee
Stake Value	3.00
Price Type	Fixed Price \lor
Price	1.50 🗸
Keep Bet	V
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime 🗸 🗸
Time Before Start	🗹 00:00:59 📑 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched \sim
Trigger Price Range	1.50 V To 6.00 V
Bet 2 - LAY	*
Stake Type	Ticks From Bet1 With Same Stake ${\scriptstyle\bigtriangledown}$
Ticks	10

See this for explanation of Offset Ticks

•Ticks From Bet1 With Equalising Stake - Available with BTX Ultimate. This option allows you to specify that the Bet2 price is a specific number of Betfair market ticks away from the Bet1 matched price. In the case of Bet1 being a Back bet, the Bet2 Lay bet price will be the specified number of ticks lower than the matched Bet1 price. In the case of Bet1 being a Lay bet, the Bet2 Back bet price will be the specified number of ticks higher than the matched Bet1 price. The stake will be automatically calculated so that if the bet is matched it will result in an equal profit no matter which selection wins. For example, with a Back then Lay strategy, let's say Bet2 has been specified at 8 ticks. If Bet1 is matched with £4 at 8.00 then Bet2 will be placed with £5 at 6.40 resulting in a profit of £1 on each selection.

Bet 1 - BACK		\$
Stake Type	Fixed Stake	~
Stake Value	4.00	
Price Type	Fixed Price	~
Price	8.00 ~	
Keep Bet		
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:		
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime	~
Time Before Start	🔽 00:00:59 🚔 hh:mm:ss	
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched	~
Trigger Price Range	1.50 V To 10.00	~
Bet 2 - LAY		\$
Stake Type	Ticks From Bet1 With Equalising Stake	\sim
Ticks	8	

You can always check the profit loss estimates at the bottom of the betplan or use the trade calculator

Potential P&L			
Selection Wi	Bet1 + B 1.00	Bet1 28.00	
Selection Los	1.00	-4.00	

See this for explanation of Offset Ticks

Bet 2 Trigger Condition

Bet 2 does not require a specific trigger condition because it will always be placed immediately when, and **only when**, Bet1 has been **fully** matched.

Stop-Loss Bet

The stop-loss bet is optional and can be included with any of the base strategies. The values and settings for this bet are specified in the Stop Loss section of the plan.

The Stop Loss option allows you to specify a bet that will reduce your potential losses if the market moves against you. There are 4 types of bet that can be specified for a Stop Loss:

Strategy - BACK then LAY with Stop Loss \$ BTX Strategy Back Then Lay With Stop Loss Bet 1 Selection(s) Any Selection Stop Loss - LAY \$ Stake Type Fixed Stake and Price Stake 5.00 + Price 6.00 \sim Trigger Price Type Last Matched Trigger Price Range 5.50 То 7.00 \sim

•Fixed Stake And Price – enter specific values for the stake and price.

•Set For Loss % - You specify a required loss percentage value that will be obtained if both bets 1 and the stop-loss are matched. For this feature there is an internal BTX function that will automatically calculate the values for the Stop-Loss bet on-the-fly in order to achieve a specific loss amount whichever selection wins. When you have specified a loss percentage value for the Stop-Loss, and the Stop-Loss bet is triggered (see below), the BTX with calculate the stake and price for the Stop-Loss in order to achieve the required loss.

The loss will be based on the stake amount matched with Bet1, except for cases where Bet1 is a Lay and the stake has been specified as a Liability value, in that case the loss is based on the liability amount. Note that in many cases the precise price required to achieve the loss target will not be an exact Betfair price, so in these cases the BTX will select the nearest Betfair price that gets closest to the required loss value. In addition the bet will only be placed if it satisfies the minimum stake requirement.

For example, if the Bet 1 stake is £10 and you want to limit the possible loss to £5 then you would specify a loss of 50%. See also the section <u>Stop Loss Bet Placement With Offset Ticks</u>.

Bet 1 - BACK		*
Stake Type	Fixed Stake	\sim
Stake Value	10.00	
Price Type	Fixed Price	\sim
Price	3.00 🗸	
Keep Bet	✓	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:		
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime	\sim
Time Before Start	✓ 00:00:59	
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched	\sim
Trigger Price Range	1.50 v To 10.00	\sim
Bet 2 - LAY		*
Stake Type	Fixed Stake and Price	\sim
Stake	6.00	
Price	2,50 🗸	
Stop Loss - LAY	\sim	\$
Stake Type	Set For Loss %	\sim
Loss%	50.00	
Place Bet With Offset Ticks	0	

•Ticks From Bet1 With Same Stake - Available with BTX Ultimate. This option enables you to specify that the Stop-Loss price is a specific number of Betfair market ticks away from the Bet1 matched price. In the case of Bet1 being a Back bet, the Stop-Loss Lay bet price will be the specified number of ticks higher than the matched Bet1 price. In the case of Bet1 being a Lay bet, the Stop-Loss Back bet price will be the specified number of ticks lower than the matched Bet1 price.

The stake will be the same amount as that matched on Bet1 which (if matched) will result in a loss on the selection, or break even on all other selections.

For example, with a Back then Lay strategy, let's say the Stop-Loss has been specified at 12 ticks. If Bet1 is matched with £10 at 2.50 then if the market moves against us and the LPM is 12 ticks or more higher at 2.74, then the Stop-Loss bet will be placed with £10 at 2.74 (resulting in -£2.40 if the selection wins and break-even on all other selections). See also the section Stop Loss Bet Placement With Offset Ticks.

Bet 1 - BACK	A 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10
Stake Type	Fixed Stake \checkmark
Stake Value	10.00
Ргісе Туре	Fixed Price 🗸 🗸
Price	2.50 ~
Keep Bet	₹
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime ~
Time Before Start	
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched \checkmark
Trigger Price Range	1.50 V To 10.00 V
Bet 2 - LAY	A 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10
Stake Type	Fixed Stake and Price $$
Stake	6.00
Price	2.00 ~
Stop Loss - LAY	
Stake Type	Ticks From Bet1 With Same Stake 🛛 🗸
Ticks	12 🚔
Place Bet With Offset Ticks	0

•Ticks From Bet1 With Equalising Stake - Available with BTX Ultimate. This option enables you to specify that the Stop-Loss price as a specific number of Betfair market ticks away from the Bet1 matched price. In the case of Bet1 being a Back bet, the Stop-Loss Lay bet price will be the specified number of ticks higher than the matched Bet1 price.

In the case of Bet1 being a Lay bet, the Stop-Loss Back bet price will be the specified number of ticks lower than the matched Bet1 price. The stake will be automatically calculated so that if the bet is matched it will result in an equal loss no matter which selection wins.

For example, with a Back then Lay strategy, let's say the Stop-Loss has been specified at 12 ticks. If Bet1 is matched with \pounds 10 at 2.50 then if the market moves against us and the LPM is 12 ticks or more higher at 2.74, then the Stop-Loss bet will be placed with \pounds 9.12 at 2.74 (resulting in - \pounds 0.88 whichever selection wins). See also the section Stop Loss Bet Placement With Offset Ticks.

Bet 1 - BACK	A 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
Stake Type	Fixed Stake 🗸
Stake Value	10.00
Price Type	Fixed Price 🗸
Price	2.50 ~
Keep Bet	
Bet 1 Trigger Settings:	
Bet Trigger Time Period	Anytime 🗸
Time Before Start	00:00:59 🚔 hh:mm:ss
Trigger Price Type	Last Matched 🗸
Trigger Price Range	1.50 🗸 To 10.00 🗸
Bet 2 - LAY	*
Stake Type	Fixed Stake and Price \sim
Stake	6.00
Price	2.00 ~
Stop Loss - LAY	*
Stake Type	Ticks From Bet1 With Equalising Stake
Ticks	12
Place Bet With Offset Ticks	0

Stop Loss Bet Trigger Conditions

In order for the Stop-Loss bet to be placed by the BTX the following conditions must be satisfied:

- Bet1 has been fully matched.
- Bet2 (if applicable to the bet plan strategy) has not been matched (even partially).

• The Stop-Loss bet price trigger condition has been satisfied (see the "Stop Loss Trigger Conditions" panel on the New Bet Plan tab). Note, however, that if a Stop Loss percentage or ticks from Bet1 has been specified, then the Stop Loss Trigger Conditions are not applicable and will not be available to you since the bet will be placed when the Last Price Matched has reached the price that would result in the specified stop loss percentage, or has reached the specified number of ticks away from Bet1.

Note: If the Stop-Loss bet is triggered then Bet2 (if applicable to the bet plan) will be canceled.



Stop Loss Bet Placement With Offset Ticks

If you have specified a stop loss percentage or ticks from Bet1, then you may also optionally enter a number of offset ticks to control the price at which the bet is placed in order to improve the chances of it being matched.

For example let's say that the BTX has calculated that a Stop Loss Back bet should be placed at a price of 1.80 and you have entered 5 offset ticks.

In this case when the Last Price Matched has fallen to 1.80 or less the bet will be placed at 1.80 – 5 ticks, i.e. at a price of 1.75.

So you are accepting the possibility that the Stop Loss bet might be matched at a slightly worse price (1.77 for example) for the reduced risk of it not being matched at all.

Stop Loss - BACK	*
Stake Type	Set For Loss % 🗸
Loss%	10.00
Place Bet With Offset Ticks	5

See this for explanation of Offset Ticks

'Early' Stop-Loss Bet Placement

It is impossible to place the Stop-Loss bet early because by definition it will always be at a price that is inferior to the current market price (at the time of placing Bet1 or Bet2) and will therefore get matched immediately at the best price if placed, which would not be desirable.

Potential P&L

The **Potential P&L** section of the New Bet Plan tab calculates the resulting P&L for the values entered on the bet plan if the bets are fully matched. It shows both cases for if the selection wins or loses the market. It also shows the result for whether or not the stop-loss bet is triggered.

Potential P&L			*
Selection Wi	Bet1 + B 9.00	Bet1 + - <mark>1.00</mark>	
Selection Los	-4.00	-1.00	

Saving and Loading Bet Plans

All of the values and settings on a Bet Plan can be saved to disk for future retrieval. Click the "Save to File" button to activate the save function. This will prompt you to enter a filename which by default will have the extension ".bp"

In order to retrieve previously saved plans just click the "Load from File" button and open the required plan.

Potential P&L		×
Selection Wi Selection Los	Bet1 + B 9.00 -4.00	Bet1 + -1.00 -1.00
6	Save to File	Load from File
Attach To Highl	ighted Market	Attach To All Licked Markets

Recently Used Betplan Selection

After logging in to Betfair you will be presented with a pop screen showing a list (up to 15) of recently opened bet plans in chronological order (most recent first).

To load one of these plans you can click on the clipboard symbol or double click on the required plan.

The currently loaded plan will be displayed on the application caption at the top of the screen.

BetexTrader Bet Plan History (click o	n clipboard t	o load)	—) ×
Bet Plan	Load	Delete	Last Opened	Locati ^
BackAt16RangeAt9LayAt6 BetPlan.bp		×	12/10/2017 10:44	C:\Us ers\Ma
Lay 3 Favs BSP BetPlan.bp		×	12/10/2017 10:39	C:\Us ers\Ma
£30 1% SL £20@2.bp		×	05/10/2017 18:05	C:\Us ers\Ma
Back2ndFavOver3BetPlan.bp		×	12/09/2017 14:41	C:\Us ers\Ma
BackAt2WithStopLossBetPlan.bp		×	04/09/2017 09:14	C:\Us ers\Ma
Place BetPlan.bp		×	01/09/2017 16:58	C:\Us ers\Ma
Dynamiq BetPlan.bp		×	01/09/2017 12:59	C:\Us ers\Ma
backthenlay2ndfavBetPlan.bp		×	30/06/2017 13:43	C:\Us ers\Ma
BackLay1stfavBSP3-19BetPlan.bp		×	12/06/2017 17:45	C:\Us ers\Ma
Karl Mieluk Lay 50 25.bp		×	07/06/2017 10:43	C:\Us ers\Ma
LayAnyBelow2BetPlan.bp		×	23/05/2017 08:58	C:\Us ers\Ma
Lay 3rd fav with stop BetPlan.bp		×	18/05/2017 22:50	C:\Us ers\Ma
	Cancel			
RetexTrader V2 20 10 (Ultimente)	react Datalan	Law 2 Easter P	SD PetDlan ha	
betex mader v2.20.10 (ontimate) Cu	nent betplan	Lay 5 Favs D	or betrian.pp	_

<u>Settings</u> <u>Calculator</u> <u>Export</u> <u>Logout</u> <u>Help</u> <u>About</u>

Attaching A Bet Plan To Market(s)

Having created (or loaded) a bet plan you can then attach it to 1 or more markets in the Markets List. This is achieved via one of 2 buttons on the New Bet Plan tab (not available if trading is in progress):

Attach To Highlighted Market – The bet plan will be attached to one market which is currently selected on the Markets list (i.e. highlighted in orange). When the button is clicked the BTX will verify the settings and values against the selected market and if valid will attach the plan to the market. A clipboard symbol will be displayed in the Plan column of the Markets list to show that it has a bet plan attached.

ettings g		ections	schegu	ner <u>c</u> xb		esuits	Logou		About			_			
iuto										Start E	Bet Pl	an Tra	ding	(Simulated Bets	
Markets:													-	Get Markets	New Bet Plan 🖙 Results 🏾 🔆 Messages
- 0-+	Time Country 04-00		D /84		1		rpep	Tended	C4-4	I-DI-	Diam	Tisland	Teele		
Date	Time Country/venu	le	Race/M	arket	NO	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Pian	Sel	Tools		Startons, BACK then LAV with Stan Land
15/04	4/202 US	R	1 6f Mdn	Claim	8	2.62	:	30374	OPEN				¢		Strategy - DACK then LAT with Stop Loss
15/04	4/202 US	R	5f Mdn		8	2.06		11980	OPEN	1			*		Bet 1 - BACK
18:00) Tampa Bay Dow	ins To	Win									<u>ر</u>	¥		Bet 2 - LAY
15/04	4/202 US Tampa Bay Dow	ins To	3 1m Cla Win	um	8	3.30		5032	OPEN				¢		DUTE-DAT
15/04	4/202 US	R4	4 1m Mdi	n Claim	10	3.10		1276	OPEN				¢		Stop Loss - LAY
15/04	4/202 US	R'	1 5f Clair	n	9	3.60		941	OPEN				~		Other Bet1 Conditions
19:15	5 Will Rogers Dov	vns To	Win	T 10		0.70			0.051				*		
15/04	Jagersro	To	Win	Trots	8	2.70	N/A	317	OPEN	N/A			Ø		Bet 1 Cancel Conditions
15/04	4/202 US	R!	5 6f Mdn	Claim	9	2.10	:	2726	OPEN				₽		Bet Plan Settings
19.50				- 10				***	0051					~	
election	s: (US 15/04/2020 1	8:00 Ta	ampa B	av Dow	ns - 1	To Wir	<u></u> ນ								Potential P&L
	1			, 			, 								Bet1 + B Bet1 +
	Name	Back	Lay	LPM	F	P&L	Tool		Betting	J Plan	Be	ets			Selection Wi 9.00 -1.00
	The Connector	8.20	9.80	8.40	C	0.00	¢								Selection Los 4.00 -1.00
	Arba	7	2 26.00	24.00	C	0.00	-								
		4	2				Ŷ								
-	Reachnforasixp	34.00 3	75.00 2	34.00	C	0.00	\$								
	Ks Funhouse	23.00	36.00	25.00	C	0.00	¢								
-	Charliecando	4	2 7 40	7 20	0	0.00	<u> </u>								
	(2nd fav)	2	5				\$:						
	Nobodyknowsn	7.20	8.20 7	7.60	C	0.00	\$								
	Belushi Samurai	22.00	36.00	24.00	C	0.00	ø								
	My Eclair	4	5 2.06	2.06	0	0.00									
	(1st fav)	15	38	2.00			¢								
	Hellfire Bob	NR	NR	NR			\$								
•	Justcuzifeellikeit	NR	NR	NR			¢								
•	Alite	NR	NR	NR			¢		8						Save to File
	Prepare For Glory	NR	NR	NR			-								Attach To Highlighted Markey Attach To All Ticked Markets

Attach To All Ticked Markets – The bet plan will be attached to ALL of the markets that have been ticked in the Markets list. When the button is clicked the BTX will verify the settings and values against all of the ticked markets and if **all** are valid will attach the plan to each market. A clipboard symbol will be displayed in the Plan column for each market to show that it has a bet plan attached.

							Start E	Bet Pl	an Tra	dina	(Simul	ated Be	ets)_										
														_		_						_	
irkets:											Get Mar	rkets			New Bet	Plan	🗐 Re	sults	J	🏽 Mes	ssage	s	
Late/Time Country/Ven	ue Race/Marke	t No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Ticked	Tools			^										
15/04/202 SE	R7 1200m	7	1.59	N/A 5	51572	CLOSED	N/A		361	*					Strategy -	BACK 1	hen LAY	with Sta	top L	oss			
14:30 Bro Park	To Win									*					Bet 1 - BA	ск							
15/04/202 SE 15:00 Bro Park	To Win	(3.59	N/A 2	26941	CLOSED	N/A			\$													
15/04/202 US 17:30 Tampa Bay Dov	R1 6f Mdn Cla	m 8	2.62	3	31712	OPEN	ſ	6		₽					Bet 2 - LA'	Y							
15/04/202 US	R2 5f Mdn	8	2.04	1	12011	OPEN		A		ð					Stop Loss	- LAY							
18:00 Tampa Bay Dov	Whs To Win	0	2.15	5	5400	OPEN				<u>~</u>					Othor Pot	l Condi	tiona						
18:30 Tampa Bay Dov	wns To Win	Ů	3.15		5420	OFEN		Ľů.		\$					other bet	r conur	uons						
15/04/202 US 19:00 Tampa Bay Dov	R4 1m Mdn Cl wns To Win	im 10	3.10	1	1280	OPEN	1	6		¢				ł	Bet 1 Can	cel Con	ditions						
15/04/212 US	R1 5f Claim	9	3.05	9	973	OPEN		B		æ				E	Bet Plan S	Settings							
19:15 Will Rogers Do	wns lowin		0.70			0051			5														
													× 11			ופח							
octions: /IIS 15/04/2020	17:30 Tampa Bay	oune	To Wi											1	Potential	P OKL							
ections: (US 15/04/2020	17:30 Tampa Bay	owns -	To Wi	ı)							_		ľ	1	Potential	Bet	1 + B	Bet	t1 +				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name	17:30 Tampa Bay Back Lay L)owns - PM	To Wir P&L	1) Tools	s	Betting	Plan	Be	ets					l Se	Potential election Wi	Bet	1 + B 0	Bet [*] -1.0	t1 + 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia	17:30 Tampa Bay Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3	owns - M 05	To Wir P&L 0.00	n) Tools	5	Betting	Plan tegy	Be	ets				•	I Si Si	Potential election Wi election Lo	Bet 9.0 s4.0	1 + B 0 00	Bet ¹ -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
Ctions: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Pogia	17:30 Tampa Bay Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 15.00 17.00 11	00wns - PM 05	To Wir P&L 0.00	1) Tools	5	Betting	Plan tegy : None ten Lay v	Be vith Sto	ets p Loss				 	I Si Si	Potential election Wi election Lo	Bet 9.0 s4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet1 -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis	Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 1 16.00 17.00 1	00wns - M 05 .00	To Wir P&L 0.00 0.00	n) Tools Ø		Betting Stra BetPlan Back th Sele	Plan tegy : None ten Lay v ections	Be vith Sto	e ts p Loss				< _	si Si	Potential election Wi election Lo	Bet 9.0 s4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet ¹ -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ctions: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack ((d fav)	Image: Triangle and tri and tri and triangle and triangle and triangle and triangle an	Powns - PM D5 00 00 62	To Win P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00	Tools	5	Betting Stra BetPlan Back th Sele Any Se	Plan tegy : None ten Lay w ections lection	Be vith Sto	ets p Loss				<	1 51 51	Potential election Wi	Bet 9.0 s4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet ¹ -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ctions: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack ((1st fav) Jeanie Vee	Image: Non-Stress No-Stress Non-Stres No	Powns - PM 05 000 62 000	To Win P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00		S	Betting Stra BetPlan Back tr Sele Any Se Bet1 Keen B	Plan tegy : None ten Lay w ections lection S Back ett: No	Be vith Sto : 10.00 (p Loss at 2.50				<	1 51 51	Potential election Wi election Lo	Bet 9.0 s 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet" -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack ((st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out	Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 3 16.00 17.00 10 10 11 2 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 3 65.00 80.00 65 20.00 24.00 21	Powns - PM 05 00 62 .00 .00	To Wir P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00		5	Betting Stra BetPlan Back th Sele Any Se Sele Bet1 Keep B Bet2	Plan tegy : None hen Lay w ections lection s Back et1: No Lay	Be vith Sto : 10.00 (6.00	ets p Loss at 2.50 at 2.00				<	F Si Si	Potential election Wi	Bet 9.0 s 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet" -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack (1st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out	Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 3 16.00 17.00 1 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 6 58 21 3 20.00 24.00 24.00 46 8 8	Powns - PM D5 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00	To Wir P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	Tools CO CO CO CO CO CO CO		Betting Stra BetPlan Back th Sele Any Se Bet2 Bet1 Keep B Bet2 Stop Loc	Plan tegy : None een Lay w ections lection s Back et1: No Lay uss Lay 1 Conc	Be vith Stores : 10.00 a 6.00 Calcula dition	ets pLoss at 2.50 at 2.00 ate for 10.	00% l oss	ŝ		×	 54 51	Potential election Wi	Bet 9.0 s 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet' -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack (1st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out Thirstyforamira	Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 3 16.00 17.00 1 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 6 58 21 2 20.00 24.00 24 46 8 1 15 7 1	PM	To Wii P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00			Betting Stra BetPlan Back th Sele Any Se Bet1 Keep B Bet2 Stop Lo Stop Lo Stop Lo Period	Plan tegy : None hen Lay w ections lection Back et1: No Lay uss Lay 1 Conc	Be vith Sto : 10.00 a 6.00 Calcula diftions ime	p Loss at 2.50 at 2.00 ate for 10.	00% l oss	ŝ		•	l Si Si	Potential	Bet 9.0 s 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet' -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
tetions: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack (1st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out Thirstyforamira Trap Girl	Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 3 16.00 17.00 11 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 6 58 21 2 20.00 24.00 24 46 8 16 15 7 7 90.00 120 90.00	Powns - PM 05 06 07 08 09 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	To Wii P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00			Betting Stra BetPlan Back th Sele Any Se Cett Sele Any Se Sele Sele Sele Period LPM Pri	Plan tegy None tentay we ctions lection S Back et1: No Lay uss Lay 1 Conc Anyti 00:00 ce Betw	Be with Stores : 10.00 a 6.00 Calcula	ets p Loss at 2.50 at 2.00 ate for 10. S ore start 0 and 10.0	00% loss	S			 5 5	Potential	Bet 9.0 s 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet' -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack (1st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out Thirstyforamira Trap Girl Shes A Fair Catch	Back Lay L Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 12 16.00 17.00 11 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 65.00 80.00 58 21 2 20.00 24.00 24 46 8 16 15 7 9 9.000 120 9 6 5 5	Powns - PM	To Wii P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00			Betting	Plan tegy : None hen Lay w sections lection Back et1: No Lay uss Lay 1 Conc Anyti 00:00 cce Betw Selection mers	Be vith Store : 10.00 d 6.00 Calcula internet :59 bef reen 1.5 Counts	ets p Loss at 2.50 at 2.00 ate for 10. S ore start 0 and 10.0 1,3,5 1	00% loss	ŝ			1 54 54	Potential	Bet 9.0 s 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet" -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack (1st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out Thirstyforamira Trap Girl Shes A Fair Catch (3rd fav) Shes A Fair Catch	Back Lay L Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 12 16.00 17.00 1 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 6 58 21 2 20.00 24.00 24 46 8 16 15 7 16 90.00 120 90 6 5 1 9.0.00 70 7 9.0.3 70 7	Powns - PM 05 05 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	To Wii P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00			Betting	Plan tegy : None en Lay v ections lection Back et1: No Lay iss Lay 1 Conc Anyti 00:00 cc Betw Selection iners nners	Be vith Store i 10.00 (6.00 Calcula dition: ime ime 0:59 bef veen 1.5 Counts	ets p Loss at 2.50 at 2.00 ate for 10. S fore start 0 and 10.0 1,3,5 1	00% loss	S			1 54 54	Potential	Bet 9.0 s 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet" -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack (1st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out Thirstyforamira Trap Girl Shes A Fair Catch (3rd fav) Shes A Fair Catch	Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 12 16.00 17.00 11 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 65.00 20 20.00 24.00 24 160 190 16 15 7 90.00 120 6 5 5 6.80 7.00 7 9 3 7	POWINS - PM 005 000 000 622 000 000 000 000 000 000 000 000 000	To Win P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.			Betting Stra BetPlan Back th Sele Any Se Bet1 Stop Lo Stop Lo Period LPM Pri Active : Min Win Max No Max No	Plan tegy : None hen Lay w ctions lection Back et1: No Lay USS Lay 1 Conc Anyti 00:00 cce Betw Selection iners nners n-Runnert t 1's	Be vith Stores i 10.00 / 6.00 Calculation ime 0:59 beff counts 's	ets p Loss at 2.50 at 2.00 ate for 10. S ore start 0 and 10.0 1,3,5 1 1,3,5 1 99 3	00% loss	S			1 5(5(Potential	Bet 9.0 s 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet1 -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack (1st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out Thirstyforamira Trap Girl Shes A Fair Catch (3rd fav) Shes A Fair Catch	Back Lay L Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 12 16.00 17.00 1 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 65.00 20 44 11 2 20.00 24.00 24 160 190 16 15 7 90.00 120 96 5 6.80 7.00 7 9 3 7	Image: Normal State	To Win P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.			Betting Stra BetPlan Back th Sele Any Se Bet1 Stop Lo Stop Lo Period LPM Pri Active : Min Win Max No Max No	Plan tegy None ten Lay w ctions becion Back ett: No Lay uss Lay 00:00 00:00 ce Betw Anyti 00:00 ce Betw nners nners nners nnersunner Traded	Be with Store : 10.00 4 6.00 Calcula dition: ime 0:59 bef veen 1.5. Counts 's	ets p Loss at 2.50 at 2.00 at for 10. S ore start 0 and 10.0 1,3,5 1 1 99 3 0 1,04,5 1 1 1 99 3 0	00% loss	5			1 54 54	Potential	Bet s 9.0 s 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bet1 -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack (1st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out Thirstyforamira Trap Girl Shes A Fair Catch (2rd fav)	Back Lay L Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 3 16.00 17.00 10 10 11 1 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 6 58 21 2 20.00 24.00 24 46 8 16 15 7 9 90.00 120 9 6 5 6 6.80 7.00 7	Nowins - M 005 005 006 007 008 009 009 009 009	To Win P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00			Betting	Plan tegy None we enclayw ections Back ections Back ections Back ections Back ections Comparison actions Sack ections Sack ections Sack ections Sack ections Sack ections Sack ections Sack ections Sack ections Sack ections Sack ections Sack Anyti 0:00 Comparison Anyti 0:00 Comparison Anyti 0:00 Comparison Anyti 0:00 Comparison Anyti 0:00 Comparison Anyti Traded References Attractions Sack Anyti Comparison Anyt	Be vith Stor : 10.00 d 6.00 Calcula dition: ime 0:59 bef Counts 's ange eout	ets p Loss at 2.50 at 2.00 at 2.00 at 2.00 at 2.00 ore start 1 1 9 9 3 0 1.01 to 5 No	00% loss	3			1 56 50	Potential	Bet	1 + B 0 00	Bet* -1.0 -1.0	t1 + 00 00				
ections: (US 15/04/2020 Name Little Natalia (2nd fav) Mi Tia Regis Explosive Pack (1st fav) Jeanie Vee Undercover Out Thirstyforamira Trap Girl Shes A Fair Catch (2rd fav)	Back Lay L 3.00 3.05 3 60 12 3 16.00 17.00 10 10 11 1 2.60 2.62 2 84 11 6 58 21 2 20.00 24.00 24 46 8 16 15 7 9 90.00 120 9 6 5 6 6.80 7.00 7	Image: Second	To Wii P&L 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00			Betting Stra BetPlan Beck th Sele Any Se Est Sele Stop Lo Stop Lo Period LPM Pri Active to Max No Max Ne Min Voil Favouri Cancel C	Plan tegy None we ections bectio	Be vith Stor (10.00 d (Calcula Sittion) me 0:59 bef veen 1.5 Counts 's ange eout	p Loss at 2.50 at 2.00 at 3.00 at 3.00	00% loss	3			1	Potential election Wi	Bet 9.00 Sa 4.1	1 + B 0 00	Bett -1.0 -1.0	000 00 00				

A bet plan cannot be attached to market(s) whilst trading is in progress.

When a Bet Plan has been attached to a market the Bets and Betting Plan summary tabs will be displayed alongside the Selections list (see the section Bets and Betting Plan Summary Tabs for more details).

Ticking markets of the same type - *Available with BTX Ultimate*. If you have loaded markets of different types but want to attach a plan to a specific type, then you can do so via an option on the right-click pop-up menu on the Markets list.

Let's say you have loaded a list of Match Odds and Correct Score markets for football. You want to attach one plan to the Match Odds markets and a different one to the Correct Scores. If you right-click on one of the Match Odds market rows there will be an option at the bottom of the pop-up menu: "Tick All Markets Of Type MATCH ODDS". If you select this then only the Match Odds markets will be ticked and you can attach the relevant plan to those. Then you can repeat the process for the CORRECT SCORE markets.

	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	
	09/09/2014 18:50	IE Galway	2m6f Hcap Chs To Be Placed (4)	19	2.24		2294	OPEN			
	09/09/2014 19:00	GB Perth	2m4f Hcap Chs To Be Placed (2)	7	2.58		2913	OPEN			
	09/09/2014 19:20	IE Galway	2m INHF To Be Placed (3)	16	1.83	Right plai	: click he n to mark	re to add 5 tet type			
	09/09/2014 19:30	GB Perth	3m Hcap Hrd To Be Placed (2)	5	1.30						
	10/09/2014 14:00	GB Doncaster	7f Nursery To Be Placed (2)	7			0	OPEN			
	10/09/2014 14:10	GB Uttoxeter	2m4f Mdn Hrd To Be Placed (3)	8			0	OPEN			
	10/09/2014 14:20	GB Carlisle	6f Nursery To Be Placed (2)	7			0	OPEN			
-		00	ALA 1.01					0.000			

Bet	exTrader V2.30.19 (Ultimat	e)															-	o ×
Settings	Calculator [mport Sel	ections	Schegu	iler <u>E</u> xp	ort Results	Logout <u>H</u> el	p <u>A</u> bout											
Scroll	-																	
Marke	ts:											Get Mark	ets	🖺 New Be	t Plan	🗐 Result	s	25
	ite/Time Country/Co	npetitio	n		Event	Market	'	to FLPM FBS	SP Traded	Status	InPlay Pla	n Ticked To Sel	ols					
18	5/04/202 NI Nicaraguan Prir	nera Div	ision M	D Walter	r Ferreti v De Ids	portivo Las S	abanas FC 3	1.52 N/A	48445	OPEN		<		Strategy	BACK	then LAY wit	h Stop Loss	
													<u>D</u> ispla <u>C</u> ance	ay This Bet Plan el This Bet Plan				×
													Cano	el Bet Plans For/	All <u>T</u> icked	Races		×
													TickA	ergin Bet Filans II Markets Of Typ	e: MATCH	LODDS		×
													TickA	II Markets Which	Have Tic	ked Selections		V
														Pat 1 Car	col Cor	ditions		
														Det i Can	icer con	iditions		
														Bet Plan	Settings	5		S
Selecti	ions: (23:00 Nicaragu	an Prim	nera Di	vision -	CD Walter	Ferreti v De	portivo Las	Sabanas FC	- Match Oe	dds)				Potential	P&L			8
	Name	Back	Lav	LPM	P&L	Tools	– 1							Soluction W	Be	t1 + B	Bet1 +	
	CD Walter Forreti	4.54	4.63	4.50	0.00									Selection Lo	xs 4.	00	-1.00	
	(1st fav)	1.51	1.52 94	1.52	0.00	\$								i ——				
	(3rd fav)	7.20 60	7.40 14	7.20	0.00	٥												
	The Draw (2nd fav)	4.80 45	5.00 22	4.90	0.00	٥												
																		~
															Sa	ive to File	Load from File	
														Attach To I	Highlight	ed Market	Attach To All Ticke	d Markets
15/04/2	0 17:10:56 Bettin	g Mode	E SIMU	LATED	Trading: I	Not Started				_	G	BP (min stake	2 Ms	igs 21				

Multiple Bet Plans Per Market

Only one bet plan can be attached to a market. If you wish to attach more than one plan to a market then you can do so

by starting another instance of the BetexTrader application and attaching another plan to that market.

The bet plans in each instance will be executed independently from each other. You should be aware of the following issues however:

If 2 (or more) bet plans are executed on the same market in real betting mode, the plans will execute independently.

- If the <u>Settings option to display external P&L</u> has been selected, however, the P&L displayed against the Selections list will be the
- aggregate P&L of all plans that are in progress (which may cause some confusion when observing one particular plan in progress).

Similarly the Net P&L that is displayed on the Results panel could be the aggregate P&L result of all plans executed on that market in real betting mode.

Another point to note is that the markets listed on the Results panel will only be those that have Bet Plans attached to them,

or have had manual bets placed on them, in that particular instance of the BTX. So if a separate instance has placed bets on a market but the instance that you are looking at does not have a bet plan or MTI bets on that market, then the P&L result of the separate plan will not be shown on the instance being observed, and more importantly will not be included in the stop on profit/loss calculation.

Cancelling Bet Plans

Having attached bet plan(s) to market(s) you may cancel them if required using one of the following methods: By clicking the "Cancel" button on the Betting Plan summary tab next to the Selections list.

Sele	ctio	ns: (IE 09/09/2014	18:50	Galwa	y - To	Be Placed)					
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Loses	^	Betting Plan	Bets		
	@ °	Baby Whizz (1st fav)	2.32 16	2.40 2	2.32	0.00 0.00		Any Selections			^
	8	Drop Anchor (2nd fav)	2.60 15	2.76 15	2.60	0.00 0.00		Bets Bet1 Bac	ck 10.00 at 3.00		_
	•	Red Or White	3.00 3	12.50 7	3.00	0.00 0.00		Stop Loss Lay	tions	0.0% loss	
	6	One Fine Morning	3.00 10	3.50 146	3.00	0.00 0.00		Period Any 00:	ytime 00:10 before start	20	
	e °	All Fired Up	3.05 14	3.25 2	3.05	0.00 0.00		Min Active Sele	ections 2 ections 99	00	
	8	Survival (3rd fav)	2.90 114	3.10 5	2.90	0.00 0.00		Min Winners Max Winners	1 5		
	۵	Georgie	3.50 15	4.10 13	3.30	0.00 0.00		Max Non-Runn Max Bet 1's	ers 99 2		
	٢	Carlos Fandango	3.45 14	3.90 13	3.40	0.00 0.00		LPM Price that	Conditions produces a 10.0%	loss	_
	ď	Railway Storm	3.65 3	100.00 0.84	3.70	0.00 0.00		Place at a price	that is 5 ticks aw	ау	ř
	Û°,	Dushrembrandt	6.00	8.40	6.00	0.00	~		M	odify	Cancel

Also, by right-clicking on the Markets list grid or clicking the tools menu and selecting one of the Cancel options on the popup menu.

Ma	rkets:												
	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Ticked Sel	Tools	
	15/04/202 17:30	US Tampa Bay Downs	R1 6f Mdn Claim To Win	8	2.78		52542	OPEN		6	(۵	
	15/04/202 18:00	US Tampa Bay Downs	R2 5f Mdn To Win	8	1.92		13297	OPEN				٩	
	15/04/202 18:30	US Tampa Bay Downs	R3 1m Claim To Win	8	3.25		5884	OPEN				٩	
	15/04/202 19:00	US Tampa Bay Downs	R4 1m Mdn Claim To Win	10	3.00		1421	OPEN				٩	
	15/04/202 19:15	US Will Rogers Downs	R1 5f Claim To Win	9	3.45		1007	OPEN				٩	
	15/04/202 19:30	SE Jagersro	R6 3140m Trot S To Win	8	2.68	N/A	353	OPEN	N/A			٩	
	15/04/202 19:30	US Tampa Bay Downs	R5 6f Mdn Claim To Win	9	2.18		2920	OPEN				۵	
	4510 4000	0F	D7 4040 7 10	40	0.00		070	0000					

Ma	rkets:								Ge	et Ma	rkets	
	Date/Time	Country/Competition	Event/Market	No	FLPM	FBSP	Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan	Tools	^
•	30/06/2015 16:30	Friendly	Videoton v Zorya Correct Score	19	9.00	N/A	1247	OPEN	In-Play	6	¢	
	30/06/2015 16:30	Friendly	Videoton v Zorya Match Odds	3	2.62	N/A	2330	O Click tools I bel	to cancel Iplan	the	۵	
	30/06/2015 16:30	FI Kakkonen East	FC Kiffen v Kultsu FC Correct Score	19	7.80	N/A	820	0			۵	
	30/06/2015 16:30	FI Kakkonen East	FC Kiffen v Kultsu FC Match Odds	3	2.56	N/A	1462	OPEN			\$	
	30/06/2015 16:45	MT UEFA Europa League	Balzan v Zeljeznicar Correct Score	19	6.00	N/A	2160	OPEN			\$	
	30/06/2015 16:45	MT UEFA Europa League	Balzan v Zeljeznicar Match Odds	3	1.46	N/A	8055	OPEN			\$	
	30/06/2015 17:00	EE Estonian Cup	Paide Linnameeskond v JK Raudteetoolised Correct Score	19	690.01	N/A	0	OPEN			\$	
	00/00/0045			-	1.00			OPEN				

When a bet plan is canceled, any remaining unmatched bets in the associated market will be canceled.

Bets & Betting Plan Summary Tabs

The Bets and Betting Plan summary tabs are displayed alongside the Selections list if the associated Market has a bet plan attached to it.

It will not be displayed, however, if the Manual Trading Screen has been enabled. In this case bets are displayed on the main tabbed panel.

The **Betting Plan tab** displays a summary of the plan settings and values. This tab also includes a "Cancel" button which can be used to cancel the bet plan.

It also has a "Modify" button. If you click the Modify button then the plan values will be copied to the New Bet Plan tab.

The plan can then be changed by you and re-attached to the market if required. If the name of the bet plan is known then this will be displayed in the Strategy section



The **Bets tab** displays what bets have been placed on the market and their current status (matched, unmatched, etc.).

This tab enables you to monitor the progress of the plan. If this tab is blank then the conditions required to place Bet1 have not yet been achieved.

The bets information is displayed in different colours depending on the status of the bet:

- •Green bet fully matched.
- •Orange bet partially matched.
- •Yellow bet unmatched.
- •Grey bet cancelled.

Sele	ectio	ns: (IE 09/09/2014	18:50	Galwa	y - To	Be Placed)				
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Loses	^	Betting Plan	Bets	
	e °	Baby Whizz (1st fav)	2.04 168	2.08 23	2.06	0.00 0.00				Î
	*	Drop Anchor (2nd fav)	2.72 12	2.82 11	2.70	0.00 0.00				
	•	Red Or White (3rd fav)	2.70 51	2.80 6	2.72	0.00 0.00				
	6	One Fine Morning	3.65 4	3.75 5	3.65	0.00 0.00				
	٩	All Fired Up	3.20 3	3.35 194	3.35	0.00 0.00				
	3	Survival	2.88 3	2.92 34	2.88	0.00 0.00				
	۵	Georgie	4.20 11	4.40 2	4.10	0.00 0.00				
	٢	Carlos Fandango	3.55 5	3.70 54	3.55	0.00 0.00				
	ť	Railway Storm	3.80 3	3.90 15	3.80	0.00 0.00				
	Ū°	Dushrembrandt	5.80 19	5.90 20	5.90	0.00 0.00				~
	۲	Coolharbour Breeze	25.00 3	1000.0 30	25.00	0.00 0.00	,	8		
		Mihat A Icland	6.60	7.00	6.20	0.00	×			

Example:

Betting Pl	an	Bets		
Strategi	ical			
Bet1	Back Full n	10.00 hatch at 3.	at 3.1 20	20
Bet2	Lay Full n	10.50 hatch at 3.	at 3.(05
Foxy Cla	arets	e Transform		
Bet1	Back Full n	10.00 hatch at 2.	at 2.: 12	12
Bet2	Lay Cano	10.50 elled	at 2.0)2
Stop Loss	Lay Full n	9.50 hatch at 2.	at 2.6	54
8				

Terminating The Betting Plan

At the bottom left of the Bets tab there is a red button icon. If you hover the mouse cursor over this then the "Terminate Betting Plan" button will be revealed.

This is not on permanent display to prevent you from accidently clicking it. The purpose of this button is to enable you to immediately stop the execution of the betting plan.

No more bets will be placed and any unmatched bets will be cancelled.

If you terminate a bet plan via this button then it will be indicated as such on the Bets list with the time of termination displayed in orange.

Selections: (IE 09/09/2014 18:50 Galway - To Be Placed) LPM Bets Name Back P&L Lay Betting Plan If Wins/Loses ^ Baby Whizz 2.22 2.24 2.22 0.00 114 0.00 (1st fav) 2.66 2.72 0.00 **Drop Anchor** 2.68 2 24 0.00 (2nd fav) Red Or White 2.74 2.82 2.82 0.00 0.00 (3rd fav) 48 4.60 4.60 0.00 **One Fine Morning** 4.40 Г 0.00 85 0.00 All Fired Up 3.10 3.15 3.15 0.00 9 Survival 2.92 2.96 2.96 0.00 Ω 0.00 6 31 0.00 Georgie 4.20 4.30 4.30 88 27 0.00 Carlos Fandango 3.45 3.65 3.50 0.00 1 0.00 28 85 0.00 3.60 Railway Storm 3.55 3.65 Hover mouse here to 0.00 18 terminate the betplan Dushrembrandt 5.50 5.70 5.60 0.00 50 0.00 Coolharbour Breeze 12.50 0.00 11.50 12.00 8 0.00 2 5 What A Jeland 6 ON 7.00 6.60

The plan will remain in view but can be replaced by a new plan if the you wish.

Manual Trading Interface - MTI

The MTI is supported by the BTX Ultimate edition.

The MTI is an optional addition to the Selections display that enables you to place bets manually. The MTI is activated by selecting the 'Enable Manual Trading' option on the <u>Manual Trading tab of the Settings screen</u>. There are a number of other settings on this tab relating to the MTI as described in the section on <u>Settings - Manual Trading</u>.

When activated via Settings, the MTI betting interface is displayed in the form of additional columns on the right hand side of the Selections list.

Note that when the MTI is active, the Betting Plan/Bets tabs that are usually displayed next to the Selections list, will not be present.

Bets are displayed in a tab on the main tabbed panel. A summary of the bet plan can be displayed by clicking on the clipboard icon on the Markets list.

The MTI betting interface consists of market-specific settings and 5 columns on the Selections list as described below.

Betex/Trader V2.20.10 (Ultimate	0												- 🗆 ×
ttings <u>C</u> alculator Export Lo	ogout Help A	bout		_									
croll													
larkets:								Get	Markets	🖺 New Bet Plan	19 Results	₩ Messages	🗃 Bets
Date/Time Country/Venue	RaceMarket	-	FLPM FBSP	Traded	Status InP	ley Plan Tools			^				
23/10/201 GB 5/	Nov Stks	11	1.57	3008	OPEN	0							
23/10/201 GB 5/	Nov Stks	11	3.45	36899	OPEN	0							
23/10/201 GB 1n	n2f Hcap	14	1.86	3051	OPEN	0							
23/10/201 GB 1n	n2fHcap	14	5.70	33146	OPEN	0							
14:10 Windsor Te 23/10/201 GB 1n	w Win Mursery	13	2.46	1533	OPEN	~							
14.20 Pontetract To 23/10/201 GB 1n	Be Placed (3)	13	6.60	11146	OPEN	~							
14:20 Pontefract To 23/10/201 CB	Win Min Mint	12	4.27	4447	OPEN	0							
14:30 Plumpton To	Be Placed (3)	10	121		or bri	0			~				
Jactions: ICB 23/50/2017 4	1-10 Windsor	To Bo	Placed		-		10.0			1			
Nectoria: [GD 23/10/2017 1.	3.40 Willdsof -	IO De	riaced			Ga Ne	ver ver	n: Kee v 1-	Dick 🖬				
Name	Back Lay	LPH	P&L	Tools	Back Bet	· · Lay Bet	Tradeout Bet	PAL	PAL				
Lord Riddiford	1.58 1.59	1.57	0.00	0	1.58	1.60		0.00	0.00				
(tet tei) Axe Cap	6 3 1.97 2.04	2.18	0.00	0	1.97	2.06		0.00	0.00				
(and tee)	5 35 1.93 2.08	2.02	0.00	*	10	10 2.10		0.00	0.00				
(2nd fax)	32 13	2.42	0.00	*	10	10		0.00	0.00				
	18 13	2.72	0.00	0	10	10		0.00	0.00				
O* Wy Leaguer	34 3	2.12	0.00	0	10	10		0.00	0.00				
Sovereign State	4.90 5.30 3 14	4.80	0.00	0	190	5,40		0.00	0.00				
Big Brave Bob	5.70 6.20 13 3	5.60	0.00	0	5.70 10	6.40 10		0.00	0.00				
Cool Baby	9.40 11.50 13 5	11.00	0.00	0	9.40 10	12.00 10		0.00	0.00				
Shamrock Emma	7.80 16.00	12.00	0.00	0	7.80	16.50 10		0.00	0.00				,
10/20 12:40:39 Bettin	g Mode: SIML	ATED	Trading: N	ot Starte	a		GBP (min s	itake 2	Msgs 3			_	

Market MTI Settings

When each market is loaded it will be given the default MTI settings as displayed on the <u>Settings screen</u>. When a market is in view these settings can be modified just for that market if required.

The 1-Click betting, Keep Bet and Cancel Bet Plan options are displayed at the top of the MTI area in Selections.

The Stake can be changed via the up/down arrows at the top left of the Back and Lay bet columns. The Offset Ticks can be changed via the up/down arrows at the top right of the Back, Lay and Trade Out bet columns

Sele	ction	s: (GB 23/10/2017 1	3:40 W	indsor -	To Be	Placed)				Ca Ne	nce ver	l Bet Plan Whe	n: 、	Keep / 1-C	Bet ☑ lick ☑
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Loses	Tools	Back Bet (0 ticks)	•	Lay Bet (+1 tick)	•	Tradeout Bet (1 tick worse)		P&L If Wins	P&L If Loses
	@°	Lord Riddiford (1st fav)	1.54 9	1.59 9	1.54	0.00 0.00	۵	1.54 10		1.60 10				0.00	0.00
	Ø,	Axe Cap (2nd fav)	1.91 8	1.99 17	1.96	0.00	۵	1.91 10		2.00 10				0.00	0.00
	٠	Iconic Knight (3rd fav)	1.96 3	2.04 7	1.97	0.00	۵	1.96 10		2.06 10				0.00	0.00
	٥.	Elite Shadow	2.50 15	2.66 24	2.42	0.00 0.00	۵	2.50 10		2.68 10				0.00	0.00
	0.	Ivy Leaguer	2.92 40	3.15 11	3.00	0.00	۵	2.92 10		3.20 10				0.00	0.00
	6.	Sovereign State	4.90 5	5.70 13	4.80	0.00	۵	4.90 10		5.80 10				0.00	0.00
	•	Big Brave Bob	5.80 10	6.20 26	5.60	0.00	۵	5.80 10		6.40 10				0.00	0.00
	•	Cool Baby	9.80 2	11.50 5	11.00	0.00 0.00	۵	9.80 10		12.00 10				0.00	0.00
	D °	Shamrock Emma	8.80 2	18.00 3	12.00	0.00 0.00	٥	8.80 10		18.50 10				0.00	0.00

MTI Back and Lay Buttons

For each selection that has a current market Back/Lay price available, a button will be displayed in the MTI Back/Lay Bet column.

The button will display the price and stake of the bet that will be placed if you click that button.

The price displayed will be the current market price after adjustment for Offset Ticks. The number of Offset Ticks currently being applied is displayed at the top of the Back/Lay bet column and can be adjusted via the right-hand up/down arrows at the top of the column.

The stake amount can be adjusted via the left-hand up/down arrows at the top of the column.

When a manual Back/Lay bet is placed, it's progress is displayed on the Bets tab. If the bet is not fully matched then any unmatched stake can be cancelled via the same button used to place the bet which will now display 'CANCEL' with the unmatched stake amount.

Sele	ction	s: (GB 23/10/2017 1	3:40 W	indsor -	To Be	Placed)				Car Nev	nce ver	l Bet Plan When:	Keej V 1-0	oBet ☑ Click ☑
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Loses	Tools	Back Bet (0 ticks)	•	Lay Bet (+1 tick)	•	Tradeout Bet (1 tick worse)	P&L If Wins	P&L If Loses
	()°	Lord Riddiford (1st fav)	1.54 9	1.59 9	1.54	0.00 0.00	۵	1.54 10		1.60 10			0.00	0.00
	Ø.	Axe Cap (2nd fav)	1.91 8	1.99 17	1.96	0.00	۵	1.91 10		2.00 10			0.00	0.00
	٠	Iconic Knight (3rd fav)	1.96 3	2.04 7	1.97	0.00	۵	1.96 10		2.06 10			0.00	0.00
	•	Elite Shadow	2.50 15	2.66 24	2.42	0.00 0.00	۵	2.50 10		2.68 10			0.00	0.00
	0.	Ivy Leaguer	2.92 40	3.15 11	3.00	0.00	۵	2.92 10		3.20 10			0.00	0.00
	•	Sovereign State	4.90 5	5.70 13	4.80	0.00	۵	4.90 10		5.80 10			0.00	0.00
	•	Big Brave Bob	5.80 10	6.20 26	5.60	0.00	۵	5.80 10		6.40 10			0.00	0.00
	•	Cool Baby	9.80 2	11.50 5	11.00	0.00 0.00	۵	9.80 10		12.00 10			0.00	0.00
	₽°	Shamrock Emma	8.80 2	18.00 3	12.00	0.00 0.00	٥	8.80 10		18.50 10			0.00	0.00

Bete	Trader V2.20.10 (Ultima	ste)													- 🗆 🗙
Settings	Calculator Export	Logout	Help &	bout											
Auto Scroll															
Market	s:										Get	Markets	New Bet Plan 😺 Results	🔆 Messages	Bets
	to Time Country Venue	Racel	Warket	No	FLPN FBSP	Traded	Status	Inflay	Plan Tools			^	Lord Riddiford	1.60 Unmatched	
23	10/201 GB 40 Windsor	5f Nov Stk	s ced (3)	11	1.54	3145	OPEN		0						
23 13	10/201 GB 40 Windsor	St Nov Stk	8	11	3.35	41722	OPEN		0						
23/ 14	10/201 GB 10 Windsor	1m21Hca	p ced (4)	14	1.93	3223	OPEN		0						
23/ 14	10/201 GB 10 Windsor	1m21Hca	P	14	5.60	35051	OPEN		0						
23/ 14	10/201 GB 20 Pontetract	1m Nurse To Be Play	ey ced (3)	13	2.45	1610	OPEN		0						
23/ 14	10/201 GB 20 Pontetract	1m Nurse To Win	ey .	13	7.00	12103	OPEN		0						
23/ 14	10/201 GB 30 Plumpton	2m Mdn H	ird ced (3)	13	1.25	4962	OPEN		0						
B				-								×			
Selection	ons: (GB 23/10/2017	13:40 W	indsor	- To Be	Placed)				Gane Neve	el Bet Plan Whe r	n: Kee 🗸 1-	pBet 🖬 Click 🛍			
	Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Lose	Tools	• Back	Bet • cks) •	• LayBet • (+15ck) •	Tradeout Bet (1 tick worse)	P&L If Wins	P&L #Loses			
- 0	Lord Riddiford (fat fav)	1.53 32	1.59 05	1.54	0.00	0	CANCEL at 1	10.00 60	1.60 10		0.00	0.00			
	Axe Cap (Ind fav)	1.93 172	2.02	1.96	0.00 0.00	0	2.0	0	2.04 10		0.00	0.00			
	Iconic Knight (2nd fav)	1.92 26	1.97	1.92	0.00	٥	1.9	°	1.98 10		0.00	0.00			
	 Elite Shadow 	2.50 51	2.72	2.42	0.00	0	2.6	: I	2.74 10		0.00	0.00			
• 0	• Ivy Leaguer	2.92	3.15 17	3.00	0.00	0	3.1		3.20 10		0.00	0.00			
	 Sovereign State 	4.90 5	5.50 3	5.80	0.00	0	5.6	0	5.60 10		0.00	0.00			
	Big Brave Bob	5.90 54	6.60 26	5.60	0.00	0	7.2	0	6.80 10		0.00	0.00			
	Cool Baby	10.00 22	11.50 5	10.00	0.00	0	13.5	50	12.00 10		0.00	0.00			
- 1	 Shamrock Emma 	9.40 2	13.50 2	12.00	0.00	0	12.0	10	54.00 10		0.00	0.00	c		>

MTI P&L Display

The 2 columns labeled 'P&L If Wins' and 'P&L If Loses' will display the possible P&L outcomes of each selection in isolation.

These values are calculated from only bets that have been placed on that particular selection (either via the MTI or via a bet plan).

External P&L generated from bets placed by other BTX sessions or elsewhere, can be included if required by selecting the relevant option on the <u>'Betfair' tab of Settings</u>.

This enables you to trade each selection on an individual basis. The overall market P&L on each selection is displayed as usual in the P&L column to the right of the LPM prices.

Sele	ction	is: (GB 23/10/2017 1	13:40 W	indsor	To Be	Placed)					Canc Neve	el Bet Plan When r	: Keej <mark>v</mark> 1-(p Bet ⊠ Click ⊠
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Loses	Tools	-	Back Bet (0 ticks)	•	Lay Bet + (+1 tick) +	Tradeout Bet (1 tick worse)	P&L If Wins	P&L If Loses
	()°	Lord Riddiford	1.58 3	1.60 40	1.59	5.50 -10.00	۵		1.58 10		1.61 10	Lay 9.63 at 1.61 Loss -0.37	5.50	-10.00
	Ø .	Axe Cap (2nd fav)	2.00 60	2.06 38	1.94	0.00	۵		2.00 10		2.08 10		0.00	0.00
	٠	Iconic Knight (3rd fav)	1.95 10	1.98 89	1.98	0.00 0.00	٥		1.95 10		1.99 10		0.00	0.00
	0 *	Elite Shadow	2.60 3	2.76 24	2.42	0.00	٥		2.60 10		2.78 10		0.00	0.00
	0.	Ivy Leaguer	2.86 31	3.20 83	3.00	0.00	٥		2.86 10		3.25 10		0.00	0.00
	0.	Sovereign State	4.80 23	5.40 3	4.90	0.00	٥		4.80 10		5.50 10		0.00	0.00
	•	Big Brave Bob	6.40 5	6.80 33	5.60	0.00	٥		6.40 10		7.00 10		0.00	0.00
	0.	Cool Baby	10.50 4	11.50 5	10.00	0.00	٥		10.50 10		12.00 10		0.00	0.00
	¢.	Shamrock Emma	8.20 3	9.60 4	9.40	0.00	٥		8.20 10		9.80 10		0.00	0.00

📔 New B	Bet	Plan	3	Results		资 Mess	ages			Be	ts
Lord F	٦id	difor	d								
Manual	1	Back	10.00	at	1.60	Ca	ncell	led			
Manual	2	Back	10.00	at	1.54	Fu	ll ma	atch	10.00	at	1.55

Click Green button to send in trade out bet to guarantee a profit if the selection wins or loses.

Sele	ctions: (GB 23/10/2017 1	Canc Neve	cel Bet Plan When: Keep Bet ⊠ ar ✓ 1-Click ⊠									
	Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Loses	Tools	Back Bet (0 ticks)	• •	Lay Bet (+1 tick)	Tradeout Bet (1 tick worse)	P&L If Wins	P&L If Loses
	Lord Riddiford	1.45 104	1.48 60	1.45	5.50 -10.00	٥	1.45 10	Ì	1.49 10	Lay 10.40 at 1.49 Profit 0.40	5.50	-10.00
	Axe Cap (2nd fav)	1.84 22	1.87 2	1.89	0.00 0.00	\$	1.84 10		1.88 10		0.00	0.00
	(3rd fav)	1.95 16	1.97 31	1.95	0.00 0.00	٥	1.95 10		1.98 10		0.00	0.00
	Elite Shadow	2.56 26	2.64 42	2.64	0.00	٥	2.56 10		2.66 10		0.00	0.00
	O [•] Ivy Leaguer	2.90 16	3.05 11	3.00	0.00	٥	2.90 10	I	3.10 10		0.00	0.00
	Sovereign State	4.70 5	5.00 5	4.70	0.00	\$	4.70 10	I	5.10 10		0.00	0.00
	Big Brave Bob	7.00 13	7.60 5	7.60	0.00	\$	7.00 10	T	7.80 10		0.00	0.00
	Cool Baby	13.00 12	14.50 2	13.00	0.00	\$	13.00 10		15.00 10		0.00	0.00
	Shamrock Emma	16.50 2	18.50 5	16.50	0.00	٥	16.50 10	T	19.00 10		0.00	0.00

Trade out bet matched and we guarantee a profit if wins or loses

Sele	ction	s: (GB 23/10/2017 1	3:40 W	indsor -	To Be	Placed) Statu	is: AT T	HE	POST		Ca Ne	nce ver	el Bet Plan Whe	en:	Keej V 1-(oBet⊠ Click ⊠
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Loses	Tools		Back Bet (0 ticks)	• L	.ay Bet (+1 tick)	4	Tradeout Bet (2 ticks worse)	*	P&L If Wins	P&L If Loses
	() °	Lord Riddiford (1st fav)	1.42 7	1.43 70	1.43	0.68 0.47	٥		1.42 10		1.44 10				0.68	0.47
	Ø.	Axe Cap (3rd fav)	1.98 44	2.08 9	2.00	0.00	٥		1.98 10		2.10 10				0.00	0.00
	٠	(2nd fav)	1.87 4	1.90 15	1.88	0.00	٥		1.87 10		1.91 10				0.00	0.00
	۰.	Elite Shadow	3.05 5	3.15 45	3.05	0.00	٥		3.05 10		3.20 10				0.00	0.00
	0.	Ivy Leaguer	2.94 8	3.15 40	3.00	0.00	٥		2.94 10		3.20 10				0.00	0.00
	6.	Sovereign State	4.10 9	4.50 18	4.20	0.00	۵		4.10 10		4.60 10				0.00	0.00
	•	Big Brave Bob	5.90 88	6.40 2	6.60	0.00	۵		5.90 10		6.60 10		0		0.00	0.00
	6.	Cool Baby	10.50 16	12.50 7	10.50	0.00	۵		10.50 10		13.00 10				0.00	0.00
	¢.	Shamrock Emma	13.50 6	17.00 2	14.00	0.00	٥		13.50 10		17.50 10				0.00	0.00

📋 New E	Bet	Plan	3	Results		遵 Messages	💷 Bets
Lord	Rid	difor	d				
Manual	1	Back	10.00	at	1.60	Cancelled	
Manual	2	Back	10.00	at	1.54	Full mate	h 10.00 at 1.55
Manual	3	Lay	10.47	at	1.48	Full mate	h 10.47 at 1.46
MTI Trade Out Bet

For each selection, if the values displayed in the 'P&L If Wins/If Loses' columns are not equal, then the BTX will attempt to calculate a trade out bet to equalize them.

If the 'If Wins' value is larger than 'If Loses' then the trade out bet will be a Lay. If the 'If Wins' value is less than 'If Loses' then the trade out bet will be a Back.

The Trade Out bet will be calculated using the currently available market price after any adjustment for Trade Out Offset Ticks.

A Trade Out bet button will not be displayed if the minimum stake is not satisfied.

If a Trade Out bet is possible then a bet button will be displayed for that selection.

The button will be green for a positive (or breakeven) trade out, or red if it is negative.

The trade out P&L that would result from the bet on that selection is displayed on the button as a 'Profit' or a 'Loss' amount.

The price used for the trade out bet calculation can be adjusted to a better or worse than current market price via the trade out offset ticks.

If there is a possible trade out bet at the adjusted price then this will be displayed on the button. you can then place the bet at the adjusted price if required.

Placing the bet at a worse price will usually improve the chance of the bet being matched. Adjusting to a better price enables you to place a trade out bet into the market in the expectation that the market will move in the right direction and the bet will be matched.

Sele	lections: (GB 23/10/2017 13:40 Windsor - To Be Placed) Cancel Bet Plan When: Keep Bet ⊠ Never ✓ 1-Click ⊠													
		Name	Back	Lay	LPM	P&L If Wins/Loses	Tools	•	Back Bet (0 ticks)	•	Lay Bet + (+1 tick) +	Tradeout Bet (1 tick worse)	P&L If Wins	P&L If Loses
	۳	Lord Riddiford (1st fav)	1.58 3	1.60 34	1.58	5.50 -10.00	۵		1.58 10		1.61 10	Lay 9.63 at 1.61 Loss -0.37	5.50	-10.00
	Ø,	Axe Cap (2nd fav)	2.00 210	2.08 17	1.94	0.00 0.00	\$		2.00 10		2.10 10		0.00	0.00
	٠	Iconic Knight (3rd fav)	1.95 4	1.98 89	1.95	0.00	\$		1.95 10		1.99 10		0.00	0.00
	۵.	Elite Shadow	2.60 3	2.76 3	2.60	0.00	\$		2.60 10		2.78 10		0.00	0.00
	0.	Ivy Leaguer	2.86 10	2.96 30	3.00	0.00	\$		2.86 10		2.98 10		0.00	0.00
	0.	Sovereign State	4.60 5	5.00 12	4.90	0.00	\$		4.60 10		5.10 10		0.00	0.00
	•	Big Brave Bob	6.40 5	6.80 33	5.60	0.00	\$		6.40 10		7.00 10		0.00	0.00
	•	Cool Baby	10.50 4	11.50 5	10.00	0.00	۵		10.50 10		12.00 10		0.00	0.00
	¢.	Shamrock Emma	8.20	10.50	9.40	0.00	\$		8.20 10		11.00 10		0.00	0.00

MTI Refresh Rate

When the MTI display has been enabled, the screen will be updated approximately once per second. At this rate the manual bet buttons do not update too rapidly for you to respond.

Note, however, that if the market has a bet plan attached then behind the scenes this will still be progressed at the usual fast rate for rapidly moving markets such as in-play horse racing.

Ticks & Offset Ticks

What are ticks on Betfair?

Ticks are the price increments between prices. So if a price varies between 1.01 ans 1.02 the price increment or tick is 0.01

Further the increment changes depending on which group of pries you are in. Here is a table of price groups and there increments.

Price	Increment
1.01 → 2	0.01
2→ 3	0.02
$3 \rightarrow 4$	0.05
$4 \rightarrow 6$	0.1
6 → 10	0.2
10 → 20	0.5
20 → 30	1
30 → 50	2
50 → 100	5
100 → 1000	10

Offset ticks or tick offsets, allow us to enter bet prices at an offset price. So if the current price is 1.5 we can ask for a better or worse price by using offset ticks.

Back bet example

An example would be entering a back bet at say the current price 1.5 - 10 ticks or a better price. As per the table 10 ticks is 0.10, so the price entered would be 1.6

In this case as the required price is greater than the current price, it would not get matched. It would only get matched if the current price moved to 1.6 or higher.

If we entered the bet at 1.5 - 10 ticks or a worse price. The bet would go in at 1.4. In this case the bet would get matched at 1.5 straight away. This is due to the way

Betfair match prices. They always match at best value. So if the current price was 6 say, then you put in a back bet at 1.1, it would get matched at 6.

Lay Bet Example

An example would be entering a lay bet at say the current price 2.5 - 10 ticks or a better price. As per the table 10 ticks is 0.2, so the price entered would be 2.3

In this case as the required price is less than the current price, it wouldn't get matched. It would only get matched if the current price moved down to 2.3 or lower.

If we entered the bet at 2.5 + 10 ticks or a worse price. The bet would go in at 2.7. In this case the bet would get matched at 2.5 straight away. This is also due to the way Betfair match prices. They always match at best value. So if the current price was 2.5 say, then you put in a bet at 6, it would get matched at 2.5.

How can we use Offset Ticks?

We can use this in various ways. Firstly we can use it to almost guarantee getting a match on the exchange by using Betfair's best value matching system. If you are

willing to put up with a slightly worse price then entering the bet with an offset so you get matched can be good.

Back bet - ticks = worse price, but will get you the best current price available. Lay bet + ticks = worse price, but will get you the best current price available.

Secondly, you can use it to get better value by waiting for a better price, you may not get matched of course but if the price does move to equal yours it will.

Back bet + ticks = better price but will likely not get matched straight away. Lay bet - ticks = better price but will likely not get matched straight away.

Trading Control Bar

The Trading Control Bar (TCB) is displayed at the top of the screen under the Main Menu. It will only be visible, however, if at least 1 plan has been attached to a Market. The TCB enables you to start and stop trading (i.e. executing the bet plans).

When trading is in progress the TCB will be green.



When trading is not in progress the TCB will be red.

<u>Settings</u> <u>Calculator</u>	<u>L</u> ogout	<u>H</u> elp	About	
Auto Scroll			Start Trading (Simulated Bets)	

If trading has been stopped automatically by the BTX due to a stop-on-profit/loss target having been reached then it will be orange with the reason displayed to the right of the TCB.

Trading Modes

The BTX supports 2 trading modes, Real and Simulated betting. The current mode is selected by clicking on the Settings screen via the Main Menu.

In Real trading mode, bets will be placed using real money from the your account. All bets are placed in the currency of the your account.

In Simulated trading mode the betting activity will not use real money from the your account but instead the BTX monitors the market prices/volumes and estimates when the required bets would have been matched and updates the P&L accordingly. Simulated trading mode enables you to test out strategies without risking any of his bankroll.

Trading Controls	Betfair	Display	Messages	Sounds	Manual Trading
tting Mode:					
teal Money 💿					
imulated O					
fellouing controls and	to Dat Dian trading				
e rollowing controls appl	y to bet Plan trading :				
top At Profit >= 10000	0.00				
top At Loss >= 10000	0.00				
top At Loss 22					
lax Bet Liability 2000.	00 🚖				
irtual Account Start Bala	ince 1000.00				
tetain Closing Balance Fo	or Next Session:				

Results Tab

The Results tab will contain a list of markets on which a bet plan has been attached , or a manual bet has been placed. The market will not be displayed until the expected start time has passed. If the user re-loads the Markets List then the Results list will be cleared. Two columns are populated for each listed market:

•**Real P&L** – Will display the gross P&L resulting from real money bets placed on each market. Note that this will also include any 'external' P&L, i.e. from bets placed outside of the BTX session being viewed •**Sim P&L** – Will display the predicted gross P&L resulting from simulated bets placed on each market.



Stop On Profit / Loss

The total P&L is calculated and displayed at the bottom of the Results tab.

This value is used by the BTX to determine whether or not a trading session should be automatically stopped.

The decision is based on the values the user has specified on the Settings screen for "Stop At Profit" and "Stop At Loss".

If one of these limits is reached during a trading session then trading will be stopped and the Trading Control Bar (TCB) displayed in orange.

The reason for the auto-stop will be displayed to the right of the TCB. Trading can be resumed after an Auto-Stop if the user changes the limits on the Settings screen.



Account Balance Display

At the bottom left corner of the Results section there is a slide-out panel indicated by a grey tab. If the user hovers the mouse cursor over this tab then the Account Balance Display Panel will appear. This contains the currently available balances in the user's GB wallet and for BTX Ultimate the virtual account. If the values have not been loaded yet then the user can do so by clicking the Refresh button. The values on this panel are automatically updated each time a market on the Markets List is closed. When the user moves the cursor away from this panel, it will automatically slide back out of view. If required, however, the user can lock the panel in view by clicking the 'Pin' button

[🔒 N	ew Bet Plan	🗐 Resu	ults	涨 Messages			
Time	Ctry/Venue	Race/Market	Real P&L	Sim P&L			
16:25	GB Uttoxeter	3m Hcap Hrd To Win	0.00	No Bet			
16:30	E Galway	2m Mdn Hrd To Win	0.00	5.00			
16:35	GB Carlisle	1m Hcap To Win	0.00	-11.00			
	CE-L L		1				
В	etfair accou	unt balance					
,							
			Tot	tal P&L <mark>-6.0</mark>	0		

Export Results

This button on the Results tab enables the user to save the results of the current session to an Excel spreadsheet

for record keeping and/or analysis if required.

Only markets that have a bet plan attached, or Manual Bet placed, and are closed (so that the P&L result is known) will be included in the export data.

The saved data will contain one row per selection and includes details of the market, the 3 bets placed on each selection (depending on the bet plan), the P&L result and the bet plan settings used.

🛅 Ne	w Bet Plan	S Results	遊	Messages		
Time	Ctry/Venue	Race/Market	Real P&L (-5.00%)	Sim P&L (-5.00%)		
16:10	GB Southwell	6f Hcap To Be Placed	0.00	4.75		
16:10	GB Southwell	6f Hcap To Win	0.00	-2.00		
16:20	GB Kempton	2m Listed Hrd To Be Placed	0.00	-4.40		
16:20	GB Kempton	2m Listed Hrd To Win	0.00	-2.00		
16:30	IE Leopardstown	1m Hcap To Be Placed	0.00	No Bet		
16:30	IE Leopardstown	1m Hcap To Win	0.00	No Bet		
16:40	GB Southwell	5f Hcap To Win				
16:40	GB Southwell	5f Hcap To Be Placed				
			Export Results			
		1		Total P&L -3.	65	

Messages Tab

The Messages tab is an area where the BTX can convey general information to the user without disturbing him with pop-up dialog boxes.

It will display the number of markets loaded into the Markets list. It will also display details of any non-runners as they arise and

any manual bets placed (this feature can be turned off if required via the Settings screen).

API error messages and other information will also be reported on the Messages tab.

The number of messages currently on this tab is displayed in the 7th panel of the Status Info Bar. A large number here may be an indication of a high number of API errors occurring.



Status Info Bar

The Status Info Bar (SIB) is located at the bottom of the screen and displays various items of useful information relating to the BTX's current status and trading activity. It consists of 8 sections:



Section 1 – Date

Displays the current date applicable to the local timezone of the user.

10/09	/2014	4 16:47:30 Betting	g Mode:	SIMULA	TED	Trading: In	Progress		G	BP (min stake 2.00)	Msgs 11	
								8			<	
	•	Tornado Watch	NR	NR	NR							
	6	Some Pride			1000.0	0.00						
	\$*	Big Bad Wolf			1000.0	0.00						
	() °	Canitbe			1000.0	0.00						
	۵	Kilcaragh Boy (3rd fav)			620.00	0.00						
	ø	Rocky Court			1000.0	0.00						

Section 2 – Time

Displays the current time applicable to the local timezone of the user.

10/09	/2014	4 16:47:30 Bettin	g Mode:	SIMULA	TED	Trading: In	Progress		GBP (min stake 2.00)	Msgs	11	
								8				_
	•	Tornado Watch	NR	NR	NR							
	6,	Some Pride			1000.0	0.00						
	@ •	Big Bad Wolf			1000.0	0.00				ш		
	() °	Canitbe			1000.0	0.00				ш		
	٣	Kilcaragh Boy (3rd fav)			620.00	0.00				ш		
	ø	Rocky Court			1000.0	0.00						

Section 3 – Betting Mode

Displays the current BTX betting mode: "SIMULATED" or "REAL MONEY".

	ø	Rocky Court			1000.0	0.00						
	۵	Kilcaragh Boy (3rd fav)			620.00	0.00						
	() °	Canitbe			1000.0	0.00						
	*	Big Bad Wolf			1000.0	0.00						
	•	Some Pride			1000.0	0.00						
	•	Tornado Watch	NR	NR	NR							
								8		<		
10/09	/2014	16:47:30 Bettin	g Mode:	SIMULA	ATED	Trading: In	Progress		GBP (min stake 2.00)	Msgs	11	

Section 4 – Trading Status

Displays the current BTX trading status:

Not Started In Progress Stopped By Profit Stopped By Loss Stopped By User



Section 6 – Currency

Displays the currency code for your account and the minimum stake value required by Betfair for that currency. All bets will be placed and all financial information will be displayed in this currency.



Section 7 – Message Count

Displays the number of messages on the Messages tab.

10/09	/2014	4 16:47:30 Bettin	g Mode:	SIMULA	TED	Trading: In	Progress		GBP (min stake 2.0	0) N	lsgs 11	
								8			<	_
	۵	Tornado Watch	NR	NR	NR							
	6*	Some Pride			1000.0	0.00						
	*	Big Bad Wolf			1000.0	0.00						
	() °	Canitbe			1000.0	0.00						
	٣	Kilcaragh Boy (3rd fav)			620.00	0.00						
	ø	Rocky Court			1000.0	0.00						

Section 8– General

Displays general status information, for example: 'Loading markets..' 'FUNDS EXCEEDED'



Running Multiple Instances

You can run multiple instances of the software, each running it's own Betplan on the loaded events.

So in theory you could have two betplans or even more running on one event/race etc.

This gives you a very powerful platform in which to design systems and strategies.

Simply click the desktop icon again to start a new instance of the software.

BetexTrader – Under The Hood

This section covers some technical details on how the application has been structured and some insight into how it operates.

Application Structure

The BTX application has been designed as 2 main processes (Windows threads).

The main program thread deals with all user-interface aspects, i.e. responding to all user input and keeping the information that is displayed up to date.

There is also a background process called the Event Update Thread (EUT) that runs continuously and is started when the Markets List has been loaded. The EUT is responsible for dealing with the Betfair API. It obtains all of the required Betfair market data and is responsible for progressing any Betting Plans that have been attached to markets.

Both the main program and the EUT maintain an object oriented data structure which contains the following information hierarchy:

#Betting Exchange #User Account #Market #Betting Plan #Selection #Bet

The main program and the EUT share information updates with each other using a Windows inter thread messaging system.

Market Update Frequency

The dynamic information that is displayed on the Markets and Selections lists is updated at varying intervals depending on the sport, the time (relative to the market start) and status of each market as shown in the table below:

In View	Has Plan	ln Play		Update Frequency (seconds)										
				Horse Racing	Football	Tennis	Basket ball	Golf	Cricket	lce Hockey				
No	No	No	More than 2 mins before the start. Less than 2 mins before the start.	30 10	30 10	30 10	30 10	30 10	30 10	30 10				
No	No	Yes		5	60	60	60	60	60	60				
No	Yes	No	More than 2 mins before the start. Less than 2 mins before the start.	20 5	20 10	20 10	20 10	20 10	20 10	20 10				
No	Yes	Yes		0.3	20	20	15	30	30	15				
Yes	No	No		2	10	10	10	10	10	10				
Yes	No	Yes		1	10	10	10	10	20	10				
Yes	Yes	No	More than 2 mins before the start. Less than 2 mins before the start.	2 1	10 10	10 10	10 10	10 10	10 10	10 10				
Yes	Yes	Yes		0.3	10	10	10	10	20	10				

Note that these are only target frequencies and are not guaranteed. They are dependent on various factors:

- •The number of markets in the market list.
- •The number of markets with a betting plan.
- •The number of markets that are in-play simultaneously.
- •The network speed of the user.

•The Betfair host server for the market (obtaining data from the Australian server is slower than that from the GB server when the user is in the UK for example).

Note also that if the Manual Trading Interface is enabled then the above update rates still apply to bet plans, but the screen will always be updated at approximately once per second.

Non-Runners

When the market list is loaded, the BTX retrieves the list of Selections for each market on that list. The BTX identifies when any of these selections becomes a non-runner by the Betfair selection status 'REMOVED'. When a non-runner occurs it will have a 'reduction factor' calculated by Betfair. All matched bets on other selections in the market will be reduced in price by Betfair by this reduction factor.

In the event of a non-runner the BTX will take the following actions on markets that have a betting plan attached:

•No bets placed yet – no action is required. The bet plan setting for max non-runners will determine whether or not the plan progresses from here.

•Bet 1(s) have been placed but none have been matched – the bets are cancelled and the plan is reset to start again. The bet plan setting for max non-runners will determine whether or not the plan progresses from here.

•At least one Bet1 has been matched (partially or fully) – the reduction factor of the non-runner is used to adjust the prices of any unplaced bets on the bet plan. Any bets already in the market will be automatically adjusted by Betfair.

Matching Simulated Bets

In simulated betting mode the BTX has to estimate when a bet would have been matched. It is impossible to do this 100% accurately as the BTX does not have access to the bet queue that is managed by the Betfair server and therefore does not know which or when bets have been placed and cancelled by other users.

At the point in time when a simulated bet is placed, the BTX will use the API to determine how much has already been traded at the required price or better. Then on each subsequent update cycle the BTX will check again and if the volume traded on the required price (or better) has increased then it will assume that this amount would have been matched on our bet.

Timezones

All dates and times are published by Betfair in GMT. The BTX has been designed to operate anywhere in the world in any timezone.

All Betfair dates and times are automatically adjusted by the BTX to the users' local timezone before being displayed.

The BTX determines the correct timezone for the user by examining his machine date/time settings.

Context Save and Restore

When the user closes the BTX the following information is saved in the Windows Registry and restored the next time the user runs the BTX:

- -The last set of filter values used on the Market selection screen.
- -All values on the Settings screen.
- -All values on the New Bet Plan tab and the last used Load/Save folder.

Licensing & Activation

This section outlines the steps by which a new customer is granted permission to run the BTX. The licensing and online activation system has been integrated into the BTX application.

To move your software and license to another PC or new PC see next section Move License to Another PC

•The user visits the BTX website and downloads and installs the BTX.

•When you run the BTX for the first time and log into Betfair, your account must be given permission to use the BTX on the Betfair API. This subscription process is carried out automatically by executing a script on the BTX webserver. This process obtains and registers a Betfair Subscription Token. If for any reason this process fails, then the user will be prompted to manually enter a subscription token which he must first obtain via BTX support.

•The secondary level of user licensing is via the Licensing service. Initially you will be granted a free trial period (7 days at the time of writing). During the trial period the number of days remaining is displayed at the very top of the BTX screen. The BTX licensing status can also be viewed at any time on the About screen.



•When the trial period expires, the next time you run the BTX you will be notified and given the option to either purchase a product key, or to activate the BTX using a product key that you have already purchased. If you choose to activate then this will start the activation wizard. If you choose to purchase a key then you will be directed to the BTX website.

BTX	Trial Expired	-		×
	BETEXTRADER Professional Exchange Autotrading Software			
Your trial Your opti	period for using the BetexTrader has ex ons now are:	pire	d!	
Purchase	e a Product Key			
Activate	Betex Trader now with a Product Key Cancel			
<u> </u>				

📀 🕅 TurboActivate	×
Activate BetexTrader Ultimate now Your activation period has expired and BetexTrader Ultimate is no longer working. To your software you must activate this copy of BetexTrader Ultimate.	use
Activate BetexTrader Ultimate online now	
Buy a new product key online	
Retype your product key	
➔ Other options	
<u>What is activation?</u> <u>Read the privacy statement online</u>	
	Cancel

•When you buy a license then the new product key will be sent to your email address. You can then enter your personal product key via the registration wizard. The wizard is accessible at any time via the BTX About screen.

Type your p	roduct key	
The product ke key to this com	ey can be found in an email we sent you. Activation will register the product uputer.	
The product ke	ey looks like this: CT KEY: XXXX-XXXX-XXXX-XXXX-XXXX-XXXX	
Product Key:		
What is activat Read the priva	<u>ion?</u> <u>cy statement online</u>	
	Next Can	el

Move License to Another PC

You can easily move the license to run the software from one PC to another. Say you are getting a new computer and you want to install the software on it for future use.

Simply make a note of your Activation code, then De-activate the software via the About menu at the top, then Activate again on the new PC.

You can download the latest version from your purchase link or from the trial download page.

BTX	BetexTrader	V2.20.10 (Ultim	ate)	_												
Settings Calculator Export Logout Help About																
Auto Scro	o bll 🗖									Start Bet I	Plan Trad	ling (Sin	ulated Be	ets)		
Mai	rkets:												Get N	/larkets		🔋 New Bet Pla
Γ	Date/Time	Country/Venue	Race	/Market	No	FLPM F	3SP Traded	Status	InPlay	Plan Tools					^	Lunar Jet
	23/10/201 13:40	GB Windsor	5f Nov St	(S	11	1.01 1.	374 37535	CLOSED		<u> </u>						Manual 2 La Manual 3 Ba
	23/10/201 13:40	GB Windsor	4Doul 1	Selex IIau	er											
	23/10/201 14:10	GB Windsor	1	BETEXTRADER												
	23/10/201 14:10	GB Windsor	: 1	Professional Exchange Autotrading Software												
	23/10/201 14:20	GB Pontefract	Pro	Product Version: V2.20.10 (Ultimate)												
	23/10/201 14:20	GB Pontefract	Product Licence: Activated													
Ŀ	23/10/201 14:30	GB Plumpton	Your annual subscription expires on 08/03/2018 (136 days remaining) <u>Renew Subscription</u>													
Selections: (GB 23/10/2017										:						
Copyright 2017 BetexTrader																
Utar Jet Ok																
	(2nd	fav)														
	(3rd f	id lo Dubai ^(av)	2.58	2.70	2.62	0.00	\$	2	58 0	10			0.00	0.00		
	Landa Hau	lani	2 80	2 90	2.80	<u> </u>	يطب ا	2.	80	2.92			0.00	0 00		

Product Versions

There are 2 BTX product versions registered for use available on the BTX website: "BetexTrader Pro" and "BTX Ultimate" .

These registrations cover all versions of each BTX edition.

This allows bug-fix and other updates of the BTX to be released and installed by existing licensed users without the need for you to obtain a new activation Product Key each time.

Extending Your Trial Period

If there are any technical issues during the trial we may allow the trial period to be extended in certain circumstances. The site administrator will send you an extension key via email. In your software when the current trial has expired, Just click the links as shown below to enter your trial extension key.

🏧 Trial Expired 🗕 🗖 💌							
BETEXTRADER Professional Exchange Autotrading Software							
Your trial period for using the BetexTrader has expired! Your options now are:							
Purchase a Product Key							
Activate BetexTrader now with a Product Key							

📀 🖹 TurboActivate

Activate BetexTrader Ultimate now

Your activation period has expired and BetexTrader Ultimate is no longer working. To use your software you must activate this copy of BetexTrader Ultimate.

✦ Activate BetexTrader U	Ultimate online now	
Buy a new product ke	ey online	
Retype your product I	key	
 Other options 		
What is activation? Read the privacy statement onli	line	
		Cancel

📀 🚯 TurboActivate

Other options

Either manually activate BetexTrader Ultimate or extend your trial.

Manually activate BetexTrader Ultimate offline

Extend your trial

What is activation? Read the privacy statement online

Cancel

TurboActivate Extend your trial Enter your trial extension provided by Buzzsoft and then click Next. What is activation? Read the privacy statement online Next Cancel
Betfair Vendor Certification Compliance

In order to receive Betfair vendor certification an application must be compliant with the requirements set out on the webpage:

https://bdp.betfair.com/index.php?option=com_content&task=view&id=76&Itemid=68

The following lists each of the requirements and describes how the BetexTrader is compliant in each case.

Part A – Application Security Certification

•An application may not communicate with the API through a proxy of any description. All communications must be directly with the API and must be over a secure channel. Compliant: The BTX communicates directly with the API over a secure (https) connection.

•A Vendor **must not** have visibility of a user's Betfair username, password or any other sensitive data that may link a user of a product to a Betfair account.

Compliant: There is no communication at all between the BTX and the vendor.

•An application must communicate directly with Betfair via the API to validate a customer. Compliant: The BTX validates a customer directly with Betfair using the API Login function.

•An application must never store or log the user's Betfair password. Compliant: The BTX does not store the user's Betfair password in any way.

•An application must not store or log the username in plain text. If the user has chosen to store their username locally (by performing an explicit action to indicate their wish to do so) it should be encrypted (AES with minimum 128 bits key length).

Compliant: The BTX does not store or log the username at all and there is currently no option for the user to do so.

•An application must display an agree/disagree model dialog to the user when the user indicates a desire to store their username locally. The default action of the dialog should be to not save the username. Compliant: Not applicable. There is currently no option to store the username.

•An application may not implement automatic login as this would require the application storing the password locally.

Compliant: There is no automatic login function supported.

•An application must use the Vendor-registered user ID (not the Betfair username) credentials to validate subscription, fetch news and update the application and all other Vendor/application specific communication. Compliant: Subscription validation is implemented using the LimeLM licensing and online activation system which is achieved via a user-specific product key and is unrelated to any Betfair credentials.

•The provisioning (where applicable) of the account to use the application with the Betfair API must be via the Vendor Services API or Vendor Console - see Part II

Compliant: The provisioning of the account to use the API is not carried out by the BTX and is the responsibility of the BTX website administrator.

•*The vendorSoftwareId must be obfuscated from the end user* Compliant: The vendorSoftwareId is not displayed or stored locally in any way by the BTX.

•*The application must provide a 'Logout' function* Compliant: A Logout function is available in the BTX main menu.

Part B – Product Requirements

•the application includes a data request counter that accurately counts requests that fall under the Data Request charging scheme. The application by default should be throttled to make no more than 10 data requests per second. Compliant: The BTX displays the number of data requests made each second and the peak number of data requests made in any one second on the status bar. The default throttle setting is 8 data requests per second.

•*the application includes a link to the <u>Betfair Charges page</u> for customer reference* Compliant: The BTX displays a link to the Betfair charges page on the Help screen.

•the application requests gzipped responses from the API (read more about enabling gZipping <u>here</u>) Compliant: The BTX requests gzipped API responses where this is supported by the user's machine.

•the application supports forced updates to customers Compliant: Left-clicking a market in the main list will force an update of prices and bets.

•the application does not make any more than five market prices requests, per market in any one second Compliant: The BTX will in fact make no more than 3 market prices requests per market in any one second.

•*the application does not reveal the assigned vendorSoftwareld to users* Compliant: The vendorSoftwareld is not displayed or stored locally in any way by the BTX.

•*the application does not use getBetHistory to establish the market status* Compliant: The BTX does not call the API function getBetHistory at all.